PDF Compressol Free Version mates 1-21 of by Hon. George Ochola on 16/03/17

Afroir

PCA (C.S.P.)

2017/18

ITEMISED BUDGET



NAIROBI CITY COUNTY



TABLE OF CONTENTS

SUMMARY OF RECURRENT AND DEVELOPMENT	i
RECURRENT EXPENDITURE	1 - 70
DEVELOPMENT EXPENDITURE	71 - 79
REVENUE SAMMARY	80



I. RECURRENT AND DEVELOPMENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018

HEAD	RECURRENT	DEVELOPMENT
5311000000 COUNTY PUBLIC SERVICE BOARD 5312000000 OFFICE OF GOVERNOR & DEPUTY GOVERNOR 5313000000 ICT, E-GOVT & PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS 5314000000 FINANCE & ECONOMIC PLANNING 5315000000 HEALTH 5316000000 URBAN PLANNING AND LANDS 5317000000 PUBLIC WORKS ,TRANSPORT & INFRASTRUCTURE 5318000000 EDUCATION,YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES 5319000000 TRADE,COMMERCE,TOURISM & COOPERATIVES 5320000000 PUBLIC SERVICE MANAGEMENT 5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY 53220000000 COUNTY ASSEMBLY 53220000000 ENVIROMENT,WATER,ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES 5324000000 URBAN RENEWAL AND HOUSING 5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND	Kshs. 70,602,000 5,292,993,061 284,873,828 3,661,000,000 5,736,103,386 379,020,633 1,169,000,000 1,397,990,000 618,000,000 2,251,000,000 375,000,000 1,294,000,000 1,385,432,883 140,000,000 54,000,000	Kshs. 29,400,000 405,000,000 153,000,000 170,000,000 4,253,994,000 44,000,000 560,000,000 117,000,000 154,000,000 321,000,000 180,000,000 1,736,000,000
OTAL FOR VOTE 5310000000 NAIROBI CITY COUNTY KShs.	24,109,015,791	90,000,000



II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 -2019/2020

	**	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
311000101 Human Resource				
lanagement	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	17,000,000	18,238,500	19,150,4
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	17,000,000	18,238,500	19,150,
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	14,041,618	15,079,699	15,833,
	. 2110301 House Allowance	10,400,000	11,256,000	10 10
	2110314 Transport Allowance	3,391,618	3,561,199	11,818,
	2110320 Leave Allowance	250,000		3,739,
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	W-1	262,500	275,
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	5,348,756	5,408,000	5,468,
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	5,348,756	5,408,000	5,468,
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	1,155,000	1,212,750	1,273,
	2210202 Internet Connections	504,000	529,200	555,
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	525,000	551,250	578,
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	126,000	132,300	138,
	10	5,255,000	5,517,750	5,793,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,730,000	2,866,500	3,009,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	525,000	551,250	578,
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	3,665,882	4.292,919	4,507,
20	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	1,890,000	1,984,500	2,083,
	2210402 Accommodation	1,775,882	2,308,419	2,423,
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	5,785,000	6,074,250	6,377,
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	210,000	220,500	231,
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,0
	2210700 Training Expenses	2,575,000	2,703,750	2,838,9
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	2210711 Tuition Fees	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,5
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	3,050,000	3,202,500	3,362,6
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,050,000	1,102,500	
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	2,000,000	2,100,000	1,157,6
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2/2/2/2/2/2/2		2,205,0
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,1
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,6
**	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	210,000	220,500	231,5
		1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,5
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2211202 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Production	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	4,810,744	4,732,875	5,374,6
	Trade Bodies	250,000	262,500	275,62

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	100	Estimates	Projected E	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	2,303,244	2,100,000	2,205,00
	2211320 Temporary Committees Expenses	525,000	551,250	578,81
	2211321 Parking charges	525,000	551,250	578,81
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	157,500	165,375	578,81
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,155,000	1,212,750	1,678,55
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	157,500	165,375	578,8
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,5
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	525,000	551,250	578,8
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks		22.000	900000
		262,500	275,625	289,4
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	4,500,000	4,725,000	4,961,2
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,500,000	2,625,000	2,756,2
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	70,602,000	74,773,743	79,112,7
1000100 Courts Bullis Service Board	Net Expenditure KShs.	70,602,000	74,773,743	79,112,
1000100 County Public Service Board 1000000 COUNTY PUBLIC SERVICE ARD			74,773,743	79,112,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	70,602,000	74,773,743	79,112,
2000101 Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	8,327,856	9,160,642	10,100,
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	8,327,856	9,160,642	10,100,
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	5,877,372	6,465,109	7.111,
	2110301 House Allowance	3,515,964	3,867,560	4,254,
	2110314 Transport Allowance	1,068,000	1,174,800	1,292,
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	1,176,000	1,293,600	1,422,
	2110320 Leave Allowance 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security	117,408	129,149	142,
	Schemes	1,861,216	2,047,338	2,252
	2120102 Employer Contributions to Local Government Security Fund	1,861,216	2,047,338	2,252
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	1,175,000	2,585,000	2,843
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	1,175,000	2,585,000	2,843
	Costs	7,100,000	13,420,000	14,762
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,850,000	4,070,000	4,477
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	2,250,000	4,950,000	5,445
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,000	4,400,000	4,840
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	3,200,000	7,040,000	7,744
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	1,600,000	3,520,000	3,872
·	2210402 Accommodation	1,600,000	3,520,000	
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	900,000		
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	500,000		
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	400,000		
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	8,000,000		
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and		14,300,000	15,730

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates 2017/2018	Projected	Estimates
	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	4,000,000	5,500,000	6,050,000
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	1,500,000	3,300,000	3,630,000
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	1,500,000	3,300,000	3,630,000
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	5,350,000	9,570,000	10,043,000
	C1.75(7972)	4,100,000	6,820,000	7,018,000
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,250,000	2,750,000	3,025,000
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	100,000,000	165,000,000	182,000,000
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	100,000,000	165,000,000	182,000,000
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	725,000 250,000	1,495,000	1,754,500
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	250,000	550,000	605,000
	2211323 Laundry Expenses		450,000	605,000
	2220100 Routine Maintenance - Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	225,000	495,000	544,500
	2220101 Maintenance Expenses - Motor Vehicles	10,000,000	55,000,000	60,500,000
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	10,000,000	55,000,000	60,500,000
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	7,000,000	19,820,000	21,780,000
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	3,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,000
	2220204 Maintenance of Buildings Residential	1,000,000	2,220,000	2,420,000
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
±	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
€1	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	6,000,000	13,200,000	14,520,000
		1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,500,000	3,300,000	3,630,000
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	2,500,000	5,500,000	6,050,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs. Net Expenditure KShs.	169,016,444	328,783,089	361,788,691
12000100 Headquarters	Net Expenditure	169,016,444	328,783,089	361,788,691
12000201 County Executive eadquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	169,016,444	328,783,089	361,788,691
		72,700,000	80,000,000	88,000,000
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	10,205,432	11,225,975	12,348,573
	2110301 House Allowance	7,431,432	8,174,575	8,992,033
	2110314 Transport Allowance	2,220,000	2,442,000	2,686,200
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	240,000	264,000	290,400
	2110320 Leave Allowance 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security	314,000	345,400	379,940
	Schemes	15,300,000	16,900,000	18,600,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme Communication, Supplies and Services Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.) Field Operational Allowance Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	2017/2018 15,300,000 2,500,000 2,500,000 1,500,000 10,800,000 5,000,000 2,500,000 3,300,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	2018/2019 16,900,000 5,500,000 5,500,000 4,950,000 1,650,000 11,000,000 7,260,000 7,260,000 2,200,000 3,3000,000 5,500,000 11,000,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000 9,900,000	2019/2020 18,600,00 6,050,00 5,445,00 3,630,00 18,15,00 26,136,00 12,100,00 6,050,00 2,420,00 36,350,00 18,200,00 12,100,00 10,900,00 10,900,00
Communication, Supplies and Services Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.) Field Operational Allowance Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	2,500,000 2,500,000 1,500,000 1,500,000 10,800,000 2,500,000 3,300,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	5,500,000 5,500,000 4,950,000 3,300,000 1,650,000 11,000,000 5,500,000 7,260,000 7,700,000 5,500,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 11,000,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	6,050,00 6,050,00 5,445,00 1,815,00 26,136,00 12,100,00 6,050,00 7,986,00 8,470,00 6,050,00 2,420,0 36,350,0 6,050,0 18,200,0 12,100,0 10,900,0
Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.) Field Operational Allowance Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	2,500,000 2,250,000 1,500,000 750,000 10,800,000 5,000,000 3,300,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	5,500,000 4,950,000 3,300,000 1,650,000 23,760,000 5,500,000 7,260,000 7,700,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 11,000,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	6,050,00 5,445,00 3,630,00 1,815,00 26,136,00 6,050,00 7,986,00 8,470,00 6,050,00 2,420,0 36,350,0 18,200,0 12,100,0 10,900,0
Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.) Field Operational Allowance Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	2.250,000 1.500,000 750,000 10,800,000 5,000,000 2,500,000 3,300,000 2,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	4,950,000 3,300,000 1,650,000 23,760,000 11,000,000 5,500,000 7,260,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	5,445,00 3,630,00 1,815,00 26,136,00 12,100,00 6,050,00 8,470,00 6,050,00 2,420,00 36,350,00 18,200,00 12,100,00 10,900,00
Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.) Field Operational Allowance Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	1,500,000 750,000 10,800,000 5,000,000 2,500,000 3,300,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	3,300,000 1,650,000 23,760,000 11,000,000 5,500,000 7,260,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	3,630,00 1,815,00 26,136,00 6,050,00 7,986,00 8,470,00 6,050,00 2,420,0 36,350,0 6,050,0 18,200,0 10,900,0
Field Operational Allowance Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	750,000 10,800,000 5,000,000 2,500,000 3,300,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	1,650,000 23,760,000 11,000,000 5,500,000 7,260,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	1,815,0 26,136,0 12,100,0 6,050,0 7,986,0 8,470,0 6,050,0 2,420,0 6,050,0 18,200,0 12,100,0
Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	10,800,000 5,000,000 2,500,000 3,300,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	23,760,000 11,000,000 5,500,000 7,260,000 7,700,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	26,136,0 12,100,0 6,050,0 7,986,0 8,470,0 6,050,0 2,420,0 36,350,0 18,200,0 12,100,0
Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.) Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	5,000,000 2,500,000 3,300,000 3,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	11,000,000 5,500,000 7,260,000 7,700,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	12,100,0 6,050,0 7,986,0 8,470,0 6,050,0 2,420,0 36,350,0 18,200,0 12,100,0
Accommodation Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	2,500,000 3,300,000 3,000,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	5,500,000 7,260,000 7,700,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	6,050,0 7,986,6 8,470,0 6,050,0 2,420,0 36,350,0 18,200,0 12,100,0
Daily Subsistence Allowance Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance Office and General Supplies and Services	3,300,000 3,000,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	7,260,000 7,700,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	7,986,0 8,470,0 6,050,0 2,420,0 36,350,0 6,050,0 18,200,1 10,900,0
Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	3,000,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	7,700,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	7,986,0 8,470,0 6,050,0 2,420,0 36,350,0 6,050,0 18,200,0 10,900,0
Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 37,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000	7,700,000 5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	8,470,0 6,050,0 2,420,0 36,350,0 6,050,0 18,200,0 12,100,0
Publishing and Printing Services Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	2,000,000 1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 37,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000	5,500,000 2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	6,050,0 2,420,0 36,350,0 6,050,0 18,200,0 12,100,0
Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	1,000,000 47,500,000 5,000,000 37,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000	2,200,000 33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	2,420,0 36,350,0 6,050,0 18,200,0 12,100,0 10,900,0
Hospitality Supplies and Services Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance	47,500,000 5,000,000 37,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	33,000,000 5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	36,350, 6,050, 18,200, 12,100,
Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars National Celebrations Insurance Costs Medical Insurance Office and General Supplies and Services	5,000,000 37,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	5,500,000 16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	6,050, 18,200, 12,100,
5 National Celebrations D Insurance Costs D Medical Insurance D Office and General Supplies and Services	37,500,000 5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	16,500,000 11,000,000 9,900,000	18,200, 12,100, 10,900,
5 National Celebrations D Insurance Costs D Medical Insurance D Office and General Supplies and Services	5,000,000 4,500,000 4,500,000	000,000	12,100,
D Insurance Costs D Medical Insurance D Office and General Supplies and Services	4,500,000 4,500,000	9,900,000	10,900
D Medical Insurance O Office and General Supplies and Services	4,500,000		
0 Office and General Supplies and Services		7,700,000	10,700
		9 900 000	0.680
l General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office ent	4,500,000	8,800,000	9,680
3 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	3,000,000	5,500,000	6,050
SERVICE CONTRACTOR SERVICES	1,500,000	3,300,000	3,630
Other Operating Expenses Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	7,500,000	16,500,000	18,200
Bodies	7,500,000	16,500,000	18,200
0 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	7,300,000	13,750,000	15,125
Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	1,500,000	3,300,000	
		5/ESC000700000 5/ESC000000000000000000000000000000000000	1000000
Charles States Co. Co. Co.			2
20 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	3,000,000	6,600,000	7,260
	1,500,000	3,300,000	3,630
	1,500,000	3,300,000	3,630
AND AND THE RELEASE AND	191,055,432	238,585,975	50.30.700
00 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	700-300-000-000-000-000-000-000-000-000-	The contract of the contract o	48,048
was all the same of the control of t	48.208.030	48,148,390	48,048
01 Basic Salaries - Civil Service 00 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	,	915-0500000	1
0 0	02 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 05 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential 10 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks 00 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment 01 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings 102 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment 11 Expenditure	05 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential 3,500,000 10 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks 800,000 00 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment 3,000,000 01 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings 1,500,000 02 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment 1,500,000 15 Expenditure	05 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential 3,500,000 5,500,000 10 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks 800,000 1,650,000 00 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment 3,000,000 6,600,000 01 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings 1,500,000 3,300,000 02 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment 1,500,000 3,300,000 3 Expenditure

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		1		
HEAD		Estimates 2017/2018	Projected	Estimates
	TITLE	2017/2010	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2110314 Transport Allowance	2,300,000	2,200,000	2,199,000
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	960,000	950,000	940,000
	2110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	560,000	540,000	520,000
	2110320 Leave Allowance 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security	3,235,041	3,116,236	3,116,236
	Schemes	9,360,929	9,281,578	9,181,578
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	9,360,929	9,281,578	9,181,578
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	500,000	1,500,000	1,500,000
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	500,000		1,500,000
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	15,000,000	7040704704	26,000,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,000,000	3,500,000	4,000,000
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	6,000,000		10,000,000
	The second secon	8,000,000	10,000,000	12,000,000
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services 2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	500,000	1,000,000	1,000,000
	2210700 Training Expenses	500,000	1,000,000	1,000,000
	2210711 Tuition Fees	500,000	500,000	500,000
	10 - 1.54 579 530 500 500 50	500,000	500,000	500,000
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	2,000,000	4,000,000	4,000,000
	Drinks	2,000,000	4,000,000	4,000,000
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	2,000,000	6,000,000	6,500,000
	equipment	1,500,000	3,500,000	4,000,000
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	500,000	2,500,000	2,500,000
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	71,500,000	92,500,000	117,500,000
	2211308 Legal Dues/fees, Arbitration and Compensation Payments	61,500,000		2,500,000
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	9,000,000	70,000,000	90,000,000
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2000000	20,000,000	25,000,000
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	7,500,000	6,500,000	8,000,000
* 1	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations - Non-Residential	5,500,000	2,000,000	2,000,000
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	1,000,000	2,500,000	3,000,000
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	1,000,000	2,000,000	3,000,000
8	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	500,000	500,000	500,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	500,000	500,000	500,000
	Net ExpenditureKShs.	185,000,000	219,100,204	250,269,204
312000300 Legal Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	185,000,000	219,100,204	250,269,204
312000401 Inspectorate Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	1,116,040,910	1,820,728,375	
7.6	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	1,116,040,910	1,820,728,375	1,820,000,000
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary			1,820,000,000
	2110301 House Allowance	574,094,000	998,210,164	977,210,000
	2110304 Overtime - Civil Service	393,174,000	654,464,448	655,000,000
	,	2,000,000	20,000,000	10,000,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2110309 Special Duty Allowance	480,000	207,225	210,00
	2110314 Transport Allowance	73,764,000	121,755,437	122,000,00
	2110320 Leave Allowance	80,700,000	133,976,977	122,000,00
	2110322 Risk Allowance	23,976,000	67,806,077	68,000,00
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	207,125,624	339,196,258	400,000,00
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	207,125,624	339,196,258	400,000,00
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	4,000,000	4,400,000	4,500,00
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	4,000,000	4,400,000	4,500,00
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	36,000,000	39,600,000	41,000,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	15,000,000	16,500,000	17,000,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	17,000,000	18,700,000	19,000,0
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	4,000,000	4,400,000	5,000,0
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	275,000	302,500	400,0
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	275,000	302,500	400,0
	2210700 Training Expenses	10,000,000	11,000,000	15,000,0
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	10,000,000	11,000,000	15,000,0
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	24,000,000	26,400,000	30,000,0
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	24,000,000	26,400,000	
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	25,091,640	27,600,000	31,600,0
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	15,000,000	16,500,000	20,000,0
	2211020 Uniform and Clothing Allowances	5,091,640	5,600,000	6,000,0
	2211031 Specialised Materials - Other	5,000,000	4	
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	4,750,000	5,125,000	2.0
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	3,000,000	25570-0550-050	
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,750,000	90.00	
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	12,483,360	172.	
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	250,000	GENERAL SERVICE	
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	3,000,000		
	2211312 Confidential Expenditures	8,000,000	8,800,000	
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	1,233,360	1,356,696	1,400,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,500,000		
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	1,000,000	1,100,000	
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	1,000,000		
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	500,000	A	2.0
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	2,000,000		
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	2,000,000		
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	5,500,000	2.58.73.55233	
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,500,00	47.0000000	1
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	3,000,00		

PDF Compressor Free Version

VOTE R5310000000 NAIROBI CITY COUNTY

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	(A)	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	3,000,000	3,200,000	
	3111403 Research	3,000,000	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	New 2007
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	2,026,860,534	3,300,493,993	3,355,610,000
	Net Expenditure KShs.	2,026,860,534	3,300,493,993	3,355,610,000
312000400 Inspectorate 312000501 Fire Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	2,026,860,534	3,300,493,993	3,355,610,000
eadquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	142,458,015	156,703,817	158,000,000
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	142,458,015	156,703,817	158,000,000
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	47,828,421	62,189,805	64,500,000
	2110301 House Allowance	30,864,000	40,740,480	41,000,000
	2110302 Honoraria	2,889,317	3,178,248	3,200,000
	2110314 Transport Allowance	5,400,000	7,128,000	8,000,000
	2110320 Leave Allowance	6,911,104	8,782,917	8,900,000
	2110322 Risk Allowance	1,764,000	2,360,160	3,400,000
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	17,277,759	22,556,378	22,600,000
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	17,277,759	22,556,378	
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	4,500,000	4,950,000	22,600,000 5,000,000
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	4,500,000	4,950,000	5,000,000
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	6,000,000	6,600,000	6,800,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,000	3,300,000	3,400,000
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	3,000,000	3,300,000	
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	1,000,000	1,100,000	3,400,000
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,500,000
	2210700 Training Expenses	5,000,000	5,500,000	1,500,000
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	5,000,000	5,500,000	5,700,000
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	3,000,000	3,300,000	5,700,000
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	3,000,000	3,300,000	3,500,000
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	7,000,000		3,500,000
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	3,000,000	8,600,000	8,800,000
	2211020 Uniform and Clothing Allowances	1,000,000	3,300,000	3,400,000
	2211031 Specialised Materials - Other	3,000,000	2,000,000	2,000,000
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,500,000	3,300,000	3,400,000
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,000,000	2,750,000	3,100,000
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	500,000	2,200,000	2,500,000
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses		550,000	600,000
e	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	8,000,000	9,900,000	10,200,000
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	7,000,000	1,100,000	1,200,000
	2220100 Routine Maintenance - Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	7,000,000	8,800,000	9,000,000
	2220101 Maintenance Expenses - Motor Vehicles	500,000	550,000	1,000,000
	The state of the s	500,000	550,000	1,000,000
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,000,000	2,200,000	4,000,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	1,000,000	1,100,000	2,000,00
	2220203 Maintenance of Medical and Dental Equipment	600,000	660,000	1,000,00
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations - Non-Residential	400,000	440,000	1,000,00
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,500,00
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,500,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	4,000,000	4,400,000	5,000,0
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,000,000	2,200,000	2,500,0
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,000,000	2,200,000	2,500,0
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,500,0
	3111404 Research Allowance	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,500,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	253,064,195	293,500,000	302,700,0
	Net Expenditure KShs.	253,064,195	293,500,000	302,700,0
12000500 Fire Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	253,064,195	293,500,000	302,700,0
12000701 Decentralization adquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	1,140,000,000	1,310,000,000	1,450,000,0
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	1,140,000,000	1,310,000,000	1,450,000,0
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	699,704,785	769,275,263	846,813,
	2110301 House Allowance	503,000,000	553,000,000	609,000
	2110303 Acting Allowance	461,961	508,157	558,
	2110309 Special Duty Allowance	130,824	143,906	158,
	2110314 Transport Allowance	98,500,000	108,000,000	119,000,
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	3,492,000	3,831,200	4,225,
	2110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	360,000	396,000	435,
	2110320 Leave Allowance	93,400,000	103,000,000	113,000
**	2110399 Personal Allowances paid - Oth	360,000	396,000	435
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	240,000,000	254,000,000	261,000
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	240,000,000	254,000,000	261,000
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	2,500,000	5,500,000	6,050
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	2,500,000	5,500,000	6,050
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,500,000	5,500,000	6,050
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,500,000	5,500,000	6,050
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	2,000,000	4,400,000	4,840
	2210402 Accommodation	2,000,000		4,840
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	1,000,000		2,420
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	1,000,000		2,420
	2210700 Training Expenses	10,000,000		
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	10,000,000		
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	28,000,000		100 SEC. 100
	2210899 Hospitality Supplies - other (
	Sarvar resolvent Subbuss - Amer (28,000,000	55,000,000	60,500

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211020 Uniform and Clothing Allowances	10,000,000	22,000,000	
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	28,000,000	1,535-60-55-016	
	equipment	18,000,000	44,000,000	48,400,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	10,000,000	22,000,000	24,200,
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	1,575,000	11,000,000	12,100,
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	1,575,000	11,000,000	12,100,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	9,000,000	18,700,000	20,570,
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	2,500,000	5,500,000	6,050
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	4,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	2,500,000	2,200,000	2,420,
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	1,250,000	2,200,000	2,420,
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	1,250,000	2,200,000	
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	6,727,249	14,300,000	2,420,
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,500,000	3,300,000	15,730,
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	4,227,249	11,000,000	3,630,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	2,182,257,034	2,562,075,263	12,100,0
	Net Expenditure KShs.	2,182,257,034	2,562,075,263	2,809,493,
2000700 Decentralization 2000801 Investigation Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	2,182,257,034	2,562,075,263	2,809,493,7
adquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	28,257,960	32,879,413	33,000,0
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	28,257,960	32,879,413	33,000,0
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	16,988,678	20,507,789	
	2110301 House Allowance	11,220,000	13,205,914	22,200,0
	2110304 Overtime - Civil Service	1,000,000		13,500,0
	2110314 Transport Allowance	1,908,000	2,000,000	3,000,0
	2110320 Leave Allowance	V/10/2005	2,230,272	2,400,0
	2110322 Risk Allowance	2,368,678	2,503,897	2,600,0
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	492,000	567,706	700,0
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	5,921,694	6,912,799	7,000,0
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	5,921,694	6,912,799	7,000,0
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	500,000	550,000	600,00
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	500,000	550,000	600,00
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	5,000,000	5,500,000	5,900,00
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	3,000,000	3,300,000	3,500,00
	A consequence of the consequence	2,000,000	2,200,000	2,400,00
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	3,250,000	3,775,000	3,500,00
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	250,000	275,000	500,00
	2210504 Advertising Assessment 15 cm	71. Annual Company Com		
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	3,000,000	3,500,000	3,000,00
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns 2210700 Training Expenses 2210709 Research Allowance	3,000,000 4,500,000	3,500,000 4,950,000	3,000,00

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	1,500,000	1,650,000	1,700,000
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,500,000	1,650,000	1,700,000
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	4,600,000	5,060,000	5,520,00
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	4,600,000	5,060,000	5,520,00
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	3,700,000	4,070,000	4,400,00
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	3,500,000	3,850,000	4,000,00
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	200,000	220,000	400,0
19	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	3,000,000	3,300,000	4,500,0
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	500,000	550,000	0,000
	2211312 Confidential Expenditures	1,300,000	1,430,000	1,500,0
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	200,000	220,000	400,0
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	1,000,000	1,100,000	2,000,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	350,000	385,000	700,0
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	100,000	110,000	200,0
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	250,000	275,000	500,0
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	500,000	550,000	700,
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	500,000	550,000	700,
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,400,
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	500,000	550,000	700.
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	500,000	550,000	700.
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	2,000,000	2,200,000	2,300,
	3111403 Research	2,000,000	2,200,000	2,300
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	81,068,332	93,390,001	98,920
	Net Expenditure KShs.	81,068,332	93,390,001	98,920
312000800 Investigation Department	Net Expenditure K\$hs.	81,068,332	93,390,001	98,920
312001101 Audit Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	35,800,000	39,300,000	43,300
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	35,800,000	39,300,000	43,300
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	19,184,871	21,063,359	23,199
	2110301 House Allowance	13,400,000	14,700,000	16,200
4	2110314 Transport Allowance	2,064,000	2,270,400	2,497
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	365,60	402,166	442
	2110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	840,000	924,000	1,010
	2110320 Leave Allowance	2,515,26	2,766,793	3,04
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	7,325,47	8,058,02	8,86
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	7,325,47	8,058,02	8,86
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	143,74	2 230,000	36
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	143,74	2 230,00	0 36
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	7,000,00	0 14,300,00	0 15,73
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,00	6,600,00	0 7,26

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	2	Estimates 2017/2018	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	4,000,000	7,700,000	8,470,
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	275,000	605,000	665,
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	275,000	605,000	665,
	2210700 Training Expenses	14,000,000	14,800,000	15,700,
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	14,000,000	14,800,000	15,700,
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	6,000,000	12,100,000	13,310,
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,210,
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	5,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	250,000	550,000	150.0
	2211020 Uniform and Clothing Allowances	250,000	20015000	605,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,000,000	550,000	605,0
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,500,000	4,400,000	15,730,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	2,000,000	3,300,000	3,630,0
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	500,000	1,100,000	12,100,0
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	2,950,000	6,270,000	6,897,0
	Accordance on the second secon	2,750,000	6,050,000	6,655,0
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	200,000	220,000	242,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,650,000	3,630,000	3,993,
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	400,000	880,000	968,0
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	750,000	1,650,000	1,815,0
	2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As	500,000	1,100,000	1.210,0
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	400,000	880,000	968,0
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	400,000	880,000	968,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	3,500,000	7,150,000	7,865,0
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	1,500,000	2,750,000	3,025,0
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,0
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	1,000,000	2,200,000	
*	Gross Expenditure KShs.	100,979,087	133,336,380	2,420,0
	Net Expenditure KShs.	100,979,087	133,336,380	157,190,0
001100 Audit	Net Expenditure KShs.	100,979,087	133,336,380	157,190,0
01201 Procurement Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	37,300,000	37,300,000	37,300,0
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	37,300,000	37,300,000	
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	20,396,354	20,396,354	37,300,0
	2110301 House Allowance	15,300,000		30,396,3
¥.	2110314 Transport Allowance		15,300,000	25,300,0
	2110320 Leave Allowance	2,508,000	2,508,000	2,508,00
*	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	2,588,354	2,588,354	2,588,3
	PARTICIPATION OF THE PARTICIPA	8,145,649	8,145,649	8,145,64
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	8,145,649	8,145,649	8,145,64
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	1,700,000	2,430,000	2,573,00
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	1,500,000	2,100,000	2,210,00

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	cted Estimates	
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020	
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	200,000	330,000	363,000	
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	4,000,000	7,700,000	8,470,00	
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,000,000	1,100,000	1,210,00	
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,000	6,600,000	7,260,00	
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	3,100,000	5,610,000	6,171,00	
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	100,000	110,000	121,0	
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	3,000,000	5,500,000	6,050,0	
	2210700 Training Expenses	5,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,0	
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	5,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,0	
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	8,000,000	22,000,000	24,200,0	
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	5,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,0	
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	3,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,0	
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	400,000	880,000	1,000,1	
	2211020 Uniform and Clothing Allowances	400,000	880,000	1,000,0	
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	10,400,000	22,550,000	24,805,0	
	equipment	5,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,0	
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	400,000	550,000	605,0	
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	5,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,0	
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	350,000	770,000	847,0	
	Trade Bodies	100,000	220,000	242,0	
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	250,000	550,000	605,	
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	500,000	660,000	726,	
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	100,000	110,000	121,	
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	200,000	440,000	484,	
	2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As	200,000	110,000	121,	
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	100,000	110,000	122.	
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	100,000	110,000	122,	
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	4,300,000	9,350,000	10,285	
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,500,000	5,500,000	6,050	
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	1,800,000	3,850,000	4,235	
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	103,692,003	148,902,003	167,141	
	Net Expenditure KShs.	103,692,003	148,902,003	167,141	
312001200 Procurement	Net Expenditure KShs.	103,692,003	148,902,003	167,141	
B12000000 OFFICE OF GOVERNOR EPUTY GOVERNOR	Net Expenditure KShs.	5,292,993,061	7,318,166,908	7,765,677	
313000101 ICT Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	38,900,000	39,800,000	41,300	
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	38,900,000	39,800,000	41,300	
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	20,308,452	22,336,000	23,736	
	2110301 House Allowance	14,800,000	15,400,000	16,500	
	2110314 Transport Allowance	2,436,000	2,436,000	2,436	

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
педр	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2110320 Leave Allowance 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	3,072,452	4,500,000	
	·	8,665,376	8,820,000	9,261,0
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	8,665,376	8,820,000	9,261,0
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	1,200,000	1,750,000	1,800,0
	2210202 Internet Connections	1,000,000	1,500,000	1,500,0
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	200,000	250,000	300,0
	55515	8,000,000	11,000,000	12,500,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	4,000,000	6,000,000	6,000,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,500,0
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	2,000,000	2,800,000	3,000,00
851	2210402 Accommodation	2,000,000	2,800,000	3,000,00
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	1,500,000	2,000,000	
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	1,500,000	2,000,000	2,500,00
	2210700 Training Expenses	3,500,000	5,500,000	2,500,00
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	1,500,000		6,100,00
	2210711 Tuition Fees	2,000,000	3,000,000	3,300,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	2,000,000	2,500,000	2,800,00
120	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks		2,500,000	2,800,00
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,000,000	2,500,000	2,800,00
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	6,700,000	8,000,000	8,800,00
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	2,700,000	3,500,000	3,800,00
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,500,000	1,500,000	1,500,00
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	2,500,000	3,000,000	3,500,00
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	525,000 525,000	551,250 551,250	578,81
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	900,000	3,3550	578,81
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	95.4005 AV700 AV	1,200,000	1,600,000
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	200,000	300,000	500,000
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	500,000	600,000	700,000
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	200,000	300,000	400,000
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	9,300,000	10,800,000	12,100,000
	1	3,000,000	3,200,000	3,300,000
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,000,000
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	2,300,000	2,600,000	2,800,000
	Gross ExpenditureKShs.	103,498,828	117,057,250	126,075,813
3000100 ICT	Net Expenditure KShs. Net Expenditure KShs.	103,498,828	117,057,250	126,075,813
3000201 Public Communication/ ICT tegy & projects Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	103,498,828	117,057,250	126,075,813
Programmatters	Costs	5,500,000	6,300,000	6,700,000
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,000,000	2,500,000	2,700,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,500,000	3,800,000	4,000,000
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	116,375,000	141,800,000	148,500,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	6,375,000	15,800,000	16,500,000
=	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	110,000,000	126,000,000	132,000,000
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	20,000,000	21,000,000	22,000,00
	2210899 Hospitality Supplies - other (20,000,000	21,000,000	22,000,00
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	141,875,000	169,100,000	177,200,00
	Net Expenditure KShs.	141,875,000	169,100,000	177,200,00
313000200 Public Communication/ ICT trategy & projects	Net Expenditure KShs.	141,875,000	169,100,000	177,200,00
313000301 E_Goverment Headquarters	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,50
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,50
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	7,000,000	7,350,000	7,717,5
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communications Equipment	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,50
,		25/10/10/10	198960 228,676,0	
	3111112 Purchase of Software	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,600,000	13,230,0
712000200 F. C	Net Expenditure	12,000,000	12,600,000	13,230,0
3313000300 E-Goverment	Net Expenditure KShs. 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,500,000	2,800,000	3,800,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,200,000	1,300,000	2,000,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,300,000	1,500,000	1,800,0
	2210700 Training Expenses	4,000,000	4,500,000	5,000,0
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	4,000,000	4,500,000	5,000,0
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,500,0
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,500,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	10,500,000	11,500,000	13,300,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,500,000	11,500,000	13,300,
5313000400 E-Learning	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,500,000	11,500,000	13,300,
5313000501 Infrastructure Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	5,250,000	5,512,500	5,788
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communications Equipment	5,250,00	- 10	5.788
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	10,500,00		
1,	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,500,00		
5313000500 Infrastructure	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,500,00	0 11,025,00	11,576
5313000601 Information Security Headquarters	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	500,00	0 600,00	700
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	500,00	600,00	0 700

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates 2017/2018	Projected	Estimates
	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2110320 Leave Allowance 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	3,072,452	4,500,000	4,800,000
		8,665,376	8,820,000	9,261,000
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	8,665,376	8,820,000	9,261,000
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	1,200,000	1,750,000	1,800,000
	2210202 Internet Connections	1,000,000	1,500,000	1,500,000
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	200,000	250,000	300,000
	5533	8,000,000	11,000,000	12,500,000
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	4,000,000	6,000,000	6,000,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,500,000
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	2,000,000	2,800,000	3,000,000
	2210402 Accommodation	2,000,000	2,800,000	3,000,000
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	1,500,000	2,000,000	2,500,000
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	1,500,000	2,000,000	2,500,000
	2210700 Training Expenses	3,500,000	5,500,000	6,100,000
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	1,500,000	3,000,000	
	2210711 Tuition Fees	2,000,000	2,500,000	2,800,000
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	2,000,000	2,500,000	1,000
=	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	2,000,000		2,800,000
92.	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	6,700,000	2,500,000	2,800,000
49	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,700,000	8,000,000	8,800,000
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers		3,500,000	3,800,000
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,500,000	1,500,000	1,500,000
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	2,500,000	3,000,000	3,500,000
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	525,000	551,250	578,813
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	525,000	551,250	578,813
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	900,000	1,200,000	1,600,000
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	200,000	300,000	500,000
	A CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY O	500,000	600,000	700,000
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	200,000	300,000	400,000
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	9,300,000	10,800,000	12,100,000
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	3,000,000	3,200,000	3,300,000
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,000,000
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	2,300,000	2,600,000	2,800,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	103,498,828	117,057,250	126,075,813
313000100 ICT	Net Expenditure KShs.	103,498,828	117,057,250	126,075,813
313000201 Public Communication/ ICT	Net Expenditure KShs. 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	103,498,828	117,057,250	126,075,813
trategy & projects Headquarters	Costs	5,500,000	6,300,000	6,700,000
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,000,000	2,500,000	2,700,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,500,000	3,800,000	4,000,000
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services		05 02	0500 38500

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	6,375,000	15,800,000	16,500,00
*	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	110,000,000	126,000,000	132,000,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	20,000,000	21,000,000	22,000,00
	2210899 Hospitality Supplies - other (20,000,000	21,000,000	22,000,00
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	141,875,000	169,100,000	177,200,0
	Net Expenditure KShs.	141,875,000	169,100,000	177,200,0
313000200 Public Communication/ ICT trategy & projects	Net Expenditure KShs.	141,875,000	169,100,000	177,200,0
313000301 E_Goverment Headquarters	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,5
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,5
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	7,000,000	7,350,000	7,717,5
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communications Equipment	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,5
	3111112 Purchase of Software	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,600,000	13,230,0
	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,600,000	
313000300 E-Goverment	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,600,000	13,230,0
5313000401 E-Learning Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,500,000	2,800,000	3,800,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,200,000	1,300,000	2,000,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,300,000	1,500,000	1,800,0
	2210700 Training Expenses	4,000,000	4,500,000	5,000,0
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	4,000,000	4,500,000	5,000,0
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,500,0
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,500,
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	10,500,000	11,500,000	13,300,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,500,000	11,500,000	13,300,
5313000400 E-Learning	Net Expenditure	10,500,000	11,500,000	13,300,
5313000501 Infrastructure Headquarters	Costs	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,050,000	1,102,50	1,157,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,050,000	1,102,50	1,157,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,100,000	2,205,00	2,315,
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	2,100,000	2,205,00	0 2,315,
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,050,000	1,102,50	0 1,157
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,050,000	1,102,50	0 1,157
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	5,250,000	5,512,50	0 5,788
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communications Equipment	5,250,000		
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	10,500,00		
	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,500,00	1	
5313000500 Infrastructure	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,500,00	0 11,025,00	0 11,576
5313000601 Information Security Headquarters	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	500,00	0 600,00	700
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	500,00	0 600,00	700

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	200-1278-1276	Estimates	Projected Estimates	
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	500,000	400,000	300.
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	500,000	400,000	
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	5,500,000	6,000,000	
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communications Equipment	4,000,000	4,000,000	
62	3111112 Purchase of Software	1,500,000	2,000,000	
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	6,500,000	7,000,000	7777
13000700 1 7	Net Expenditure KShs.	6,500,000	7,000,000	1,000,
13000600 Information Security 13000000 ICT, E-GOVT & PUBLIC	Net Expenditure KShs.	6,500,000	7,000,000	
OMMUNICATIONS	Net Expenditure KShs.	284,873,828	328,282,250	345,682,
14000101 Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	489,000,000	496,000,000	502,000,0
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	308,267,853	355,859,031	
	2110301 House Allowance	215,000,000	247,000,000	
	2110303 Acting Allowance	943,853	1,085,431	
	2110304 Overtime - Civil Service	6,000,000	6,900,000	1,248,2
	2110314 Transport Allowance	36,900,000	42,400,000	7,935,0
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	4,560,000	6,900,000	48,700,0
	2110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	1,920,000	2,208,000	7,935,0
	2110320 Leave Allowance	42,800,000	49,200,000	2,539,2
	2110322 Risk Allowance			56,600,0
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	113,000,000	165,600	190,4
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	113,000,000	130,000,000	150,000,0
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services		130,000,000	150,000,0
	2210201 Telephone, Telex Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	8,000,000	9,200,000	10,580,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,50
		3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,50
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,50
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,50
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2210700 Training Expenses	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2210711 Tuition Fees	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	Drinks	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	1,000,000	1,150,000	
	2211322 Binding of Records	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,500
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	X March Control	,004,859,031	1,322,500

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	Net ExpenditureKShs.	930,267,853	1,004,859,031	1,087,597,88
314000100 Headquarters	Net Expenditure KShs.	930,267,853	1,004,859,031	1,087,597,88
14000201 Accounting Department eadquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,00
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,00
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	23,000,000	26,500,000	30,380,00
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	15,000,000	17,300,000	19,800,0
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,0
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	12,000,000	13,800,000	15,870,0
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,0
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,0
	2210700 Training Expenses	10,000,000	11,500,000	13,200,0
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	10,000,000	11,500,000	13,200,0
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	17,000,000	19,550,000	22,502,
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	5,000,000	5,750,000	6,612,
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	8,000,000	9,200,000	10,600,
	2210809 Board Allowance	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,
	2211020 Uniform and Clothing Allowances	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	7,000,000	8,050,000	9,257,
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	5,000,000	5,750,000	6,612,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	156,500,000	180,475,000	207,066
	2211301 Bank Service Commission and Charges 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	130,000,000	150,000,000	172,000
	Trade Bodies	3,000,000	3,450,000	3.967
	2211309 Management Fees	000,000,8	9,200,000	10,600
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	5,500,000	6,325,000	7,273
	2211322 Binding of Records	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290
	2420400 Other Creditors	1,680,000,000	1,940,000,000	2,230,000
	2420499 Other Creditors - Other (Budge	1,680,000,000	1,940,000,000	
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	500,000	575,000	
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	500,000		
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	1,912,000,000		N. zastana I
5314000200 A	Net Expenditure KShs. Net Expenditure KShs.	1,912,000,000		
5314000200 Accounting Department 5314000301 Budget & Expenditure Department Headquaters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	5,000,000		
100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	5,000,000	10.44 (10.44)	SE-702

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	COSIS	28,000,000	32,200,000	37,035,000
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	6,000,000	6,900,000	100
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	10,000,000	11,500,000	20192343434
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	12,000,000	13,800,000	15,900,000
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	8,732,147	9,650,000	10,612,500
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	3,732,147	3,900,000	4,000,000
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,500
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,000
	2210700 Training Expenses	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,000
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,000
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	27,000,000	31,050,000	35,702,500
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,000
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	18,000,000	20,700,000	23,800,000
	2210809 Board Allowance	5,000,000	5,750,000	6,612,500
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	3,750,000	4,312,500	4.959,375
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,500
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	750,000	862,500	991,875
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	10,000,000	11,500,000	13,225,000
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,000
	2211322 Binding of Records	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,000
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,000
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	250,000	287,500	330,625
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	250,000	287,500	330,625
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	88,732,147	101,650,000	116,412,500
14000300 Budget & Expenditure	Net Expenditure KShs.	88,732,147	101,650,000	116,412,500
epartment 14000401 Revenue Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	88,732,147	101,650,000	116,412,500
eadquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	13,000,000	14,950,000	17,212,500
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	8,000,000	9,200,000	10,600,000
3	2210202 Internet Connections	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,500
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,000
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	64,000,000	73,600,000	84,700,000
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	12,000,000	13,800,000	15,900,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	40,000,000	46,000,000	52,900,000
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	12,000,000	13,800,000	15,900,000
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	23,000,000	26,500,000	30,380,000
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,000
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,000
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	15,000,000	17,300,000	19,800,000
	2210600 Rentals of Produced Assets	30,000,000	34,500,000	19,000,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	(8)	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210604 Hire of Transport	30,000,000	34,500,000	39,700,000
	2210700 Training Expenses	15,000,000	17,300,000	19,800,000
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	15,000,000	17,300,000	19,800,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	28,000,000	32,250,000	37,012,50
20	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	8,000,000	9,200,000	10,600,00
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	15,000,000	17,300,000	19,800,00
	2210809 Board Allowance	5,000,000	5,750,000	6,612,5
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	7,000,000	8,050,000	9,257,5
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	5,000,000	5,750,000	6,612,5
5	2211020 Uniform and Clothing Allowances	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	75,000,000	86,300,000	99,225,0
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	65,000,000	74,800,000	86,000,0
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,0
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,0
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	101,000,000	116,150,000	133,772,5
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,0
	2211308 Legal Dues/fees, Arbitration and Compensation Payments	6,000,000		7,935,0
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	80,000,000		106,000,
	2211310 Conducted Professional Services 2211322 Binding of Records	6,000,000		7,935,
	Process of the second s	5,000,000		6,612,
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth			0.552.5
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	6,000,000		0.00
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	3,000,000	9-50-2-50-00-K	3,967, 3,967,
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	3,000,000	2167.5551.0	
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	6,000,000	10.00	
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	6,000,000	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	1,0020000
	Gross Expenditure KShs. Net Expenditure KShs.	368,000,000		
14000400 Revenue Department	Net Expenditure	368,000,000	1	
14000701 Economic Planning	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	2,000,000		
epartment Headquarters		2,000,000	THE CONTRACTOR SPECIAL	1000000
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	15,000,00		
	Costs		110000000000000000000000000000000000000	
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	4,000,00	U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U	
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	6,000,00		
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	5,000,00		
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	6,000,00		
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	3,000,00		
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	3,000,00	3,450,00	0 3,967
	2210700 Training Expenses	8,000,00	9,200,00	0 10,580
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	8,000,00	9,200,00	0 10,580

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	12,000,000	13,800,000	
		3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,5
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,0
	2210809 Board Allowance	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,0
	1 3 CO SERVE	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	11,000,000	12,650,000	14,547,5
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
	2211322 Binding of Records	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,
		6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,5
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,5
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,5
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment 3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design,	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,5
	110jeu 3	10,000,000	11,500,000	13,225,0
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	10,000,000	11,500,000	13,225,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	70,000,000	80,500,000	92,575,0
4000700 Economic Planning	Net Expenditure KShs.	70,000,000	80,500,000	92,575,0
artment 4000801 Asset Management	Net Expenditure KShs.	70,000,000	80,500,000	92,575,0
artment Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
		14,000,000	16,100,000	18,515,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,0
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,50
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	6,000,000	6,900,000	7,935,00
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,50
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	3,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,50
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	1,000,000	1,150,000	1,322,50
	2210700 Training Expenses	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,00
9	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	3,000,000	5,750,000	6,612,50
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,00
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	1,000,000	3,450,000	3,967,50
	2210900 Insurance Costs	260,000,000		
SE.	2210999 Insurance Costs - Other (Budge	1000 5000 1000	265,000,000	270,000,000
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	260,000,000	265,000,000	270,000,000
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

ľ	*	Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
2	211300 Other Operating Expenses	4,000,000	4,600,000	5,290,000
2	211322 Binding of Records	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,000
2	211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	2,000,000	2,300,000	2,645,000
(Gross Expenditure KShs.	292,000,000	304,100,000	314,965,00
B14000800 Asset Management epartment B14000000 FINANCE & ECONOMIC LANNING	Net Expenditure KShs.	292,000,000	304,100,000	314,965,00
	Net Expenditure KShs.	292,000,000	304,100,000	314,965,00
	Net Expenditure KShs.	3,661,000,000	4,121,859,031	4,635,352,88
315000901 HIV/AIDS prevention and ontrol unit Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	57,152	60,009	63,00
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	38,252	40,164	42,17
	2210202 Internet Connections	18,900	19,845	20,8
4	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,071,000	1,124,550	1,180,7
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	52,500	55,125	57,8
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	966,000	1,014,300	1,065,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	52,500	55,125	57,8
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,606,500	1,686,825	1,771,1
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	2210404 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	31,500	33,075	34,7
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	525,000	551,250	578,8
*	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	525,000		578,8
	2210700 Training Expenses	892,500		983,9
	2210701 Travel Allowance	210,000		231,
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	262,500		289
	2210709 Research Allowance	420,000		463.
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	68,250		75.
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	68,250		75,
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	4,220,402		4,652,
	Net Expenditure	4,220,402	Service Co.	4,652,
5315000900 HIV/AIDS prevention and control unit	Net Expenditure KShs.	4,220,402	4,431,422	4,652,
5315001001 TB control unit Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	48,61	51,046	53,
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	37,80		1
	2210202 Internet Connections	10,81		
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	857,85		18382
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	54,60	4	
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	766,50	(1) (3) (3) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4	833
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Havel	26,25		125
	2210304 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	10,50		
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	651,00		
	LE 19-190 I OFGET TEATER AND SHOUSINGHOE, AND OTHER TRANSPORTATION COSTS	051,00	363,330	1
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	630,00	661,500	694

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

UPAN		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210700 Training Expenses	682,500	716,625	
	2210701 Travel Allowance	315,000	330,750	
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,52
	2210709 Research Allowance	157,500	165,375	173,64
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	52,500	55,125	57,88
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	2,292,465	2,407,089	57,8
	Net Expenditure KShs.	2,292,465	2,407,089	2,527,4
15001000 TB control unit 15001101 Malaria control & Other	Net Expenditure KShs.	2,292,465	2,407,089	2,527,4
ommunicable Diseases unit HQs	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	21,000	22,050	
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	21,000	22,050	23,15
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	593,250	000000000	23,1
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	31,500	622,913	654,0
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	0000000	33,075	34,72
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	525,000	551,250	578,8
	2210304 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	26,250	27,563	28,9
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	10,500	11,025	11,5
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	537,338	564,204	592,4
	2210404 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	525,000	551,250	578,81
	A STATE OF THE STA	12,338	12,954	13,60
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services 2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	210,000	220,500	231,52
		210,000	220,500	231,52
	2210700 Training Expenses	367,500	385,875	405,16
	2210701 Travel Allowance	52,500	55,125	57,88
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	105,000	110,250	115,76
	2210709 Research Allowance	210,000	220,500	231,52
	Gross Expenditure KSbs.	1,729,088	1,815,542	1,906,32
5001100 Malaria control & Other nmunicable Diseases unit	Net Expenditure KShs.	1,729,088	1,815,542	1,906,32
001201 Reproductive	Net Expenditure KShs.	1,729,088	1,815,542	1,906,32
th,Maternal Health (RMNCAH) HQs	2110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	37,800	39,690	45,16
	2110202 Casual Labour - Others	37,800	39,690	45,16
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	397,656	417,539	475,159
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	378,000	396,900	451,672
	2210202 Internet Connections	19,656	20,639	23,487
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,375,500	1,444,275	1,643,585
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	52,500	55,125	62,732
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,505,574
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	63,000		
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	189,000	66,150	75,279
	2210404 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	189,000	198,450	225,836

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected I	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	5,040,000	5,292,000	6,022,29
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	5,040,000	5,292,000	6,022,29
	2210700 Training Expenses	7,835,000	8,976,750	11,319,54
	2210701 Travel Allowance	2,835,000	2,976,750	3,387,54
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	5,000,000	000,000,0	7,932,0
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	283,500	297,675	338,7
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	283,500	297,675	338,7
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,794,0
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,794,0
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	5,000,000	6,000,000	6,828,0
	3111101 Purchase of Medical and Dental Equipment	5,000,000	6,000,000	6,828,0
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,380,0
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	4,000,000	5,000,000	6,380,0
3	Gross Expenditure KShs.	28,158,456	32,666,379	40,072,3
	Net Expenditure KShs.	28,158,456	32,666,379	40,072,
.5001200 Reproductive alth,Maternal Health (RMNCAH)	Net Expenditure KShs.	28,158,456	32,666,379	40,072,
5001301 Environmental Public Health adquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	126,000	132,300	138,
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	126,000	132,300	138,
	Costs	8,400,000	8,820,000	9,261,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	5,250,000	5,512,500	5,788,
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	2,152,500	2,260,125	2,373,
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,
5	2210404 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	52,500	55,12	57.
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	4,311,090	4,526,64	4,752
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	2,100,000	2,205,00	2,315
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	52,500	55,12	5 57
** %	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	525,000	551,25	578
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	1,633,590	1,715,27	0 1,801
	2210700 Training Expenses	2,415,000	2,535,75	0 2,662
	2210701 Travel Allowance	1,050,000	1,102,50	0 1,157
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	525,000	551,25	0 578
	2210709 Research Allowance	840,000	882,00	0 926
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	840,000	882,00	926
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	840,000	882,00	926
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	6,825,00	7,166,25	7,524
93	2211004 Fungicides, Insecticides and Sprays	2,100,00	0 2,205,00	2,315
	2211006 Purchase of Workshop Tools, Spares and Small Equipment	1,050,00	0 1,102,50	00 1,157

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211008 Laboratory Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	3,150,000	3,307,500	3,472,
*	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	525,000	551,250	578,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	1,680,000	1,764,000	1 22
		105,000	110,250	115,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	26,749,590	28,087,070	29,491,4
315001300 Environmental Public Health	Net Expenditure KShs.	26,749,590	28,087,070	29,491,4
15001501 County referral hospitals	Net Expenditure KShs.	26,749,590	28,087,070	29,491,4
eadquarters	2110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	9,450,000	9,922,500	10,418,6
	2110202 Casual Labour - Others	9,450,000	9,922,500	10,418,6
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	16,800,000	17,640,000	18,522,0
	2210101 Electricity	7,350,000	7,717,500	8,103,3
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	9,450,000	9,922,500	10,418,6
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	5,145,000	5,402,250	5,672,3
197 197	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,0
	2210202 Internet Connections	735,000	771,750	810,3
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	1,785,000	1,874,250	1,967,9
*	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	12,852,500	13,695,125	
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	4,200,000	4,410,000	14,579,88
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	4,200,000	4,410,000	4,630,50
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	4,400,000	4,820,000	4,630,50
	2210304 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	52,500	55,125	5,261,00
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	2,625,000	2,756,250	57,88
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,894,06
	2210404 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	525,000	551,250	2,315,25
Ti di	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	16,485,000	17,309,250	578,81
	210502 Publishing and Printing Services	7,350,000	7,717,500	18,174,71
2	210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	1,785,000	1,874,250	8,103,37
	210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	3,675,000	3,858,750	1,967,96
	210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	3,675,000	3,858,750	4,051,688
2	210700 Training Expenses	14,700,000	15,435,000	4,051,688
2	210701 Travel Allowance	3,675,000	3,858,750	16,206,751
23	210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	3,675,000	3,858,750	4,051,688
22	210709 Research Allowance	7,350,000		4,051,688
22	210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	8,700,000	7,717,500	8,103,375
22 Di 22 22	210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and rinks	3,250,000	11,435,000	13,206,750
	10802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars		4,512,500	5,788,125
	11000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	5,450,000	6,922,500	7,418,625
	11002 Dressings and Other Non-Phannaceutical Medical Items	103,900,000	112,900,000	131,405,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Estimates	
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211008 Laboratory Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	4,800,000	5,640,000	6,522,000
	2211015 Food and Rations	48,300,000	51,700,000	65,200,000
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	7,850,000	8,742,500	9,679,62
	2211021 Purchase of Bedding and Linen	10,800,000	12,500,000	13,400,00
	2211028 Purchase of X-Rays Supplies	5,350,000	5,717,500	6,103,37
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	38,000,000	41,100,000	45,305,00
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	8,500,000	9,025,000	11,576,25
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	3,250,000	4,512,500	4,788,12
8 8	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	26,250,000	27,562,500	28,940,6
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	13,950,000	16,947,500	17,994,8
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	5,350,000	6,717,500	7,103,3
	2211202 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Production	3,150,000	3,307,500	3,472,8
	2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?)	5,450,000		7,418,6
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	29,350,000		35,276,2
	2211305 Contracted Guards and Cleaning Services	9,050,000		11,300,0
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	7,500,000		9,576,2
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	12,800,000	8300.00	14,400,0
	2220100 Routine Maintenance - Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	6,400,000	0.0000000000000000000000000000000000000	7,261,
	2220101 Maintenance Expenses - Motor Vehicles	6,400,000		7,261,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	27,377,500		34,311,
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	700000000000000000000000000000000000000	2000	5,261
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	6,400,000		8,261,
	2220203 Maintenance of Medical and Dental Equipment	7,450,000		10000000
, E	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations - Non-Residential	6,877,500		
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	1,200,000		
	2220212 Maintenance of Communications Equipment	1,050,00	THE THE PROPERTY OF THE PARTY O	0-000
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	5,750,00		0.65
	3111107 Purchase of Laboratory Equipment	5,750,00	100	7,364
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	311,485,00		1
	Net Expenditure KShs.	311,485,00		378,592
315001500 County referral hospitals	Net Expenditure KShs.	311,485,00	341,921,750	378,592
315001601 Health centres & dispensa Jeadquarters	2110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	2,100,00	2,205,000	2,315
,	2110202 Casual Labour - Others	2,100,00	2,205,00	2,315
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	4,410,00	00 4,630,50	0 4,862
1	2210101 Electricity	2,100,0	2,205,00	0 2.31
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	2,310,0	00 2,425,50	0 2,54
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	3,045,0	00 3,197,25	0 3,35
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	2,100,0	00 2,205,00	0 2,31
	2210202 Internet Connections	420,0		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	accounts of	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
· · · · · ·	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	525,000	551,250	578,8
		7,450,000	8,922,500	9,418,6
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,675,000	2,858,750	3,051,6
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	3,675,000	3,858,750	4,051,6
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,2
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	3,039,750	3,191,738	3,351,3
	2210402 Accommodation	939,750	986,738	1,036,0
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,2
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	4,305,000	4,520,250	4,746,2
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,2
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	105,000	110,250	
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	1,050,000	1,102,500	115,7
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,6
	2210700 Training Expenses	11,550,000	12,127,500	1,157,6
	2210701 Travel Allowance	5,250,000		12,733,8
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	5,250,000	5,512,500	5,788,1
	2210709 Research Allowance	1,050,000	5,512,500	5,788,1
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	2,625,000	1,102,500	1,157,6
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,050,000	2,756,250	2,894,0
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	41/74/2010	1,102,500	1,157,6
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	2211002 Dressings and Other Non-Pharmaceutical Medical Items	29,800,000	33,690,000	39,722,0
	2211008 Laboratory Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	8,500,000	9,025,000	10,600,0
50.0	2211015 Food and Rations	3,250,000	4,512,500	5,788,1
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	8,500,000	9,025,000	10,600,0
	2211021 Purchase of Bedding and Linen	3,250,000	4,512,500	5,788,12
	2211028 Purchase of X-Rays Supplies	5,250,000	5,512,500	5,788,12
		1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,62
4	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	12,226,041	12,987,343	14,786,71
		2,626,041	2,757,343	2,895,21
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,25
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	7,500,000	8,025,000	9,576,25
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	5,400,000	6,820,000	8,261,00
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,25
	2211202 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Production	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,62
	2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?)	2,250,000	3,512,500	4,788,12
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	6,450,000	7,922,500	9,418,62
	2211305 Contracted Guards and Cleaning Services	2,250,000	3,512,500	4,788,125
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,250
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,250

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Estimates	
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2220100 Routine Maintenance - Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	1,150,000	2,307,500	3,472,87
	2220101 Maintenance Expenses - Motor Vehicles	1,150,000	2,307,500	3,472,87
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	16,215,000	18,175,750	19,184,53
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	4,200,000	4,410,000	4,630,50
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	3,150,000	3,307,500	3,472,8
	2220203 Maintenance of Medical and Dental Equipment	5,400,000	6,820,000	7,261,0
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	3,150,000	3,307,500	3,472,8
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	315,000	330,750	347,2
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	6,025,000	7,576,250	8,155,0
	3111107 Purchase of Laboratory Equipment	6,025,000	7,576,250	8,155,0
_	Gross Expenditure KShs.	115,790,791	131,030,331	146,679,3
	Net Expenditure KShs.	115,790,791	131,030,331	146,679,3
5001600 Health centres & dispensaries	Net Expenditure KShs.	115,790,791	131,030,331	146,679,3
5001701 Health policy, planning and ancing Unit Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	1,281,000	1,345,050	1,412,
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,
	2210202 Internet Connections	231,000	242,550	254,
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	5,205,987	5,466,287	5,739,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	945,000	992,250	1,041,
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	3,893,487	4,088,162	4,292,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	367,500	385,875	405.
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,890,000	1,984,500	2,083,
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736
	2210404 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	315,000	330,750	347
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	6,140,250	7,597,263	8,100
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	6,140,250	7,597,263	8,100
	2210700 Training Expenses	3,937,500	4,134,375	4,341
	2210701 Travel Allowance	1,312,500	1,378,125	1,447
€	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	4,373,250	4,591,913	4,821
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	210,000	220,500	231
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	4,163,250	4,371,413	4,589
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	472,500	496,125	520
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	367,500	385,875	40:
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	105,000	0 110,250	u
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	105,00	0 110,250	112
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	105,00	0 110,250	11:
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	3,150,00	0 3,307,500	3,47
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	3,150,00	0 3,307,500	
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	273,00		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	TITLE	Estimates 2017/2018	Projected Estimates	
			2018/2019	2019/2020
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	273,000	286,650	300,9
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,5
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,5
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	27,038,487	29,540,413	31,140,3
5315001700 Health policy, planning and	Net Expenditure KShs.	27,038,487	29,540,413	31,140,3
5315001801 Administration unit	Net Expenditure KShs.	27,038,487	29,540,413	31,140,3
Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	2,220,000,000	2,030,000,000	2,130,000,0
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	2,220,000,000	2,030,000,000	2,130,000,0
	2110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	882,000	926,100	
	2110202 Casual Labour - Others	882,000	926,100	972,40
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	2,070,299,907		972,40
	2110301 House Allowance	710,000,000	2,362,329,902	2,458,161,39
	2110303 Acting Allowance		957,000,000	1,000,000,00
	2110314 Transport Allowance	599,907	629,902	661,39
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	183,000,000	200,000,000	210,000,00
	2110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	498,000,000	515,000,000	540,000,00
	2110320 Leave Allowance	103,000,000	88,400,000	92,800,00
	2110322 Risk Allowance	66,000,000	70,300,000	73,900,00
	2110335 Emergency Call Allowance	76,700,000	85,900,000	90,200,00
	2110399 Personal Allowances paid - Oth	102,000,000	90,100,000	94,600,00
	2110500 Personal Allowances provided in Kind	331,000,000	355,000,000	356,000,00
	1	30,500,000	32,600,000	33,500,000
	2110599 Personal Allowances provided in Kind - Others 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	30,500,000	32,600,000	33,500,000
	Solicines	297,000,000	312,000,000	338,000,000
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	297,000,000	312,000,000	338,000,000
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	630,000	661,500	694,575
	2210101 Electricity	210,000	220,500	231,525
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	420,000	441,000	463,050
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	4,321,000	4,637,050	5,968,903
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	1,990,000	2,189,500	3,398,975
	2210202 Internet Connections	756,000	793,800	833,490
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,438
2 2 2 2	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	7,600,000	8,230,000	8,872,875
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	4,450,000	4,922,500	5,400,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,150,000	3,307,500	
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	7,799,500		3,472,875
	2210402 Accommodation		8,414,475	9,135,199
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,205,000	2,315,250	2,431,013
-	2210404 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	5,500,000	6,000,000	6,600,000
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	94,500	99,225	104,186

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	1,470,000	1,543,500	1,620,675
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,06
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	4,900,000	5,700,000	6,400,00
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	2,250,000	3,512,500	3,788,12
	2210700 Training Expenses	21,200,000	25,000,000	25,900,00
	2210701 Travel Allowance	12,000,000	14,100,000	14,300,00
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	9,200,000	10,900,000	11,600,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	16,000,000	17,000,000	18,100,0
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	7,100,000	7,700,000	8,300,0
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	8,900,000	9,300,000	9,800,0
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	10,369,000	10,987,450	12,636,8
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	5,875,000	6,268,750	7,682,1
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	3,675,000	3,858,750	4.051,6
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	819,000	859,950	902,9
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	3,612,000	3,792,600	3,982,2
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	3,360,000	3,528,000	3,704,4
	2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?)	252,000	264,600	277,1
	2220100 Routine Maintenance - Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	3,570,000	3,748,500	3,935,
	2220101 Maintenance Expenses - Motor Vehicles	3,570,000	3,748,500	3,935,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	10,000,709	10,700,745	11,435,
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	1,670,400	1,903,920	2,149,
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	1,974,000	2,072,700	2,176,
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations - Non-Residential	1,512,000	1,587,600	1,666,
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	3,794,309	4,034,025	4,285,
		1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157
	2220212 Maintenance of Communications Equipment Gross Expenditure	4,715,029,116		5,075,998
	Net Expenditure KShs.	4,715,029,116		5,075,998
315001800 Administration unit	Net Expenditure KShs.	4,715,029,116		5,075,998
315001901 Health Commodities	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	484,000,000	490,000,000	496,000
and dentities.	2211001 Medical Drugs	484,000,000	490,000,000	496,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	484,000,000	490,000,000	496,000
	Net Expenditure KShs.	484,000,000	490,000,000	496,000
315001900 Health Commodities	Net Expenditure KShs.	484,000,000	490,000,000	496,000
315002001 Research & Quality Assurance unit Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	462,000	485,100	509
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	451,500	474,075	497
	2210202 Internet Connections	10,50	11,02	5 11
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,123,50	1,179,67	1,23
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	315,00	1	
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	52,50		

IF RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected Estimates	
TILAD .	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	756,000	793,800	833,4
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,689,870	1,774,364	1,863,0
	2210402 Accommodation	840,000	882,000	926,1
	2210403 Daily Subsistence Allowance	849,870	892,364	
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	315,000	330,750	936,9
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	315,000		347,2
	2210700 Training Expenses	2,929,500	330,750	347,2
	2210701 Travel Allowance	0.07.036/17.000	3,075,975	3,229,7
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	735,000	771,750	810,3
	2210709 Research Allowance	934,500	981,225	1,030,2
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,1
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	241,500	253,575	266,2
	-qp-mem	189,000	198,450	208,37
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	52,500	55,125	57,88
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	451,500	474,075	497,77
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	420,000	441,000	463,05
*	2211202 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Production	31,500	33,075	34,72
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	53,121	55,787	58,57
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	53,121	55,787	58,57
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	84,000	88,200	92,61
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	84,000	88,200	92,61
W	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	11,000,000	12,100,000	13,200,00
	3111403 Research	11,000,000	12,100,000	
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	18,349,991	19,817,501	13,200,000
15002000 Research & Quality	Net Expenditure KShs.	18,349,991	19,817,501	21,303,37
ssurance unit 15002101 Coroner Services unit	Net Expenditure KShs.	18,349,991	19,817,501	
eadquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	21,000	XXXX XXX XX	21,303,37
	2210201 Telephone. Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	0292.60.03	22,050	23,152
	2210202 Internet Connections	10,500	11,025	11,576
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	10,500	11,025	11,576
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	210,000	220,500	231,525
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	52,500	55,125	57,881
	1	157,500	165,375	173,644
	2210700 Training Expenses	63,000	66,150	69,458
	2210701 Travel Allowance	63,000	66,150	69,458
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	52,500	55,125	57,881
	Drinks	52,500	55,125	57,881
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	577,500	606,375	636,693
	2211002 Dressings and Other Non-Pharmaceutical Medical Items	472,500	496,125	520,931
	2211015 Food and Rations	52,500	55,125	1000000
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff		55,125	57,881

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	*	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	126,000	132,300	138,915
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	126,000	132,300	138,915
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	157,500	165,375	173,644
	2211201 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Transport	52,500	55,125	57,88
		105,000	110,250	115,76
	2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	52,500	55,125	57,88
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	52,500	55,125	57,88
	Gross ExpenditureKShs.	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,14
	Net ExpenditureKShs.	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,14
315002100 Coroner Services unit 315000000 HEALTH	Net Expenditure KShs. Net Expenditure KShs.	5,736,103,386	5,927,581,069	6,229,754,53
		131,686,843	144,855,527	159,341,08
316000101 Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permaneut Employees			
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	131,686,843	144,855,527	159,341,0
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	69,705,114	76,675,626	84,343,1
77	2110301 House Allowance	50,804,490	55,884,939	61,473,4
	2110303 Acting Allowance	118,067	129,874	142,8
	2110314 Transport Allowance	9,583,200	10,541,520	11,595,6
	2110320 Leave Allowance 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security	9,199,357	10,119,293	11,131,2
	Schemes	28,827,785	31,710,564	34,881,0
	2120102 Employer Contributions to Local Government Security Fund	28,827,785	31,710,564	34,881,6
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	344,369	378,806	416,0
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	344,369	378,806	416,0
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,383,357	2,330,394	2,563,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,383,357	2,330,394	2,563,
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	133,468	146,815	161,
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	133,468		161,
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	2,118,540	20000000	
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and			
	Drinks	1,059,270	1986 900	
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	5000000000		
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	1,059,270		
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	639,32		
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	264,81		
	2211327 Payment of Duty	374,50	6 411,95	7 453
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	529,63	6 582,59	8 640
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	264,81	8 291,29	9 320
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	264,81	8 291,29	9 . 320
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	741,48	815,63	8 897
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	741,48	815,63	8 897
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	1,430,02	1,573,02	1,730

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 -2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
MEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	1,430,026	1,573,029	7855
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	239,599,220	263,267,844	14. 91
531(00010011	Net Expenditure KShs.	239,599,220	263,267,844	289,594,6
5316000100 Headquarters 5316000201 Physical Planning	Net Expenditure KShs.	239,599,220	263,267,844	289,594,62
Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,136,484	1,747,796	
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,136,484	1,747,796	1,922,57
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	264,817	291,299	1,922,57
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	264,817	291,299	320,42
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	323,116	405,428	320,42
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	323,116	0.00000000	595,97
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,383,357	405,428	595,97
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	2,383,357	2,621,693	2,883,86
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	654,180	2,621,693	2,883,86
	2211324 Registration of Land	105,927	769,597	896,55
	2211327 Payment of Duty	548,253	116,519	128,17
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1-1-1-1-1	653,078	768,38
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	1,960,920	2,157,012	2,372,71
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	1,960,920	2,157,012	2,372,71
	3111114 Purchase of Survey Equipment	122,028	134,230	147,65
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	122,028	134,230	147,65
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	4,395,970	4,835,567	5,319,124
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	4,395,970	4,835,567	5,319,124
	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,240,872	12,962,622	14,458,884
16000200 Physical Planning	Net Expenditure KSbs.	12,240,872	12,962,622	14,458,884
16000401 Valuation Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	52,963		14,458,884
	2210201 Telephone, Telex. Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	52,963	55,611	58,392
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	529,635	55,611	58,392
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	529,635	556,117	583,923
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	823,116	556,117	583,923
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	823,116	864,272	907,485
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services		864,272	907,485
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,666,168	1,749,476	1,836,951
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,560,241	1,638,253	1,720,166
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	105,927	111,223	116,785
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	264,817	278,058	291,961
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	264,817	278,058	291,961
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,430,014	1,501,515	1,576,590
		1,218,160	1,279,068	1,343,021
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment 3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design,	211,854	222,447	233,569
	Project S	18,552,474	19,078,058	19,316,961

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111401 Pre-feasibility, Feasibility and Appraisal Studies	5,000,000	5,500,000	5,700,000
	3111402 Engineering and Design Plans	6,264,817	6,278,058	6,291,961
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	7,287,657	7,300,000	7,325,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	23,319,187	24,083,107	24,572,263
	Net Expenditure KShs.	23,319,187	24,083,107	24,572,263
316000400 Valuation	Net Expenditure KShs.	23,319,187	24,083,107	24,572,263
316000501 Survey and GIS department leadquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	40,300,000	41,300,000	42,300,000
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	40,300,000	41,300,000	42,300,000
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	19,014,713	19,571,154	19,978,57
	2110301 House Allowance	13,800,000	14,200,000	14,500,00
	2110314 Transport Allowance	1,167,600	1,202,628	1,226,68
	2110320 Leave Allowance	4,047,113	4,168,526	4,251,89
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	11,449,795	11,793,289	12,029,15
	2120102 Employer Contributions to Local Government Security Fund	8,876,302	9,142,591	9,325,44
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	2,573,493	2,650,698	2,703,71
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,853,722	1,946,408	2,043,72
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,853,722	1,946,408	2,043,77
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	293,481	308,155	323,50
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	293,481	308,155	323,50
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,588,905	1,668,350	1,751,70
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,588,905	1,668,350	1,751,7
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	500,972	526,021	552,3
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	500,972	526,021	552,3
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,648,175	1,780,584	1,919,6
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	1,059,270	1,112,234	1,167,8
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	588,905	668,350	751,7
,	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	2,648,175	2,780,584	2,919,6
	3111114 Purchase of Survey Equipment	2,648,175	2,780,584	2,919,0
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies. Project Preparation and Design, Project S	2,118,540	2,224,467	2,335,0
	3111401 Pre-feasibility, Feasibility and Appraisal Studies	2,118,540	2,224,467	2,335,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	81,416,47	83,899,012	86,154,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	81,416,47	83,899,017	86,154,
5316000500 Survey and GIS Departmen	Net ExpenditureKShs.	81,416,47	8 83,899,012	86,154,
5316000601 Administration unit Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	3,000,00	3,150,000	3,307,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,00	0 3,150,00	0 3,307,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,000,00	0 2,100,00	0 2,205
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	2,000,00	2,100,00	0 2,205
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	1,000,00	1,050,00	0 1,102
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	1,000,00	1,050,00	0 1,102

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	6,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,6
5316000600 Administration unit	Net Expenditure KShs.	6,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,0
316001001 Compliance and enforcement	Net Expenditure KShs.	6,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,0
department Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	6,007,452	6,307,825	6,623,2
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	6,007,452	6,307,825	6,623,2
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	2,809,033	2,949,485	3,096,5
	2110301 House Allowance	2,125,200	2,231,460	2,343,
	2110314 Transport Allowance	277,200	291,060	305,
	2110320 Leave Allowance	406,633	426,965	700.00
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	1,219,898		448,
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme		1,280,893	1,344,9
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	1,219,898	1,280,893	1,344,9
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,588,905	1,668,350	1,751,7
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	1,588,905	1,668,350	1,751,7
100	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	293,481	308,155	323,5
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	293,481	308,155	323,5
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	1,178,401	1,237,321	1,299,1
	Market Company of the	1,178,401	1,237,321	1,299,1
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	1,493,984	2,668,684	2,852,1
3734	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	1,434,714	1,556,450	1,684,2
	2211327 Payment of Duty 3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design,	59,270	1,112,234	1,167,8
	rioject 3	1,853,722	1,946,408	2,043,7
1	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	1,853,722	1,946,408	2,043,7
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	16,444,876	18,367,121	19,335,4
doordoo Comphance and enforcement	Net Expenditure KShs.	16,444,876	18,367,121	19,335,4
OCCOUNT ORBAN PLANNING AND	Net Expenditure KShs.	16,444,876	18,367,121	19,335,4
NDS	Net Expenditure KShs.	379,020,633	408,879,706	440,730,2
7000101 Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	405,679,685	425,963,669	447,261,85
2	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	405,679,685	425,963,669	447,261,8
2	110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	20,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,00
2	110202 Casual Labour - Others	20,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,00
2	110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	279,942,609	293,939,739	
2 2	110301 House Allowance	146,053,800		308,636,72
	110304 Overtime - Civil Service	66,907,387	153,356,490	161,024,31
	110314 Transport Allowance		70,252,756	73,765,39
	110315 Extraneous Allowance	31,291,600	32,856,180	34,498,98
Too.	110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	432,000	453,600	476,28
	110320 Leave Allowance	648,000	680,400	714,42
10	A MANAGE AT COMPANY OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PRO	33,055,822	34,708,613	36,444,044
1	110322 Risk Allowance	54,000	56,700	59,535
[21	110323 Late Duty Allowance	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,750

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Est	imates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	64,940,206	68,187,216	71,596,57
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	64,940,206	68,187,216	71,596,57
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	285,000,000	299,250,000	323,400,00
	2210101 Electricity	285,000,000	299,250,000	323,400,00
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	27,300	28,665	30,0
6:	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	27,300	28,665	30,0
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	8,614,550	10,320,278	9,618,2
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	4,500,000	6,000,000	5,082,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	4,114,550	4,320,278	4,536,2
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	229,950	240,900	252,9
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	229,950	240,900	252,9
	2210700 Training Expenses	3,500,000	3,675,000	3,858,7
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,7
	2210711 Tuition Fees	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,0
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	2,835,000	2,970,000	3,118,
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	2,835,000	2,970,000	3,118,
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies .	3,939,600	4,127,200	4,333,
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	773,850	810,700	851,
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	3,165,750	3,316,500	3,482,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	4,626,100	5,920,200	6,216,
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	3,324,100	4,556,200	4,784,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,302,000	1,364,000	1,432
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	11,501,600	19,171,600	20,130
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	322,300	322,300	338
	2211311 Contracted Technical Services	6,000,000	13,420,000	14,091
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	179,300	179,300	188
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512
	2220100 Routine Maintenance - Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	2,515,000	4,730,000	4,966
	2220101 Maintenance Expenses - Motor Vehicles	2,515,000	4,730,000	4,966
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	5,636,000	6,952,000	7,299
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	4,318,000	3,476,000	3,649
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	1,318,000	3,476,000	3,649
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	512,400	536,800	563
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	512,400	536,800	56:
*	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	4,500,000	5,300,000	5,490
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	3,000,000	3,800,000	3,990
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,300,000	1,300,000	1,300
	3111005 Purchase of Photocopiers	200,000	200,000	200
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	1,104,000,000	1,172,313,267	1,238,823

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	Versionalities	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
5317000100 Headquarters	Net Expenditure KShs.	1,104,000,000	1,172,313,267	1,238,823,431
5317000201 Roads Headquarters	Net Expenditure KShs.	1,104,000,000	1,172,313,267	1,238,823,431
readquarters	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,805,800	2,946,090	3,093,394
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	1,360,100	1.428,105	1,499,510
	2211031 Specialised Materials - Other	1,445,700	1,517,985	1,593,884
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	1,000,000	8,000,000	11,550,000
	2211202 Refined Fuels and Lubricants for Production	1,000,000	8,000,000	11,550,000
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	13,553,500	17,500,000	
	2220206 Maintenance of Civil Works	7,100,840	***************************************	23,100,000
	2220213 Maintenance of Civil Works Equipment		8,000,000	11,550,000
	3110500 Construction and Civil Works	6,452,660	9,500,000	11,550,000
	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works	20,640,700	21,672,840	22,756,482
	3110600 Overhaul and Refurbishment of Construction and Civil Works	20,640,700	21,672,840	22,756,482
	3110601 Overhaul of Roads and Bridges	5,000,000	4.750,000	6,192,481
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	5,000,000	4,750,000	6,192,481
	Net Expenditure KShs.	43,000,000	54,868,930	66,692,357
317000200 Roads	Net Expenditure KShs.	43,000,000	54,868,930	66,692,357
317000301 Transport Headquarters	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies		54,868,930	66,692,357
rransport rieauquarters	2211006 Purchase of Workshop Tools, Spares and Small Equipment	523,800	549,990	577,490
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	523,800	549,990	577,490
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,500
40	1) ************************************	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,500
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	1,302,000	1,367,100	1,435,455
	Itade Bodies	302,000	317,100	332,955
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,500
£ 8	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,500
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,500
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	2,174,200	2,282,910	2,397,056
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	174,200	182,910	192,056
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	8,000,000	8,400,000	8,820,001
	Net Expenditure KShs.	8,000,000	8,400,000	8,820,001
7000300 Transport	Net Expenditure KShs.	8,000,000	8,400,000	8,820,001
7000801 Electrical Headquarters	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	2,196,050	2,305,853	2,421,145
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	2,196,050	2,305,853	2,421,145
	3110500 Construction and Civil Works	4,803,950	5,044,148	5,296,355
	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works	4,803,950	5,044,148	
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	7,000,000	7,350,001	5,296,355
	Net Expenditure KShs.	7,000,000	7,350,001	7,717,500
7000800 Electrical	Net Expenditure KShs.	7,000,000	7,350,001	7,717,500

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
317001001 Building Works Jeadquarters	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,000
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	916,000	961,800	1,009,890
	2211031 Specialised Materials - Other	3,084,000	3,238,200	3,400,110
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,000,000	2,100,000	
		707000000000000000000000000000000000000		2,205,000
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,00
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,50
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,50
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	7,000,000	7,350,000	7,717,50
	Net Expenditure KShs.	7,000,000	7,350,000	7,717,50
317001000 Building Works 317000000 PUBLIC WORKS	Net Expenditure KShs.	7,000,000	7,350,000]	7,717,50
TRANSPORT & INFRASTRUCTURE	Net Expenditure KShs.	1,169,000,000	1,250,282,198	1,329,770,78
318000101 Education eadquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	410,000,000	421,000,000	443,000,00
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	410,000,000	421,000,000	443,000,00
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	160,000,000	000,000,081	195,000,00
	2110301 House Allowance	100,000,000	105,000,000	110,000,0
	2110314 Transport Allowance	30,000,000	35,000,000	40,000,0
	2110320 Leave Allowance	30,000,000	40,000,000	45,000,0
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	60,000,000	99,200,000	104,000,0
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	60,000,000	99,200,000	104,000,0
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	9,450,000	10,000,000	10,500,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	4,200,000	4,500,000	4,725,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	5,250,000	5,500,000	100000000000000000000000000000000000000
334	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	3,100,000		6,650,0
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers. Magazines and Periodicals	100,000		150,0
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	3,000,000	1500000000	
			22.52.52.53	99,799,79
	2210700 Training Expenses	5,000,000	100 00	0.00
*	2210713 Physical Fitness and Aptitude Assessment and Training	5,000,000		
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	1,200,000	1,400,000	1,600,0
	Drinks	600,000	700,000	800,
	2210808 Purchase of Coffins	600,000	700,000	800,
<i>V</i>	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,500,000	3,000,000	3,000,
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	2,500,000	3,000,000	3,000,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,
	equipment	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	300,000	300,000	300
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	100,00	0 100,000	100.
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	100,00	0 100,000	100
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	100,00		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
()1 1∓	2640100 Scholarships and other Educational Benefits 2640101 Scholarships and other Educational Benefits - Secondary Education	183,000,000	210,000,000	
	2640104 Scholarships and other Educational Benefits Primary	83,000,000	105,000,000	110,000,0
	Laucation .	100,000,000	105,000,000	110,000,
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	6,500,000	6,650,000	7,307,
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	3,500,000	3,500,000	4,000,
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	846,050,000	948,400,000	1,002,370,
5318000100 Education	Net Expenditure KShs.	846,050,000	948,400,000	1,002,370,
5318000301 Early Childhood Developme		846,050,000	948,400,000	1,002,370,
Centres Headquarters	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	20,000,000	38,000,000	40,000,0
		20,000,000	38,000,000	40,000,0
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	5,500,000	6,000,000	6,500,0
•	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	5,500,000	6,000,000	6,500,0
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	5,000,000	11,000,000	12,000,0
	equipment	2,000,000	4,500,000	5,000,0
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	3,000,000	6,500,000	7,000,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,100,000	2,500,000	3,000,0
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	2,100,000	2,500,000	3,000,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	6,300,000	6,615,000	6,945,7
1	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	6,300,000	6,615,000	6,945,7
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	38,900,000	64,115,000	68,445,7
318000300 Early Childhood Developmen	Net Expenditure KShs.	38,900,000	64,115,000	68,445,7
entres 318000401 Vocational Training	Net Expenditure KShs.	38,900,000	64,115,000	68,445,7
eadquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	3,000,000	3,300,000	3,500,0
- 39	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,500,000	1,500,000	1,500,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,500,000	1,800,000	2,000,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	600,000	700,000	800,00
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	600,000	700,000	800,00
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	6,000,000	7,000,000	7,500,00
€	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,500,000	3,000,000	3,500,00
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	3,500,000	4,000,000	4,000,00
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	2,500,000	3,300,000	3,500,00
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	2,500,000	3,300,000	
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	12,100,000	14,300,000	3,500,00
	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,100,000	14,300,000	15,300,00
8000400 Vocational Training	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,100,000	14,300,000	15,300,00
8000501 Social Services Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	174,550,000	203,962,500	214,160,62
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	174,550,000	203,962,500	214,160,62
2	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary			214,100,02

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2110301 House Allowance	80,000,000	88,200,000	92,610,000
	2110308 Medical Allowance	1,050,000	1,102,500	. 1,157,625
	2110314 Transport Allowance	15,750,000	16,537,500	17,364,37
	2110320 Leave Allowance	15,750,000	16,537,500	17,364,37
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	39,900,000	41,895,000	43,989,75
	2120102 Employer Contributions to Local Government Security Fund	39,900,000	41,895,000	43,989,75
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,00
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,00
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	735,000	771,750	810,3
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	210,000		50000
			220,500	231,5
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	525,000	551,250	578,8
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	1,785,000	1,920,500	2,300,0
25	Drinks	1,575,000	1,700,000	2,000,0
	2210808 Purchase of Coffins	210,000	220,500	300,0
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,750,0
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,750,0
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	10,500,000	11,000,000	12,000,0
	equipment	5,250,000	5,500,000	6,000,6
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	5,250,000	5,500,000	6,000,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	420,000	441,000	463,0
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	105,000	110,250	115,
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	105,000	110,250	115,
	2220206 Maintenance of Civil Works	105,000	110,250	115,
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	105,000	110,250	115,
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	4,000,000	10,000,000	10,500,
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,000,000	6,000,000	6,300,
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	2,000,000	4,000,000	4,200,
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	348,640,000	396,778,250	417,364,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	348,640,000	396,778,250	417,364
318000500 Social Services	Net Expenditure KShs.	348,640,000	396,778,250	417,364,
318000601 Community Development leadquarters	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	3,500,000	4,300,000	4,800
	equipment .	2,000,00	2,300,000	2,500
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,500,00	2,000,000	2,300
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	5,500,00	000,000,0	6,500
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,500,00	000,000,0	6,500
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	3,300,00	0 3,800,000	4,500
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,000,00	2,300,000	2,500
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	1,300,00	1,500,000	2,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	12,300,00	14,100,000	15,800

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HUND	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/202
5318000600 Community Development	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,300,000	14,100,000	15,800
	2210200 D	12,300,000	14,100,000	15,800
5318000701 Youth Affairs Headquart		1,500,000	1,700,000	2,000
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	800,000	900,000	1,000
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	700,000	800,000	1,000
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,000,000	3,000,000	4,000
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	2,000,000	3,000,000	4,000
(*)	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	2,000,000	6,000,000	8,000
	equipment	1,000,000	3,000,000	4,000
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,000,000	3,000,000	4,000
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	10,500,000	17,000,000	18,000
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	10,500,000	17,000,000	18,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	16,000,000	27,700,000	32,000,
316000000	Net Expenditure KShs.	16,000,000	27,700,000	32,000,
318000700 Youth Affairs 318000901 Family Welfare	Net Expenditure KShs.	16,000,000	27,700,000	32,000,
leadquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,000,000	1,300,000	1,500,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,000,000	1,300,000	1,500,
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	2,800,000	3,000,000	3,200,0
		2,800,000	3,000,000	3,200,0
ī.	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	3,500,000	4,000,000	4,500,0
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	3,500,000	4,000,000	4,500,0
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	5,200,000	5,460,000	5,733,0
	equipment	1,200,000	1,260,000	1,323,0
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,0
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	6,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,0
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	6,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	2,000,000	2,500,000	3,000,0
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,000,000	2,500,000	3,000,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	20,500,000	22,560,000	24,548,00
	Net Expenditure KShs.	20,500,000	22,560,000	24,548,00
8000900 Family Welfare	Net Expenditure KShs.	20,500,000	22,560,000	24,548,00
8001201 Advisory Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	3,000,000	3,200,000	3,500,00
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,000	3,200,000	3,500,00
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	2,700,000	3,000,000	
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	2,700,000	S 10	3,200,00
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	5,700,000	3,000,000	3,200,00
	Net Expenditure KShs.	5,700,000	6,200,000	6,700,00
8001200 Advisory	Net Expenditure KShs.	5,700,000	6,200,000	6,700,00
3001301 Culture and Heritage dquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	5,500,000	9,200,000	6,700,00

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,500,000	2,625,000	2,756,25
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,50
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	1,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,00
	2211006 Purchase of Workshop Tools, Spares and Small Equipment	1,000,000	6.300,000	6,615,00
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	500,000	600,000	650,0
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	500,000	600,000	650,0
5	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	10,000,000	11,500,000	12,000,0
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	10,000,000	11,500,000	12,000,0
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	17,000,000	24,175,000	25,328,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	17,000,000	24,175,000	25,328,
18001300 Culture and Heritage	Net Expenditure KShs.	17,000,000	24,175,000	25,328,
18001401 Sports Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	7,500,000	7,875,000	8,268,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	7,500,000	7,875,000	8,268,
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	19,000,000	22,000,000	23,500,
	2211006 Purchase of Workshop Tools, Spares and Small Equipment	7,000,000	6,000,000	6,500
¥2.	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	12,000,000	16,000,000	17,000
*	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	28,200,000	40,160,000	42.128
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	3,200,000	3,360,000	3,528
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	25,000,000	36,800,000	38,600
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	62,200,000	77,910,000	82,165
	Net Expenditure KShs.	62,200,000	77,910,000	82,165
318001400 Sports	Net Expenditure KShs.	62,200,000	77,910,000	82,165
818001501 Library Services eadquarters	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	3,500,000	4,000,000	4,500
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	3,500,000	4,000,000	4,500
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,100,000	2,500,000	2,900
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	600,000	700,000	900
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,500,000	1,800,000	2,000
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	5,600,000	6,500,000	7,400
	Net Expenditure KShs.	5,600,000	6,500,000	7,400
318001500 Library Services	Net Expenditure KShs.	5,600,000	6,500,000	7,40
318001601 Children Services Ieadquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,10
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,10
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	5,000,00	5,250,000	5,51
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	5,000,00	5,250,00	5,51
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	5,000,00	0 5,250,00	5,51
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	3,000,00	0 3,150,00	3,30
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	2,000,00	0 2,100,00	0 2,20
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,000,00	2,100,00	0 2,20

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

IID (P		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	2,000,000	2,100,000	
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	13,000,000	13,650,000	14,332,50
	Net Expenditure KShs.	13,000,000	13,650,000	14,332,50
5318001600 Children Services 5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH	Net Expenditure KShs.	13,000,000	13,650,000	14,332,50
AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES	Net Expenditure KShs.	1,397,990,000	1,616,388,250	1,711,754,70
319000101 Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	222,254,880		
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	222,254,880	233,367,624	245,036,00
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	107,732,428	233,367,624	245,036,00
	2110301 House Allowance	200000000000000000000000000000000000000	113,119,049	118,775,0
	2110314 Transport Allowance	79,635,000	83,616,750	87,797,58
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	17,988,000	18,887,400	19,831,7
	2110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	240,000	252,000	264,60
	6.89(1) (4.11) (1.11) (1.11) (1.11) (1.11)	180,000	189,000	198,45
	2110320 Leave Allowance 2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security	9,689,428	10,173,899	10,682,59
24	Schemes	29,253,216	30,715,877	32,251,67
	2120101 Employer Contributions to National Social Security Fund	29,253,216	30,715,877	32,251,67
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	21,000	22,050	23,1
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	21,000	22,050	23,15
	Costs Costs	7,807,500	8,197,875	8,607,70
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,00
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,43
* 1	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,132,500	2,239,125	2,351,08
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,25
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	6,365,000	6,683,250	7,017,41
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	105,000		
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	1,260,000	110,250	115,76
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	8500000	1,323,000	1,389,15
	2210700 Training Expenses	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,50
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	3,150,000	3,307,500	3,472,87
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	3,150,000	3,307,500	3,472,87
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	105,000	110,250	115,76
		105,000	110,250	115,76
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	21,000	22,050	23,153
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	21,000	22,050	23,153
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	1,680,000	1,764,000	1,852,201
	equipment	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,438
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	105,000	110,250	115,763
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	5,052,500	5,305,125	5,570,381
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	52,500	55,125	57,881
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,500
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	798,000	837,900	879,796

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	525,000	551,250	578,81
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,52
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	63,000	66,150	69,45
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	384,240,524	403,452,550	423,625,18
	Net Expenditure KShs.	384,240,524	403,452,550	423,625,1
19000100 Headquarters 19000201 Co-operative Development adquarters	Net Expenditure KShs.	384,240,524	403,452,550	423,625,1
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	105,000	110,250	115,7
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	105,000	110,250	115,7
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	4,810,000	5,050,500	5,303,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	735,000	771,750	810,3
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,6
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	525,000	551,250	578,8
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	2,500,000	2,625,000	2,756.
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	57,
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	52,500	55,125	57.
	2210700 Training Expenses	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	4,000,000	4,200,006	4,410,
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	525,000	551,250	578
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	420,000	441,000	463
	2210808 Purchase of Coffins	105,000	110,250	115
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	157,500	165,375	173
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	157,500	165,375	173
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,730,000	2,866,500	3,009
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,625,000		157973 facts
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	105,000		
2 2	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	8,952,500		
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	52,500		
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	8,900,000		
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	283,500		LEAGUE
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	210,000		1
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	73,50		
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	735,00		
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	525,00		
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	210,00		
	Gross Expenditure	22,351,00	2002	
	Net Expenditure KShs.	22,351,00		1
5319000200 Co-operative Development	(1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1)	22,351,00	1	T
5319000301 Tourism Development Department Headquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	52,50		
ga konsenna sitti tikke sittää sitei sa eten 2000 200 400 0	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	52,50		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	^	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	21,000	22,050	23,1
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	21,000	22,050	23,1
	Costs Costs	4,830,000	5,071,500	5,325,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,2
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,155,000	1,212,750	1,273,3
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	12,890,000	13,534,500	14,211,2
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	315,000	330,750	347,2
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	5,750,000	6,037,500	
	2210599 Printing, Advertising - Other	5,250,000	5,512,500	6,339,3
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	2,200,000	2,310,000	5,788,1
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	2,200,000	3 3	2,425,5
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,100,000	2,310,000	2,425,5
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	525,000	2,205,000	2,315,2
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	80	551,250	578,8
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,4
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,307,500	2,422,875	2,544,0
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	2,150,000	2,257,500	2,370,3
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	157,500	165,375	173,64
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	9,864,000	10,357,200	10,875,00
N	2211323 Laundry Expenses	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,25
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	315,000	330,750	347,28
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	7,449,000	7,821,450	8,212,52
		210,000	220,500	231,52
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,52
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	525,000	551,250	578,81
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	525,000	551,250	578,81
*	Gross Expenditure KShs. Net Expenditure KShs.	35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,50
9000300 Tourism Development artment	Net Expenditure	35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,505
000401 Co-operative Audit Iquarters		35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,50
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	157,500	165,375	173,644
	2210101 Electricity	105,000	110,250	115,76
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	52,500	55,125	57,88
	Costs	2,835,000	2,976,750	3,125,589
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	315,000	330,750	347,288
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	420,000	441,000	463,050
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	525,000	551,250	578,813
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,438
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	57,881

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	1	Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	52,500	55,125	57,88
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	262,500	275,625	289,40
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	52,500	55,125	57,88
	2210808 Purchase of Coffins	210,000	220,500	231,52
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	42,000	44,100	46,30
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	42,000	44,100	46,30
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,730,000	2,866,500	3,009,8
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,0
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	105,000	110,250	115,7
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	5,262,000	5,525,100	5,801,3
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	105,000	110,250	115,7
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	10,500	11,025	11,5
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,146,500	5,403,825	5,674.0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,307,500	2,422,875	2,544,0
	2220204 Maintenance of Buildings Residential	2,150,000	2,257,500	2,370,3
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	157,500	165,375	173,0
	Gross ExpenditureKShs.	13,649,000	14,331,450	15,048,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	13,649,000	14,331,450	15,048,0
19000400 Co-operative Audit	Net Expenditure KShs.	13,649,000	14,331,450	15,048,
19000501 Markets Department adquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	5,250,000	5,512,500	5,788,
1	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	525,000	551,250	578,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736.
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	3,150,000	3,307,500	3,472,
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	57.
7	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	52,500	55,125	57
	2210600 Rentals of Produced Assets	1,200,000	1,260,000	1,323
	2210606 Hire of Equipment, Plant and Machinery	1,200,000	1,260,000	1,323
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	157,500	165,375	173
	2210808 Purchase of Coffins	157,500	165,375	173
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	3,885,000	4,079,250	4,283
	2211004 Fungicides, Insecticides and Sprays	3,150,00	3,307,500	3,472
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	735,00	0 771,750	810
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	6,930,00	0 7,276,500	7,640
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,680,00	0 1,764,000	1,852
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	5,250,00	5,512,50	5,788
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	8,175,00	8,583,75	9,012
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	8,175,00	8,583,75	9,013

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

7942 Y 2		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	5,040,000	5,292,000	5,556,60
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	525,000	551,250	578,81
•	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	4,200,000	4,410,000	4,630,500
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	315,000	330,750	347,28
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,525
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,52
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	31,950,000	33,547,500	35,224,87
	Net Expenditure KShs.	31,950,000	33,547,500	35,224,878
319000500 Markets Department 319000601 Trade Licensing Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	31,950,000	33,547,500	35,224,878
eadquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	210,000	220,500	231,525
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	210,000	220,500	231,525
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	420,000	441,000	463,050
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	420,000	441,000	463,050
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	12,554,476	13,009,750	13,555,239
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,438
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,438
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	5,145,000	5,402,250	5,672,363
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	4,259,476	4,300,000	
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	2,520,000	2,646,000	4,410,000
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	420,000	441,000	2,778,300
1	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	2,100,000		463,050
1	2210700 Training Expenses	2,625,000	2,205,000	2,315,250
1	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	VE. 100 800 40	2,756,250	2,894,063
1	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,063
12	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	315,000	330,750	347,288
1	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	315,000	330,750	347,288
l l	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	105,000	110,250	115,763
100		105,000	110,250	115,763
[2	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	2,835,000	2,976,750	3,125,588
	equipment	2,730,000	2,866,500	3,009,825
1	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	105,000	110,250	115,763
[2	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 1211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	16,305,000	17,120,250	17,976,262
17	Trade Bodies	52,500	55,125	57,881
2	211323 Laundry Expenses	52,500	55,125	57,881
2	211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	16,200,000	17,010,000	17,860,500
2	220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,365,000	1,433,250	1,504,913
2	220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	315,000	330,750	347,288
2	220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	1,050,000	1,102,500	1,157,625
3	111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,151
	82022	10-210 PORT (10-2)		0.675.00.00.00.00

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	(,	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	525,000	551,250	578,813
g/	Gross Expenditure KShs.	40,514,476	42,367,750	44,381,142
	Net Expenditure KShs.	40,514,476	42,367,750	44,381,142
319000600 Trade Licensing Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	40,514,476	42,367,750	44,381,142
319000801 Weights & Measures epartment headquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	210,000	220,500	231,52
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	210,000	220,500	231,52
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	367,500	385,875	405,16
	2210202 Internet Connections	315,000	330,750	347,28
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	52,500	55,125	57,88 3,472,87
		3,150,000	3,307,500	
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	210,000	220,500	231,52
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	315,000	330,750	347,21
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	525,000	551,250	578,8
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,2
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	3,202,500	3,362,625	3,530,7
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	157,500	165,375	173,6
9	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,0
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	420,000	441,000	463,0
	2210700 Training Expenses	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894.0
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	2,625,000	2,756,250	2,894,0
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	210,000	220,500	231,5
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	105,000	7/08/14/08/14 7/14/14/14/14/14	
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	105,000		
. 7	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	52,500		57,8
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	52,500	9 9 9	
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,207,500	(19.55)	
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,050,000		
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	157,500		
		100000000000000000000000000000000000000		37/33
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	6,126,000		2000
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	105,000	110,250	115,
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	6,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	210,000	220,500	231,
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	210,000	220,500	231,
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	6,825,000	7,166,250	7,524
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	525,000	551,250	578,
	3111010 Purchase of Weights and Measures Equipments	6,300,000	715,752.00	1
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	24,238,50		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	9	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
319000800 Weights & Measures	Net Expenditure KShs.	24,238,500	25,450,425	26,722,
319000901 Betting & Camina	Net Expenditure KShs.	24,238,500	25,450,425	26,722,
epartment headquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	52,500	55,125	57,
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	57,
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	52,500	55,125	57,
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	1,890,000	1,984,500	57,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	630,000	661,500	2,083,
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	210,000		694,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,050,000	220,500	231,5
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	200000000000000000000000000000000000000	1,102,500	1,157,0
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	52,500	55,125	57,8
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	57,8
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	525,060	551,250	578,8
	2210808 Purchase of Coffins	472,500	496,125	520,9
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	52,500	55,125	57,8
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	3,675,000	3,858,750	4,051,6
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	3,675,000	3,858,750	4,051,6
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	787,500	826,875	868,2
		735,000	771,750	810,3
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	52,500	55,125	57,8
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	3,371,500	3,540,075	3,717,08
		21,000	22,050	23,15
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	31,500	33,075	34,72
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	3,319,000	3,484,950	3,659,19
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	420,000	441,000	463,05
9	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	210,000	220,500	231,52
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	210,000	220,500	231,52
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	10,826,500	11,367,825	11,936,21
000900 Betting & Gaming	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,826,500	11,367,825	11,936,21
artment 9001001 Liquor Licensing	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,826,500	11,367,825	11,936,21
rtment Headquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	262,500	275,625	289,40
	2210101 Electricity	73,500	77,175	81,034
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	189,000	198,450	208,373
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	346,500		
	2210202 Internet Connections	315,000	363,825	382,017
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services		330,750	347,288
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	31,500	33,075	34,729
	2210301 Travel Cosis (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	15,730,000	16,516,500	17,342,325
	(antities, bus, ranway, mileage allowances, etc.)	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,250

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	630,000	661,500	694,575
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,025,000
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	3,885,000	4,079,250	4,283,21
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	210,000	220,500	231,52
	2210504 Advertising. Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	1,575,000	1,653,750	1,736,43
	2210599 Printing, Advertising - Other	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,25
	2210600 Rentals of Produced Assets	6,071,000	6,374,550	6,693,27
	2210603 Rents and Rates - Non-Residential	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,50
	2210606 Hire of Equipment, Plant and Machinery	1,071,000	1,124,550	1,180,7
	2210700 Training Expenses	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,0
		2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,0
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,1
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,1
	Drinks	1,260,000	1,323,000	1,389,1
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2/04/08/04/09/0		1,389,1
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	1,260,000		
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	2,310,000	1 - Common	2,546,7
	equipment	2,100,000		2,315,
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	210,000		231,
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	1,050,000		260,1000
	2211299 Fuel Oil and Lubricants - Othe	1,050,000	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,405,000		
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	410,000	0901000	3500
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations - Non-Residential	315,000		2000
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	630,000	1 2	
	2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As 3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design,	1,050,000		
	Project S	2,100,00	2,205,000	
	3111401 Pre-feasibility, Feasibility and Appraisal Studies	2,100,00	0 2,205,000	2,315
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	38,680,00		
	Net Expenditure KShs.	38,680,00	T	1
319001000 Liquor Licensing Departme 319001201 Trade Development	Net Expenditure KShs.	38,680,00	il was	
Department Headquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	105,00		
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	105,00	110,25	
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	52,50	55,12	5 5
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	52,50	55,12	5
	Costs	4,515,0	4,740,75	50 4.97
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	315,0	00 330,7	50 34
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	420,0	00 441,0	00 46
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	630,0	00 661,5	69
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	3,150,0	00 3,307,5	00 3,47

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 -2019/2020

UPAR	3	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	892,500	937,125	983,981
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	52,500	55,125	57,881
æ	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	840,000	882,000	926,100
	2210700 Training Expenses	840,000	882,000	926,100
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	840,000	882,000	926,100
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	630,000	661,500	694,575
	Drinks	630,000	661,500	694,575
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	105,000	110,250	115,763
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	105,000	110,250	115,763
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,835,000	2,976,750	3,125,588
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,310,000	2,425,500	2,546,775
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	525,000	551,250	578,813
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	5,315,000	5,580,750	5,859,788
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	105,000	110,250	115,763
	2211323 Laundry Expenses	210,000	220,500	
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,000,000	5,250,000	231,525
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	525,000	551,250	5,512,500
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	420,000	441,000	578,813
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	105,000		463,050
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	735,000	110,250	115,763
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	315,000	771,750	810,338
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	315,000	330,750	347,288
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	52,500	330,750	347,288
	3111005 Purchase of Photocopiers		55,125	57,881
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	52,500 16,550,000	55,125	57,881
19001200 Too de Doord	Net Expenditure KShs.	16,550,000	17,377,500	18,246,378
19001200 Trade Development partment 19000000	Net Expenditure KShs.	16,550,000	17,377,500	18,246,378
ADE, COMMERCE, TOURISM &		rejection	17,377,300	18,246,378
OOPERATIVES 20000201 Human Resource	Net Expenditure KShs.	618,000,000	648,727,550	681,058,962
magement Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	400,000	420,000	441,000
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	400,000	420,000	441,000
	Costs Costs	2,500,000	2,625,000	2,756,250
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,500,000	2,625,000	2,756,250
2	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	400,000	420,000	441,000
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	400,000	420,000	441,000
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	800,000	840,000	882,000
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	800,000	840,000	882,000
	2210900 Insurance Costs	850,000,000	892,500,000	937,125,000
	2210910 Medical Insurance	850,000,000	892,500,000	937,125,000
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	272,300,000	937,123,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	500,000	525,000	551,250
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	500,000	525,000	551,25
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,400,000	2,520,000	2,646,00
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,800,000	1,890,000	1,984,50
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	600,000	630,000	661,50
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	6,000,000	6,550,000	7,102,50
	2211304 Medical Expenses	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,50
8.	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	5,000,000	5,500,000	6,000,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,800,000	1,890,000	1,984,5
3.	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	800,000	840,000	882,0
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	800,000	840,000	882,0
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	800,000	840,000	882,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	3,500,000	3,675,000	3,858,7
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,5
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	1,000,000	1,050,000	1.102,
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	869,600,000	913,330,000	959,221,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	869,600,000	913,330,000	959,221,
20000200 Human Resource anagement (HRM)	Net Expenditure KShs.	869,600,000	913,330,000	959,221,
20000301 Human Resource velopment Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	100,000	105,000	110,
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	100,000	105,000	110,
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,300,000	1,365,000	1,433,
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	800,000	840,000	882,
	2210402 Accommodation	500,000	525,000	551.
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	1,200,000	1,260,000	1,323
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	500,000	525,000	551
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	700,000	735,000	771
	2210700 Training Expenses	83,909,761	88,725,000	93,161
	2210703 Production and Printing of Training Materials	500,000	525,000	551
	2210711 Tuition Fees	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	82,409,76	87,150,000	91,507
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	800,000	840,000	882
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	800,000	840,000	882
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	1,600,000	1,680,000	1,764
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	800,000	840,000	882

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	()	Estimates 2017/2018	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	800,000	840,000	882,00
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	2,100,000	2,205,000	2,315,25
	equipment	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,75
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	600,000	630,000	661,50
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	3,600,000	13,755,000	14,442,75
	2211304 Medical Expenses	600,000	630,000	661,50
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	1,000,000	11,025,000	11,576,25
	2211329 HIV AIDS Secretariat workplace Policy Development	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,00
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,890,000	1,984,500	2,083,72
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	630,000	661,500	694,57
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations - Non-Residential	630,000	661,500	694,57
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	630,000	661,500	694,57
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	600,000	630,000	661,50
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	600,000	630,000	661,500
	. 3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,800,000	1,890,000	1,984,50
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	600,000	630,000	661,50
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	600,000	630,000	661,50
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	600,000	630,000	661,500
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	100,399,761	116,014,500	121,815,225
00300 Human Resource	Net Expenditure KShs.	100,399,761	116,014,500	121,815,225
pment (HRD) 0401 PSM Administration	Net Expenditure KShs.	100,399,761	116,014,500	121,815,225
uarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	877,073,404	920,927,074	966,973,428
	2110101 Basic Salaries - Civil Service	77,073,404	80,927,074	84,973,428
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	800,000,000	840,000,000	882,000,000
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	217,066,271	227,919,585	239,315,565
	2110301 House Allowance	35,232,771	36,994,410	38,844,130
	2110304 Overtime - Civil Service	160,000,000	168,000,000	176,400,000
	2110309 Special Duty Allowance	6,000,000	6,300,000	6,615,000
	2110314 Transport Allowance	5,813,000	6,103,650	6,408,833
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	5,052,500	5,305,125	5,570,381
	2110318 Non- Practicing Allowance	441,000	463,050	486,203
	2110320 Leave Allowance	4,527,000	4,753,350	4,991,018
	2110500 Personal Allowances provided in Kind	100,000,000	105,000,000	110,250,000
	2110599 Personal Allowances provided in Kind - Others	100,000,000	105,000,000	teren enough
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	14,760,564	15,498,592	110,250,000
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	14,760,564	7 200 200 200 200 200	16,273,522
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	500,000	15,498,592	16,273,522
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services		525,000	551,250
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	500,000	525,000	551,250

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	(25)	Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	800,000	840,000	882,000
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	600,000	630,000	661,500
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	100,000	105,000	110,250
	2210402 Accommodation	500,000	525,000	551,25
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	800,000	840,000	882,00
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	800,000	840,000	882,00
			2	
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	900,000	945,000	992,25
	Drinks	900,000	945,000	992,25
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	500,000	525,000	551,25
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	500,000	525,000	551,25
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	1,600,000	1,680,000	1,764,00
	equipment	1,100,000	1,155,000	1,212,7
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	800,000	840,000	882,0
	2211304 Medical Expenses	300,000	315,000	330,7
	2211310 Contracted Professional Services	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,600,000	1,680,000	1,764,0
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	600,000	630,000	661,5
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	50,500,000	53,025,000	55,676,2
	2710101 Early Retirement	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,0
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	500,000	525,000	551,
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	3,800,000	3,990,000	4,189,
		4 10 10		
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,000,000		1,102,
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	800,000	52.579.127.39	882,
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	1,271,300,239		1,401,608,
200000000 PC14 1 1 1 1 1	Net ExpenditureKShs.	1,271,300,239		1,401,608,
320000400 PSM Administration 320000501 Reforms and Performance	Net Expenditure KShs.			
Contracting Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	100,000	1/2/1	110,
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	100,000	105,000	110,
*	Costs	200,000	210,000	220
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	200,000	210,000	220.
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	200,000	210,000	220
	2210402 Accommodation	200,000	210,000	220
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	180,000	189,000	198
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	180,000	189,000	198
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	500,000	525,000	551

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 -2019/2020

HEAD	COMPANYAN	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	Dilliks	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	350,000	367,500	385,8
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	350,000	367,500	385,8
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	280,000	294,000	308,7
	equipment Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	200,000	210,000	220,5
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	80,000	84,000	88,2
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	250,000	262,500	275,0
	2211304 Medical Expenses	250,000	262,500	275,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	500,000	525,000	551,2
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	250,000	262,500	
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	150,000	157,500	275,6
736	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	100,000		165,3
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	180,000	105,000	110,2
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	180,000		198,4
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	7-2-7-2-7-2-7-2-7-2-7-2-7-2-7-2-7-2-7-2	189,000	198,4
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	680,000	714,000	749,7
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	300,000	315,000	330,7
	3111005 Purchase of other Office Equipment	280,000	294,000	308,7
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	100,000	105,000	110,2
Manusaa P. C.	Net Expenditure KShs.	3,420,000	3,591,000	3,770,5
0000500 Reforms and Performance tracting	Net Expenditure KShs.	3,420,000		3,770,5
000601 Monitoring & Evaluation	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services		3,591,000	3,770,5
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	45,000	47,250	49,6
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	45,000	47,250	49,6
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	200,000	210,000	220,5
		200,000	210,000	220,5
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	300,000	315,000	330,7
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	100,000	105,000	110,2
	2210402 Accommodation	200,000	210,000	220,50
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	195,000	204,750	214,98
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	195,000	204,750	214,98
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	300,000	315,000	330,75
	Dinks	300,000	315,000	330,75
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	200,000	210,000	220,50
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	200,000	210,000	220,50
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	300,000	315,000	330,75
	equipment control supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	200,000	210,000	220,50
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	100,000	105,000	110,25
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	250,000	262,500	
	2211304 Medical Expenses	,	202,500	275,62

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

	E	Estimates	Projected E	Stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	650,000	682,500	716,62
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	300,000	315,000	330,75
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	200,000	210,000	220,50
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	150,000	157,500	165,37
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	200,000	210,000	220,50
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	200,000	210,000	220,50
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	500,000	525,000	551,2
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	100,000	105,000	110,2
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	250,000	262,500	275,6
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	150,000	157,500	165,3
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,8
	Net Expenditure KShs.	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,8
20000600 Monitoring & Evaluation	Net Expenditure KShs.	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,8
20000701 QMS Department adquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	45,000	47,250	49,0
50740 * 6500-9550557	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	45,000	47,250	49,0
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	200,000	210,000	220,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	200,000	210,000	220,:
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	300,000	315,000	330,
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	100,000	105,000	110,
	2210402 Accommodation	200,000	210,000	220,
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	195,000	204,750	214,
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	195,000	204,750	214,
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	300,000	315,000	
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	300,000		
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	200,000	210,000	220
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	200,000	210,000	220
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	300,000		
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	200,000		1 **
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	100,000	105,000	110
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	250,000		1000
	2211304 Medical Expenses	250,000	10000000	
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	650,000		
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	300,000		
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations — Non-Residential	200,000		
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	150,000	(8)	
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	200,000		
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	200,00		
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	500,00		
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	100,00		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	19	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	250,000	262,500	275,6
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	150,000	157,500	165,3
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,8
	Net Expenditure KShs.	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,8
320000700 QMS Department 320000000 PUBLIC SERVICE	Net Expenditure KShs.	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,8
IANAGEMENT	Net Expenditure KShs.	2,251,000,000	2,374,394,751	2,493,339,4
321000101 Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	180,000,000	173,826,962	191,209,6
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	180,000,000	173,826,962	191,209,6
	2110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	3,200,000	9,600,000	
	2110202 Casual Labour - Others	3,200,000	9,600,000	10,560,0
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	124,800,000	200 CH 200 CH 200 CH	10,560,00
	2110301 House Allowance	32151505055	141,204,673	155,325,14
	2110314 Transport Allowance	99,000,000	109,459,100	120,405,01
	2110320 Leave Allowance	19,300,000	23,417,856	25,759,64
	2110322 Risk Allowance	5,000,000	5,200,000	5,720,00
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	1,500,000	3,127,717	3,440,48
	2210101 Electricity	50,000	95,000	104,50
		30,000	45,000	49,50
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	20,000	50,000	55,00
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	375,000	500,000	550,00
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	350,000	470,000	517,00
	2210202 Internet Connections 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	25,000	30,000	33,00
	Costs	2,730,000	5,174,045	5,691,45
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	400,000	600,000	660,00
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1,330,000	3,100,000	3,410,00
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,000,000	1,474,045	1,621,45
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	590,000	1,145,200	1,259,72
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	200,000	400,000	440,000
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	90,000	115,200	
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	300,000	630,000	126,720
	2210700 Training Expenses	1,830,000	2000010000	693,000
	2210701 Travel Allowance	12000000000	3,610,000	3,971,000
	2210702 Remuneration of Instructors and Contract Based Training Services	500,000	1,000,000	1,100,000
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment		60,000	66,000
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	30,000	50,000	55,000
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	1,300,000	2,500,000	2,750,000
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation Gifts Food and	700,000	1,802,982	1,983,280
	Drinks	500,000	1,202,982	1,323,280
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	200,000	600,000	660,000
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	210,000	520,000	572,000
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	10,000	20,000	22,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	200,000	500,000	550,00
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	350,000	327,000	359,70
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	200,000	150,000	165,00
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	100,000	152,000	167,20
ů.	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	50,000	25,000	27,50
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	5,000	20,000	22,00
	2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?)	5,000	20,000	22,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	90,000	240,000	264,0
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	30,000	60,000	66,0
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	25,000	60,000	66,0
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	35,000	120,000	132,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,000,000	1,340,000	1,474,0
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	300,000	600,000	660,0
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	500,000	520,000	572,0
	3111005 Purchase of Photocopiers	200,000	220,000	242,0
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	70,000	000,000	110,0
	3111112 Purchase of Software	70,000	100,000	110,
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	316,000,000	339,505,862	373,456,
	Net Expenditure KShs.	316,000,000	339,505,862	373,456,
21000100 Headquarters	Net ExpenditureKSbs.	316,000,000	339,505,862	373,456,
21000201 Agriculture Department eadquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	483,785	532,164	585,
	2210101 Electricity	313,645	345,010	379,
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	170,140	187,154	205
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	600,900	660,990	727
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	500,000	550,000	605
	2210202 Internet Connections	100,900	110,990	122
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,342,921	2.577,166	2.834
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	100,800	110,880	121
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	327,87	360,611	396
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,902,250	2,092,475	2,301
	2210304 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)	12,00	0 13,200	14
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	2,872,75	0 3,160,02	3,476
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	180,00	0 198,00	21
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	201,00	0 221,10	24:
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	115,00	0 126,50	0 13
a * .	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	2,376,75	2,614,42	5 2,87
	2210700 Training Expenses	1,056,20	1,161,82	0 1,27
	2210701 Travel Allowance	349,15	384,06	5 42
	2210702 Remuneration of Instructors and Contract Based Training		1	34

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	Section states	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210703 Production and Printing of Training Materials	200,500	220,550	242,605
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	100,750	110,825	121,908
	2210709 Research Allowance	50,300	55,330	60,863
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	310,500	341,550	375,705
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	395,500	385,550	424,105
	Dillias	355,000	341,000	375,100
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	40,500	44,550	49,005
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,498,435	2,748,278	3,023,107
	2211004 Fungicides, Insecticides and Sprays	90,750	99,825	109,808
	2211007 Agricultural Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	2,307,442	2,538,186	2,792,005
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	100,243	110,267	121,294
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	624,714	687,185	755,904
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	310,450	341,495	375,645
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	211,764	232,940	256,234
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	102,500	112,750	124,025
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	16,000	17,600	19,360
	2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?)	16,000	17,600	19,360
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	591,730	573,089	630,398
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	191,480	132,814	146,095
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations - Non-Residential	180,250	198,275	218,103
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	220,000	242,000	266,200
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	506,115	446,353	
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	205,340	115,500	490,988
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	300,775	330,853	127,050
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	10,950	12,045	363,938
	3111112 Purchase of Software	10,950	12,045	13,250
<u> </u>	Gross Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,962,265	13,250
	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,962,265	14,258,494
1000200 Agriculture Department 1000301 Livestock Production	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,962,265	14,258,494
partment Headquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	10,000	11,000	12,100
÷)	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	10,000	11,000	12,100
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	477,060	524,766	577,243
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	120,000	132,000	5=505×000
	2210202 Internet Connections	357,060	392,766	145,200
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,600,000		432,043
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	250,000	1,760,000	1,936,000
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel		275,000	302,500
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	500,000	550,000	605,000
		850,000	935,000	1,028,500

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	751,000	826,100	908,71
	2210600 Rentals of Produced Assets	100,000	110,000	121,00
	2210604 Hire of Transport	100,000	110,000	121,00
	2210700 Training Expenses	358,000	294,800	430,18
	2210701 Travel Allowance	50,000	55,000	60,50
	2210702 Remuneration of Instructors and Contract Based Training Services	30,000	33,000	33,30
	2210703 Production and Printing of Training Materials	50,000	55,000	60,50
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	60,000	66,000	72,6
9	2210709 Research Allowance	68,000	74,800	82,2
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	100,000	11,000	121,0
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	1,330,000	1,463,000	1,609,3
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	880,000	968,000	1,064,8
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	450,000	495,000	544,5
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,350,000	2,585,000	2,843,5
	2211007 Agricultural Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	200,000	220,000	242,0
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	200,000	220,000	242,
	2211023 Supplies for Production	1,950,000	2,145,000	2,359,
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,058,000	1,163,800	1,280,
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	618,000	679,800	747.
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	320,000	352,000	387.
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	120,000	132,000	145,
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants	60,000	66,000	72.
	2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?)	60,000	66,000	72
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	1,310,000	770,000	847
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	1,310,000	770,000	847
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	380,940	419,034	460
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	50,940	56,034	61
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	. 40,000	44,000	48
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	250,000	275,000	302
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	40,000	44,000	48
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings	350,000	385,00	423
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings	350,000	385,00	0 423
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,680,000	1,848,00	0 2,032
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	610,000	671,00	0 73
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	870,00	957,00	0 1,05
	3111005 Purchase of Photocopiers	200,00	0 220,00	0 24
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	30,00	0 33,00	0 3
	3111112 Purchase of Software	30,00	0 33,00	30
	3111300 Purchase of Certified Seeds, Breeding Stock and Live Animals	155,00		1

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 -2019/2020

HEAD	\$200 Per (000000)	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111301 Purchase of Certified Crop Seed	75,000	82,500	90,7
	3111302 Purchase of Animals and Breeding Stock	80,000	88,000	96,8
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,430,000	13,778,9
5321000300 Livestock Production	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,430,000	13,778,9
Department 321000401 Veterinary Services	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	12,430,000	13,778,9
Department Headquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	50,000	72,600	79,8
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	50,000	72,600	79,8
(6)	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	185,000	822,800	902,0
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	75,000	250,000	
	2210202 Internet Connections	60,000	294,500	275,0
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	50,000	278,300	323,9
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	780,000		303,1
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	120,000	2,567,300	4,980,25
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1	1,149,500	1,264,45
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	300,000	1,200,000	1,320,00
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	360,000	217,800	2,395,80
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	1,788,000	2,092,600	2,301,86
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	140,000	193,600	212,90
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	128,000	84,000	92,40
	2210700 Training Expenses	1,520,000	1,815,000	1,996,50
	2210701 Travel Allowance	1,350,000	1,583,985	3,299,65
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	315,000	1.026,685	1,129,35
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	40,000	400,000	440,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	995,000	157,300	1,730,30
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,115,030	1,375,766	1,513,34
	200 (1798) 200 (1798)	600,000	902,176	992,39
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	515,030	473,590	520,94
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	6,325,000	5,994,770	6,594,24
	2211003 Veterinarian Supplies and Materials	2,000,000	1,420,000	1,562,000
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	325,000	120,000	132,000
	2211026 Purchase of Vaccines and Sera	4,000,000	4,454,770	4,900,247
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office	500,000	450,000	495,000
	equipment	300,000	330,000	363,000
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers	200,000	120,000	132,000
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	150,000	1,640,444	1,804,488
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	50,000	700,000	770,000
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	100,000	940,444	1,034,488
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	360,000	1,288,369	1,417,206
92	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	150,000	688,369	27 77
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	210,000	600,000	757,206 660,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD .	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	396,970	745,469	820,01
	3111101 Purchase of Medical and Dental Equipment	236,970	95,469	105,01
	3111102 Purchase of Boilers, Refrigeration and Air-conditioning Plant	160,000	650,000	715,00
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	13,000,000	18,634,103	24,208,0
•	Net Expenditure KShs.	13,000,000	18,634,103	24,208,0
21000400 Veterinary Services epartment	Net Expenditure KShs.	13,000,000	18,634,103	24,208,0
21000501 Fisheries Department eadquarters	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	40,000	205,700	226,2
	2210101 Electricity	20,000	145,200	159,7
	2210102 Water and sewerage charges	20,000	60,500	66,
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	441,000	586,850	645,
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	310,000	363,000	399,
	2210202 Internet Connections	120,000	211,750	232,
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	11,000	12,100	13.
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,700,000	3,109,700	3,420,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	300,000	810,700	891
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	600,000	484,000	532
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	800,000	1,815,000	1,996
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	980,000	1,733,576	1,906
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	130,000	91,256	100
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	50,000		202
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	150,000	251,250	276
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	650,000	1,207,150	1,327
	2210700 Training Expenses	805,214		
	2210701 Travel Allowance	200,000		
	2210702 Remuneration of Instructors and Contract Based Training Services		87,120	
	2210703 Production and Printing of Training Materials	79,200	87,120	95
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	30,000	338,800	372
	2210709 Research Allowance	100,000	955,900	1,05
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	200,000	605,448	66
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	196,014	1,000,000	1,100
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	650,000	1,341,616	1,47
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	600,000	881,150	96
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	50,00	460,460	50
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	1,132,37	2,179,91	2,39
	2211004 Fungicides, Insecticides and Sprays		- 124,15	0 13
	2211005 Chemicals and Industrial Gases		- 40,00	0 4
	2211007 Agricultural Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	250,00	0 402,00	0 44
	2211008 Laboratory Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	282,37	0 310,60	7 34
23	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	400,00	0 405,95	5 44

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 -2019/2020

HEAD	2211023 Supplies for Production 2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment 2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers 2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services 2211206 Fuel Oil and Lubricants 2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential 2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	2017/2018 200,000 1,611,713 1,341,213 120,500 150,000 10,000 989,703 989,703 1,190,000 190,000	2018/2019 897,200 618,984 164,984 164,984 289,016 42,006 42,006 989,703 989,703	680,882 181,482 181,482 317,918 46,207
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment 2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers 2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services 2211206 Fuel Oil and Lubricants 2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	1,611,713 1,341,213 120,500 150,000 10,000 10,000 989,703 989,703 1,190,000	618,984 164,984 164,984 289,016 42,006 42,006 989,703	986,920 680,882 181,482 181,482 317,918 46,207
	equipment 2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers 2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services 2211206 Fuel Oil and Lubricants 2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	1,341,213 120,500 150,000 10,000 10,000 989,703 989,703	618,984 164,984 164,984 289,016 42,006 42,006 989,703	680,882 181,482 181,482 317,918 46,207
	2211102 Supplies and Accessories for Computers and Printers 2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services 2211206 Fuel Oil and Lubricants 2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	1,341,213 120,500 150,000 10,000 10,000 989,703 989,703	164,984 164,984 289,016 42,006 42,006 989,703	181,48; 181,48; 317,918 46,207
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services 2211206 Fuel Oil and Lubricants 2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	120,500 150,000 10,000 10,000 989,703 989,703	164,984 289,016 42,006 42,006 989,703	181,482 317,918 46,207 46,207
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services 2211206 Fuel Oil and Lubricants 2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	150,000 10,000 10,000 989,703 989,703 1,190,000	289,016 42,006 42,006 989,703	317,918 46,207 46,207
	2211200 Fuel Oil and Lubricants 2211204 Other Fuels (wood, charcoal, cooking gas etc?) 2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	10,000 10,000 989,703 989,703 1,190,000	42,006 42,006 989,703	46,20°
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	10,000 989,703 989,703 1,190,000	42,006 989,703	46,20
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth 2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	989,703 989,703 1,190,000	989,703	
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets 2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	989,703 1,190,000		
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment 2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	1,190,000	202,1031	1,088,67
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential		1,723,500	1,088,67
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	120,0001		1,895,850
		1,000,000	150,900	165,990
		1,000,000	1,500,000	1,650,000
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,600,000	72,600	79,860
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings		2,083,424	2,291,766
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,000,000	1,131,000	1,244,100
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	370,000	952,424	1,047,666
	3111109 Purchase of Educational Aids and Related Equipment	280,000	370,000	407,000
	3111112 Purchase of Software	90,000	280,000	308,000
	3111300 Purchase of Certified Seeds, Breeding Stock and Live Animals	480,000	90,000	99,000
	3111302 Purchase of Animals and Breeding Stock	480,000	480,000	528,000
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	480,000	480,000	528,000
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies		767,000	843,700
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	767,000	843,700
	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	19,790,359	21,769,396
11000 200 100 1	Net Expenditure KShs.	12,000,000	19,790,359	21,769,396
	2210100 Utilities Supplies and Services	60,000	156,824	0.000.000.000
	2210101 Electricity	60,000	156,824	172,506 172,506
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	264,000	334,350	to a second second
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	144,000	144,000	367,785
	2210202 Internet Connections	120,000	190,350	158,400
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	1,460,000	1,718,000	209,385
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	500,000	478,000	1,889,800
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	500,000	1888	525,800
The state of the s	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	280,000	500,000	550,000
1	2210304 Sundry Items (e.g. airport tax, taxis, etc?)		560,000	616,000
1	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	180,000	180,000	198,000
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	764,000	1,944,000	2,138,400
1	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	20,000	600,000	660,000

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	200,000	600,000	660,000
	2210505 Trade Shows and Exhibitions	500,000	700,000	770,00
	2210700 Training Expenses	1,252,000	2,055,000	2,260,50
	2210701 Travel Allowance	240,000	480,000	528,00
	2210703 Production and Printing of Training Materials	240,000	240,000	264,00
	2210704 Hire of Training Facilities and Equipment	180,000	242,000	266,20
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	342,000	493,000	542,3
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	250,000	600,000	660,0
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	440,000	840,000	924,0
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	440,000	240,000	264,0
	2210802 Boards, Committees, Conferences and Seminars	-	600,000	660,0
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	4,300,000	6,780,000	7,458,0
	2211004 Fungicides, Insecticides and Sprays	240,000	600,000	660,0
	2211007 Agricultural Materials, Supplies and Small Equipment	4,000,000	6,000,000	6,600,0
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	60,000	180,000	198,0
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	390,000	660,000	726,0
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	120,000	240,000	264.
		90,000	240,000	264.
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	180,000	180,000	198,
#/	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	340,000	689,764	758,
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	120,000	369,764	406,
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	100,000	200,000	220,
	2220212 Maintenance of Communications Equipment	120,000	120,000	132
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	640,000	947,800	1,042
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	400,000	500,000	550
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	240,000	447,800	
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery	90,000	384,850	2000
	3111112 Purchase of Software	90,000		
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	10,000,000		
	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,000,000	16,510,588	
321000700 Forestry Department	Net Expenditure KShs.	10,000,000	16,510,588	18,161
321000000 AGRICULTURE, IVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, ISHERIES & FORESTRY	Net Expenditure KShs.	375,000,000	419,833,177	465,632
323000101 Headquarters	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	270,000,000	359,773,067	395,750
	2110199 Basic Salaries - Permanent - Others	270,000,000	359,773,067	395,750
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	156,632,883	179,566,562	196,523
	2110301 House Allowance	107,000,000	121,702,744	133,873
	2110304 Overtime - Civil Service	5,000,000	10,000,000	10,000
	2110314 Transport Allowance	20,400,000		1
	2110320 Leave Allowance	24,232,883		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates	Projected	pjected Estimates	
педр	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020	
	Schemes	55,800,000	62,840,554		
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	55,800,000	62,840,554	69,124,6	
(4)	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	750,000	800,000	880,0	
	2210201 Telephone, Telex, Facsimile and Mobile Phone Services	750,000	800,000		
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,500,000	5,000,000	6 500.0	
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,000,000	1,000,000	6,500,0	
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,500,000	4,000,000	1,500,0	
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,500,000	1,500,007,000	5,000,0	
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	1,500,000	2,400,000	2,640,0	
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services		2,400,000	2,640,0	
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	250,000	250,000	275,0	
	2210700 Training Expenses	250,000	250,000	275,0	
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	3,000,000	11,240,000	12,364,0	
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	3,000,000	11,240,000	12,364,0	
*	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,000,000	2,800,000	3,080,0	
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,000,000	2,800,000	3,080,00	
		1,000,000	1,200,000	1,320,00	
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	500,000	600,000	660,00	
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	500,000	600,000	660,00	
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	250,000	1,300,000	1,430,00	
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	250,000	300,000	330,00	
	2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As	-	1,000,000	1,100,00	
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	750,000	1,000,000	1,100,00	
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	750,000	1,000,000	1,100,00	
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,000,000	4,109,980	4,520,97	
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	-	2,609,980	2,870,97	
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,000,000	1,500,000	1,650,00	
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	494,432,883	632,280,163	695,508,175	
2200010011	Net Expenditure KShs.	494,432,883	632,280,163	695,508,179	
23000100 Headquarters 23000201 Parks & Open Spaces Section	Net Expenditure KShs.	494,432,883	632,280,163	695,508,179	
adquarters	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	7,000,000	19,850,000	21,835,000	
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420,000	
	2211031 Specialised Materials - Other	6,000,000	17,650,000	19,415,000	
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	2,500,000	7,000,000		
74	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,500,000		7,700,000	
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	1,000,000	3,500,000	3,850,000	
1	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	10,000,000	3,500,000	3,850,000	
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth		17,656,474	19,422,121	
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	10,000,000	17,656,474	19,422,121	
	Villet Assets	24,000,000	27,300,000	29,780,000	

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Est	imates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
4	2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As	19,000,000	24,800,000	27,280,000
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	3,500,000	2,000,000	2,000,000
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,000,000	1,000,000	1,000,000
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,500,000	1,000,000	1,000,00
	3111300 Purchase of Certified Seeds, Breeding Stock and Live Animals	10,000,000	17,656,473	19,422,12
	3111305 Purchase of tree seeds and seedlings	10,000,000	17,656,473	19,422,12
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	57,000,000	91,462,947	100,159,24
	Net Expenditure KShs.	57,000,000	91,462,947	100,159,2
23000200 Parks & Open Spaces Section	Net Expenditure KShs.	57,000,000	91,462,947	100,159,2
23000301 Solid Waste Management ection Headquarters	2110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	25,000,000	95,900,000	105,490,0
*	2110202 Casual Labour - Others	25,000,000	95,900,000	105,490,0
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	2,000,000	5,000,000	5,500,0
*	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	500,000	1,500,000	1,650,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,500,000	3,500,000	3,850,0
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,000,000	2,000,000	2,200,0
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	1,000,000	2,000,000	2,200,
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	762,134,000	937,400,000	962,640,
	2211305 Contracted Guards and Cleaning Services	752,134,000	925,000,000	950,000,
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	10,000,000	12,400,000	12,640,
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	10,372,000	50,000,000	50,000,
	2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As	10,372,000	50,000,000	50,000
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	5,250,000	5,200,000	5,420
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	4,250,000	3,000,000	3,000
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,000,000	2,200,000	2,420
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S		10,500,000	11,550
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies		10,500,000	11,550
	Gross ExpenditureKShs.	805,756,000	W 82 52	1,142,800
	Net Expenditure KShs.	805,756,000		1,142,800
5323000300 Solid Waste Management Section	Net Expenditure KShs.	805,756,000	1,106,000,000	1,142,800
5323000401 Enviromental Monitoring Compliance & Enforcement Headquarte	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	1,500,000	2,000,000	3,000
•	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	1,500,000	2,000,000	3,000
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	5,000,000	5,000,000	5,000
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	5,000,00	5,000,000	5,000
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	2,744,00	3,000,000	3,000
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	2,744,00	3,000,000	3,00
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	2,000,00	0 12,700,000	13,76
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	2,000,00	2,000,000	2,00
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks		- 600,000	
	2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As		10,100,000	

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD		Estimates 2017/2018	Projected	Estimates
ALAD	TITLE	2017/2016	2018/2019	2019/2020
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	2,000,000	1,000,000	500,00
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	2,000,000	1,000,000	500,00
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	13,244,000	23,700,000	25,260,0
5323000400 Environmental Monitoring	Net Expenditure KShs.	13,244,000	23,700,000	25,260,0
Compliance & Enforcement 5323000501 Energy & Natural resources	Net Expenditure KShs. 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	13,244,000	23,700,000	25,260,0
department Headquarters	Costs	1,000,000	1,450,000	1,645,0
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	500,000	500,000	600,0
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	500,000	950,000	
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	500,000	1,300,000	1,430,0
	2210401 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, etc.)	500,000	1,300,000	1,430,0
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	2,825,000	3,950,000	4,320,0
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	250,000	250,000	250,00
	2210504 Advertising, Awareness and Publicity Campaigns	2,575,000	3,700,000	4,070,00
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	1,200,000	1,200,000	1,200,00
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,200,000	1,200,000	
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	2,200,000	4,500,000	1,200,00
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	200,000	1,000,000	4,850,0
	2211031 Specialised Materials - Other	2,000,000	1250.20	1,000,0
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,000,000	3,500,000	3,850,0
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services		1,880,000	2,068,0
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	500,000	940,000	1,034,00
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	500,000	940,000	1,034,00
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	1,400,000	2,600,000	2,860,0
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	1,400,000	2,600,000	2,860,00
	Control of the contro	1,400,000	5,700,000	6,035,00
	2220201 Maintenance of Plant, Machinery and Equipment (including lifts)	250,000	2,850,000	3,000,00
	2220205 Maintenance of Buildings and Stations Non-Residential	1,000,000	1,850,000	2,035,00
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	150,000	1,000,000	1,000,00
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits	225,000	225,000	225,00
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	225,000	225,000	225,00
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	1,000,000	1,850,000	2,035,00
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment 3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design,	1,000,000	1,850,000	2,035,00
	Project S	2,250,000	2,097,600	2,307,36
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	2,250,000	2,097,600	2,307,36
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	15,000,000	26,752,600	28,975,36
23000500 Energy & Natural resources	Net Expenditure KShs.	15,000,000	26,752,600	28,975,36
partment 23000000	Net Expenditure KShs.	15,000,000	26,752,600	28,975,36
VIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & TURAL RESOURCES	Not Femal discussion			NY 2004 C NO. 120-120-120-120-120-120-120-120-120-120-
CONTRACTOR CONTRACTOR	Net Expenditure KShs.	1,385,432,883	1,880,195,710	1,992,702,780
	2110100 Basic Salaries - Permanent Employees	38,030,172	38,030,172	71,525,002
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	20,726,628	19,910,628	37,620,185

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

*	,	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	2110301 House Allowance	14,457,000	14,457,000	28,180,988
	2110314 Transport Allowance	2,604,000	2,604,000	4,293,558
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	816,000		-
a	2110320 Leave Allowance	2,849,628	2,849,628	5,145,639
	2120100 Employer Contributions to Compulsory National Social Security Schemes	12,243,200	12,243,200	15,301,440
	2120103 Employer Contribution to Staff Pensions Scheme	12,243,200	12,243,200	15,301,440
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	4,000,000	4,000,000	4,410,000
7	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	4,000,000	4,000,000	4,410,000
**	2210700 Training Expenses	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,500
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,500
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,500
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,500
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,000
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	4,000,000	4,200,000	4,410,000
	2710100 Government Pension and Retirement Benefits		2,100,000	2,205,00
	2710102 Gratuity - Civil Servants	_	2,100,000	2,205,00
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment		11,925,000	11,576,25
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	_	11,025,000	11,576,25
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	85,000,000	97,809,000	153,662,87
	Net Expenditure KShs.	85,000,000	97,809,000	153,662,87
324000100 Administration	Net Expenditure KShs.	85,000,000	97,809,000	153,662,87
324000201 Urban Renewal Headquarters	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	4,150,000	4,357,500	4,575,37
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,00
	2210399 Domestic Travel and Subs Others	2,150,000	2,257,500	2,370,37
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,75
	2210499 Foreign Travel and Subs Others	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,7
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	3,100,000	3,255,000	3,417,75
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,100,000	1,155,000	1,212,7
	2210803 State Hospitality Costs	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,0
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	420,000	441,000	463,0
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	210,000	220,500	231,5
	2211023 Supplies for Production	210,000	220,500	231,5
34	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	330,000	346,500	363,8
	2211199 Office and General Supplies -	330,000	346,500	363,8
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	2,500,000	2,625,000	
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,000,000	2,100,000	
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	500,00	525,000	120000000000000000000000000000000000000
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	3,000,000		

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	PAD		Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,5
7324000200 V · -	Net Expenditure KShs.	15,000,000	15,750,000	
324000200 Urban Renewal 324000301 Housing Development	Net Expenditure KShs.	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,
leadquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	300,000	315,000	
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	300,000	315,000	
	0035	7,000,000	8,400,000	8,820,
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,500,000	2,625,000	2,756,
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,0
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,
	2210499 Foreign Travel and Subs Others	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	300,000	315,000	
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	300,000	315,000	330,3
	2210600 Rentals of Produced Assets	600,000	630,000	330,7
	2210606 Hire of Equipment, Plant and Machinery	100,000	105,000	661,5
	2210699 Rentals of Produced Assets- Others	500,000		110,2
	2210700 Training Expenses	1,500,000	525,000	551,2
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud		1,575,000	1,653,7
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,7
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,7
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,7
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	200,000	210,000	220,5
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	200,000	210,000	220,5
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,300,000	1,365,000	1,433,2
63	cifulphicit	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,5
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	300,000	315,000	330,7
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses 2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and	2,300,000	2,415,000	2,535,75
	Trade Bodies	300,000	315,000	330,75
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,00
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	400,000	420,000	441,00
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	200,000	210,000	220,50
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	200,000	210,000	220,50
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	2,500,000	2,625,000	2,756,25
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,50
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,50
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment 3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design	500,000	525,000	551,250
	Project S	1,100,000	1,155,000	1,212,750
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	1,100,000	1,155,000	1,212,750
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	20,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,50

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

		Estimates	Projected Es	timates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
40	Net Expenditure KShs.	20,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,500
24000300 Housing Development	Net Expenditure KShs.	20,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,500
324000401 Building Services epartment Headquarters	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	300,000	315,000	330,750
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services	300,000	315,000	330,75
	2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation Costs	6,500,000	6,825,000	7,165,25
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,75
	2210302 Accommodation - Domestic Travel	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,653,75
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,00
	2210310 Field Operational Allowance	1,500,000	1,575,000	1,652,7
	2210400 Foreign Travel and Subsistence, and other transportation costs	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,5
*	2210499 Foreign Travel and Subs Others	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,5
	2210500 Printing , Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	100,000	105,000	110,2
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	100,000	105,000	110,2
*	2210600 Rentals of Produced Assets	100,000	105,000	110,2
	2210606 Hire of Equipment, Plant and Machinery	100,000	105,000	110,2
	2210700 Training Expenses	2,000,000	2,100,000	2,205,0
	2210799 Training Expenses - Other (Bud	2,000,000	2,100,000	2.205
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,
	2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and Drinks	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102,
	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	300,000	315,000	330
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	300,000	315,000	330
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services	1,100,000	1,155,000	. 1,212
	2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	1,000,000	1,050,000	1,102
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	100,000	105,000	110
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	3,100,000	3,255,000	3,417
	2211306 Membership Fees, Dues and Subscriptions to Professional and Trade Bodies	100,000	105,000	. 110
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	800,000	840,000	882
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	500,000	525,000	551
	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	300,000	315,000	330
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	2,800,00	2,940,000	3,08
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	1,000,000	0 1,050,000	1.10
9	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,500,00	0 1,575,000	1,65
	3111004 Purchase of Exchanges and other Communications Equipment	300,00	0 315,00	0 33
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparation and Design, Project S	900,00	945,00	0 99
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	900,00	945,00	0 99
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	20,000,00	21,000,00	0 22,04
	Net Expenditure KShs.	20,000,00	21,000,00	0 22,04
5324000400 Building Services Den	artment Net Expenditure KShs.	20,000,00	21,000,00	0 22,04

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

HEAD	9	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
5324000000 URBAN RENEWAL AND	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
5325000101 Ward Development Fund	Net Expenditure KShs.	140,000,000	156,609,000	215,401,627
HOUSING	2110200 Basic Wages - Temporary Employees	9,100,000	9,555,000	10,032,750
	2110201 Contractual Employees	9,100,000	9,555,000	10,032,750
	2110300 Personal Allowance - Paid as Part of Salary	306,000	321,300	337,365
	2110315 Extraneous Allowance	306,000	321,300	337,365
	2210200 Communication, Supplies and Services	210,000	220,500	231,525
	2210203 Courier and Postal Services 2210300 Domestic Travel and Subsistence, and Other Transportation	210,000	220,500	231,525
	CUSIS	8,140,000	8,547,000	8,974,350
	2210301 Travel Costs (airlines, bus, railway, mileage allowances, etc.)	5,080,000	5,334,000	5,600,700
	2210303 Daily Subsistence Allowance	3,060,000	3,213,000	3,373,650
	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplies and Services	5,777,000	6,065,850	6,369,143
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services	5,165,000	5,423,250	5,694,413
	2210503 Subscriptions to Newspapers, Magazines and Periodicals	612,000	642,600	674,730
	2210700 Training Expenses	5,094,000	5,348,700	5,616,135
	2210710 Accommodation Allowance	3,060,000	3,213,000	3,373,650
	2210711 Tuition Fees	2,034,000	2,135,700	2,242,485
	2210800 Hospitality Supplies and Services 2210801 Catering Services (receptions), Accommodation, Gifts, Food and	2,428,000	2,549,400	2,676,870
	Dilliks	2,428,000	2,549,400	2,676,870
€	2211000 Specialised Materials and Supplies	561,000	589,050	618,503
	2211009 Education and Library Supplies	510,000	535,500	562,275
	2211016 Purchase of Uniforms and Clothing - Staff	51,000	53,550	56,228
	2211100 Office and General Supplies and Services 2211101 General Office Supplies (papers, pencils, forms, small office equipment	2,489,000	2,613,450	2,744,123
	2211103 Sanitary and Cleaning Materials, Supplies and Services	1,010,000	1,060,500	1,113,525
	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	1,479,000	1,552,950	1,630,598
		5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,500
	2211399 Other Operating Expenses - Oth	5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,500
	2220100 Routine Maintenance - Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	1,020,000	1,071,000	1,124,550
¥F	2220101 Maintenance Expenses - Motor Vehicles	1,020,000	1,071,000	1,124,550
	2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets	8,020,000	8,421,000	8,842,050
	2220202 Maintenance of Office Furniture and Equipment	6,510,000	6,835,500	7,177,275
*	2220210 Maintenance of Computers, Software, and Networks	1,510,000	1,585,500	1,664,775
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipment	5,855,000	6,147,750	6,455,138
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings	2,795,000	2,934,750	3,081,488
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT Equipment	1,020,000	1,071,000	1,124,550
¥:	3111005 Purchase of Photocopiers	2,040,000	2,142,000	2,249,100
	Gross Expenditure KShs.	54,000,000	56,700,000	59,535,002
000100 Ward Development Fund	Net Expenditure KShs.	54,000,000	56,700,000	59,535,002
5000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT	Net Expenditure KShs.	54,000,000	56,700,000	59,535,002
10	Net Expenditure KShs.	54,000,000	56,700,000	59,535,002

PDF Compressor Free Version

VOTE R5310000000 NAIROBI CITY COUNTY

II RECURRENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE SUMMARY FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2020

1.		Estimates	Projected	Estimates
HEAD	TITLE	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
1	TOTAL NET EXPENDITURE FOR VOTE R5310000000 NAIROBI CITY COUNTY	22,815,015,791	26,582,673,343	28,445,505,967

PDF Compressor Free Version

VOTE 5310000000 NAIROBI CITY COUNTY

DEVELOPMENT EXPENDITURE SUMMARY 2017/2018 AND PROJECTED EXPENDITURE ESTIMATES FOR 2018/2019 - 2019/2 II. Heads and Items under which this Vote will be acco

HEAD	TITLE	Estimates	Projected E	Estimates	
			2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
5311000101 Human Resource Management	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		Kshs.	Kshs.	Kshs.
			17,000,000	18,250,000	19,500,00
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth		17,000,000	18,250,000	10 500 0
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery		12,400,000	13,870,000	19,500,00 14,413,50
	3111112 Purchase of Software		12,400,000	13,870,000	
	Gross Expenditure	KShs.	29,400,000	32,120,000	14,413,50
5311000100 County Public Service Board	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	29,400,000	32,120,000	33,913,50 33,913,50
5311000000 COUNTY PUBLIC SERVICE	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	29,400,000	32,120,000	33,913,50
BOARD	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	29,400,000	32,120,000	33,913,50
5312000101 Headquarters	2211300 Other Operating Expenses				
	2211322 Binding of Records		10,000,000	10,000,000	15,000,00
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		10,000,000	10,000,000	15,000,00
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth	- 1	60,000,000	80,000,000	80,000,00
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment		60,000,000	80,000,000	80,000,00
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles		20,000,000	20,000,000	27,300,00
	. Control of the second of the		20,000,000	20,000,000	27,300,00
	Gross Expenditure	_	90,000,000	110,000,000	122,300,000
312000100 Headquarters	NET EXPENDITURE NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	90,000,000	110,000,000	122,300,00
312000201 County Executive Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings	KShs.	90,000,000	110,000,000	122,300,000
	E		1	33,000,000	35,000,000
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			33,000,000	35,000,000
	Gross Expenditure	KShs.		33,000,000	35,000,000
312000200 County Executive	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	-	33,000,000	35,000,000
312000301 Legal Department headquarters	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	-	33,000,000	35,000,000
	3110200 Construction of Building		10,000,000	150,000,000	180,000,000
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot				
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment		10,000,000	150,000,000	180,000,000
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles		5,000,000	40,000,000	50,000,000
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery		5,000,000	40,000,000	50,000,000
	3111112 Purchase of Software		5,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000
		(1)	5,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000
	Gross Expenditure	20000	20,000,000	200,000,000	240,000,000
12000300 Legal Department	NET EXPENDITURE NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	20,000,000	200,000,000	240,000,000
12000401 Inspectorate Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings	Kons.	20,000,000	200,000,000	240,000,000
*	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth		1	5,000,000	5,000,000
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	1	126,800,000	5,000,000	5,000,000
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles		121,600,000	15,000,000	20,000,000
	3110704 Purchase of Bicycles and Motorcycles		5,200,000	15,000,000	20,000,000
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Machinery		5,200,000	5 000 000	1
	3111108 Purchase of Police and Security Equipment			5,000,000	6,000,000
	Gross Expenditure	Ver	116 000 000	5,000,000	6,000,000
	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	126,800,000	25,000,000	31,000,000
2000400 Inspectorate	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	126,800,000	25,000,000	31,000,000
2000501 Fire Department headquarters	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipment	_	11,600,000	-	31,000,000
140					
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles		11,600,000		
	Gross Expenditure	. KShs.	11,600,000		
2000500 Fire Depurtment	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	11,600,000	-	
	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	11,600,000	-	
2000701 Decentralization Headquarters					
2000701 Decentralization Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		100,000,000	68,000,000	100,000,000
2000701 Decentralization Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings 3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings		100,000,000	68,000,000	100,000,000

		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	100,000,000	68,000,000	100,000,000
2000700 Decentralization		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	100,000,000	68,000,000	100,000,000
- 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equ	ipment		11,600,000	12,800,000	14,000,000
adouarters 3	110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles			11,600,000	12,800,000	14,000,000
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	11,600,000	12,800,000	14,000,000
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	11,600,000	12,800,000	14,000,000
2000800 Investigation Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	11,600,000	12,800,000	14,000,000
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			10,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,000
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			10,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,000
T T	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equ	inment		10,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,000
1		nquiscin		10,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,000
4	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles					
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and	Machinery		15,000,000	16,500,000	18,200,00
	3111112 Purchase of Software			15,000,000	16,500,000	18,200,00
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	35,000,000	38,500,000	42,400,00
· ·		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	35,000,000	38,500,000	42,400,00
12001100 Audit		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	35,000,000	38,500,000	42,400,00
12001201 Procurement Headquarters	2210500 Printing, Advertising and Information Supplie	es and Services		4,000,000	4,400,000	4,840,00
	2210502 Publishing and Printing Services			4,000,000	4,400,000	4,840,00
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equ	uipment	1	3,000,000	3,300,000	3,630,00
1	3111010 Purchase of Weights and Measures Equipmen	nts		3,000,000	3,300,000	3,630,0
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and			3,000,000	3,300,000	3,630,0
	3111120 Purch. of Specialised Plant	State Section		3,000,000	3,300,000	3,630,0
	3111120 Purch. of Specialised Plant	c c !!	VEL	200000000000000000000000000000000000000	11,000,000	12,100,0
		Gross Expenditure		10,000,000		
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	11,000,000	12,100,0
12001200 Procurement		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	405,000,000	498,300,000	596,800.0
12000000 OFFICE OF GOVERNOR & EPUTY GOVERNOR		NET EXPENDITURE	Kans.	405,000,000	478.540,000	370,000,0
13000301 E_Goverment Headquarters	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport E	quipment	-	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,000,0
130030E 12_Cover inter treat quite.	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles	#1.#51100ELF		10,000,000	10,500,000	11,000.0
				35,000,000	36,800,000	38,600,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Ec	Inthuseur				
	3111008 Purchase of Printing Equipment		1	35,000,000	36,800,000	38,600,0
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment ar	nd Machinery		35,000,000	36,800,000	38,600,8
	3111112 Purchase of Software			35,000,000	36,800,000	38,600.
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	000,000,08	84,160,000	88,200,
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	80,000,000	84,100,000	88,200,
313000300 E-Goverment		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	80,000,000	84,100,000	88,200,
313000501 Infrastructure Headquarters	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment a	nd Machinery	- [73,000,000	76,700,000	80,500,
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communic	cations Equipment	- 1	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,100,
	3111112 Purchase of Software		- 1	23,000,000	24,200,000	25,400,
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	73,000,000	76,700,000	80,500,
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	73,000,000	76,700,000	80,500
5313000500 Infrastructure		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	73,000,000	76,700,000	80,500
5313000000 ICT, E-GOVT & PUBLIC		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	153,000,000	160,800,000	168,700,
COMMUNICATIONS						
5314000101 Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			15,000,000	15,500,000	15,800
MONTH PARTY CONTROL THE PARTY CO	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			15,000,000	15,500,000	15,800
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	15,000,000	15,500,000	15,800
		NET EXPENDITURE	TWO STATES	15,000,000	15,500,000	15,800
5314000100 Headquarters		NET EXPENDITURE	1000	15,000,000	15,500,000	15,800
5314000100 Headquarters 5314000201 Accounting Department	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General			10,000,000	10,500,000	11,000
Hendauarters			1.0	0.0000000000000000000000000000000000000	400,450,400	
	3111001 Purchase of Office Furniture and Fittings			10,000,000	10,500,000	11,00
		Gross Expenditure		10,000,000	10,500,000	11,00
		NET EXPENDITURE		10,000,000	10,500,000	11,00
5314000200 Accounting Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,00
5314000401 Revenue Department Headquarter	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport	t Equipment		100,000,000	80,000,000	50,00
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles			100,000,000	80,000,000	50,00
	-	Gross Expenditure	KShs	100,000,000	80,000,000	50,00
		NET EXPENDITURE	E KShs	100,000,000	80,000,000	50,00
				200 000 000	60 000 000	50,00
5314000400 Revenue Department		NET EXPENDITUR	E KShs	. 100,000,000	80,000,000	20,00

	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles			5,000,0	00 5,250,00	5,512,500
		Gross Expenditure	KSh			-1
5314000700 Economic Planning Department	1	NET EXPENDITURE			-,,	-1
		NET EXPENDITURE	KSh	-	-,,-	-1-1-1200
5314000801 Asset Management Department Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			20,000,0	00 20,000,00	0 20,000,000
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			20,000,0		
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment an	d Machinery		20,000,0		
1	3111112 Purchase of Software			20,000,0		
		Gross Expenditure	KSh		3/1-3/10	
5314000800 Asset Management Department		NET EXPENDITURE				10,000,000
		NET EXPENDITURE	KSh		1 1111111	- interespone
5314000000 FINANCE & ECONOMIC PLANNING		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	170,000,00	152,250,000	
5315001501 County referral hospitals Headquarters	3110200 Construction of Building			37,000,00		
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Or			37,000,00	1,000,000,000	40,792,500
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			37,000,00		40,792,500
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			88,000,00		97,020,000
1	31 10399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			8,000,00		-,,,,,,,
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Eq.	uinment		80,000,00		
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles	apanen		10,000,00		
1	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equ	inment		10,000,00	V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V	12,050,000
	311101! Purchase of Lighting Equipment	princial		2,500,00		2,756,250
1	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and	Markinson		2,500,00	1	2,756,250
	3111101 Purchase of Medical and Dental Equipment	Machinery		111,994,00		123,495,635
1	3111107 Purchase of Laboratory Equipment			27,100,000		29,900,000
1	3111112 Purchase of Software			60,000,000		66,150,000
. ♦	3111119 Purchase of Lifts			4,894,000	1	5,395,635
1	3112200 Purchase of Specialised Plant			20,000,000		22,050,000
	3112299 Purchase of Specialised Plant			50,000,000		55,125,000
-2		Cours Power Ith		50,000,000		55,125,000
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	299,494,000	,,	331,239,385
5315001500 County referral hospitals		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	299,494,000	10001000	331,239,385
5315001601 Health centres & dispensaries Headquarters	3110200 Construction of Building		22223	394,200,000		331,239,385 434,605,500
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			394,200,000		434,605,500
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			15,000,000	15,750,000	
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			15,000,000		16,537,500
1	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equip	oment		20,000,000		22,050,000
1	3111011 Purchase of Lighting Equipment			20,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,000
-	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and M	Machinery		107,700,000	113,085,000	118,739,250
1	3111101 Purchase of Medical and Dental Equipment			79,200,000	83,160,000	87,318,000
	3111107 Purchase of Laboratory Equipment			22,000,000	23,100,000	24,255,000
	3111110 Purchase of Generators			6,500,000	6,825,000	7,166,250
	3111200 Rehabilitation and Renovation of Plant, Machine	ry and Equipment		267,600,000	280,980,000	295,029,000
	3111299 Rehabilitation & Revation -		- 1	267,600,000	280,980,000	295,029,000
	1	Gross Expenditure	. KShs.	804,500,000	844,725,000	886,961,250
5315001600 12-14		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	804,500,000	844,725,000	886,961,250
5315001600 Health centres & dispensaries		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	804,500,000	844,725,000	886,961,250
5315001801 Administration unit Headquarters	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equip	ment	. -	17,000,000	17,850,000	18,742,500
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles			7,000,000	7,350,000	499000000000000000000000000000000000000
	3110708 Purchase of Minibuses and Buses			5,000,000	5,250,000	7,717,500
	3110799 Purchase of Vehicles & Other T			5,000,000	5,250,000	5,512,500
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and M	achinery		43,000,000	45,450,000	5,512,500
	3111101 Purchase of Medical and Dental Equipment	200=0010EH		18,000,000	18,900,000	47,812,500
	3111110 Purchase of Generators			25,000,000		19,800,000
	3111200 Rehabilitation and Renovation of Plant, Machines	ry and Equipment		10,000,000	26,550,000	28,012,500
	3111299 Rehabilitation & Revation -			10,000,000	10,500,000	11,000,000
*	D 040		- 1	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,000,000

	7/4	Gross Expenditure	KSlıs.	70,000,000	73,800,000	77,555,000
	84 0		KShs.	70,000,000	73,800,000	77,555,000
I5001800 Administration unit		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	70,000,000	73,800,000	77,555,000
15002001 Research & Quality Assurance unit	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparat	ion and Design, Project S		21,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,500
radauarters	3111403 Research			21,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,500
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	21,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,500
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	21,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,500
15002000 Research & Quality Assurance unit		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	. 21,000,000	22,050,000	23,152,500
15002101 Coroner Services unit Headquarters	3110200 Construction of Building		-	19,000,000	20,450,000	21,972,50
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			19,000,000	20,450,000	21,972,50
	3111200 Rehabilitation and Renovation of Plant, Machi	inery and Equipment		40,000,000	42,000,000	44,100,00
	3111299 Rehabilitation & Revation -	and of the second		40,000,000	42,000,000	44,100,00
		Gross Expenditure	. KShs.	59,000,000	62,450,000	66,072,50
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	59,000,000	62,450,000	66,072,50
315002100 Coroner Services unit		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	59,000,000	62,450,000	66,072,50
315000000 HEALTH		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	1,253,994,000	1,318,038,700	1,384,980,63
316000201 Physical Planning Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,50
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,50
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Ed	quipment		15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,5
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles	0.5		15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,5
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Eq	uipment	3	25,000,000	26,250,000	27,562,5
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other IT	Equipment		15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,5
	3111099 Purch. of Office Furn. & Gen Other (Budg	et)	- 1	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,025,0
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment an	d Machinery	- 1	3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,5
	3111112 Purchase of Software			3,000,000	3,150,000	3,307,5
	3111200 Rehabilitation and Renovation of Plant, Mac	hinery and Equipment		15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,5
	3111299 Rehabilitation & Revation -			15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Prepar	ation and Design, Project S		148,000,000	155,400,000	163,170,
	3111402 Engineering and Design Plans		- 1	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies		1	133,000,000	139,650,000	146,632,
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	221,000,000	232,050,000	243,652,
	1	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	221,000,000	232,050,000	243,652,
5316000200 Physical Planning		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	221,000,000	232,050,000	243,652,
5316000401 Valuation Hendquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		- 1	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,025,0
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth	10 100 W 07 87 20		1000,000,01	10,500,000	11,025,
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Prepa	ration and Design, Project S		20,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies			20,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,
		Gross Expenditure	-	30,000,000	31,500,000	33,075,
5316000400 Valuation		NET EXPENDITURE NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	30,000,000	31,500,000	33,075,
5316000501 Survey and GIS department	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings	NET EXILEMENT ONE	1.0113.	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,
Headonarters	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport	Fauinment	- 1	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles	-q-p-p	44	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General I	Poulinnent	-	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,000
	3111002 Purchase of Computers, Printers and other		1	10,000,000	10,500,000	11,000
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment			12,000,000	12,600,000	13,230
	3111114 Purchase of Survey Equipment	ing machinery		12,000,000	12,600,000	13,230
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Prep	acation and Decian Project S		86,000,000	91,350,000	95,917
		aratun and Design, Project 3		86,000,000	91,350,000	
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	Grass Franchis	KShs.			95,917
		Gross Expenditure NET EXPENDITURE		138,000,000	145,950,000	153,222
		NET EXPENDITURE	1000	138,000,000	145,950,000	153,22
5316000500 Survey and CIS Department	3110200 Construction of Building	an enerione		20,000,000	21,000,000	22,05
5316000500 Survey and GIS Department 5316001001 Compliance and enforcement	31 10200 Construction of Dunding					
	Conservation and the service of the			20,000,000	21,000,000	22.05
5316001001 Compliance and enforcement	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot 3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			20,000,000 15,000,000		22,050

Ÿ							
		3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Prepa	aration and Design, Project S		20,000,000		
		3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	and a supplied of		20,000,000		1
			Gross Expenditure	Ves	20,000,000		
5316001000 C	December 2000 and the second	1	NET EXPENDITURE	The conditions of	55,000,000	57,750,000	
department	ance and enforcement		NET EXPENDITURE	3 33377	55,000,000	57,750,000	- dept (pa)
5316000000 HDR 4 6	N PLANNING AND LANDS				35,000,000	57,750,000	60,637,50
DATE OF THE PARTY	PLANNING AND LANDS		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	444,000,000	467,250,000	490,587,500
5317000201 Roads I	lendquarters	2210500 0					470,307,300
100000000000000000000000000000000000000		2210600 Rentals of Produced Assets		İ	50,000,000	50,000,000	50,000,000
	20	2210601 Rent of Vehicles					
		2211300 Other Operating Expenses		- 1	50,000,000	50,000,000	50,000,000
		2211311 Contracted Teclinical Services		- 1	200,000,000	210,000,000	221,000,000
		2220200 Routine Maintenance - Other Assets		- 1	200,000,000	210,000,000	221,000,000
1		2220207 Maintenance of Roads, Ports and Jetties			700,000,000	735,000,000	771,750,000
		2220209 Minor Alterations to Buildings and Civil Wo			205,000,000	215,250,000	226,012,500
		2220299 Routine Maintenance - Other As	irks		280,000,000	294,000,000	308,700,000
		3110200 Construction of Building		- 1	215,000,000	225,750,000	237,037,500
		3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot		- 1	30,000,000	31,500,000	33,075,000
		3110400 Construction of Roads			30,000,000	31,500,000	33,075,000
		3110402 Access Roads		- 1	1,054,312,021	1,107,027,622	1,162,379,004
		3110499 Construction of Roads - Other			226,417,332	237,738,199	249,625,109
		3110500 Construction and Civil Works			827,894,689	869,289,423	912,753,895
1		3110501 Bridges		- 1	1,387,584,484	1,446,463,708	1,518,786,894
		3110504 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			250,000,000	262,500,000	275,625,000
					781,084,484	820,138,708	861,145,644
		3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works		- 1	356,500,000	363,825,000	382,016,250
V-		3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Eq	uipment		207,500,000	217,875,000	228,768,750
2		3110799 Purchase of Vehicles & Other T			207,500,000	217,875,000	228,768,750
		3112200 Purchase of Specialised Plant			53,000,000	54,600,000	57,330,000
		3112299 Purchase of Specialised Plant			53,000,000	54,600,000	57,330,000
			Gross Expenditure	KShs.	3,682,396,505	3,852,466,330	4,043,089,648
5317000200 Roads	*	•	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	3,682,396,505	3,852,466,330	4,043,089,648
5317000301 Transport	Headquarters	2211300 Other Operating Expenses	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	3,682,396,505	3,852,466,330	4,043,089,648
G.	- 1	2211311 Contracted Technical Services		- 1	100,000,000	105,000,000	110,000,000
		3110500 Construction and Civil Works			100,000,000	105,000,000	110,000,000
	1	3110504 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			000,000,081	189,000,000	199,000,000
*		3110600 Overhaul and Refurbishment of Construction a	and Civil Works	- 1	180,000,000	189,000,000	199,000,000
		3110604 Overhaul of Other Infrastructure and Civil Wor			158,374,503	165,793,228	173,582,890
		3110699 Overhaul of Other Infrastructure and Civil Wor		- 1	128,374,503	134,793,228	141,532,890
		255074636	Gross Expenditure	Vet -	30,000,000	31,000,000	32,050,000
			NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	438,374,503	459,793,228	482,582,890
5317000300 Transport	0.75(0)(0)(0)		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	438,374,503	459,793,228	482,582,890
5317000801 Electrical I	Headquarters 3	110200 Construction of Building		-	20,000,000	459,793,228 21,000,000	482,582,890
	3	110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			20,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,000
	3	I 10500 Construction and Civil Works		- 1	430,000,000	430,500,000	22,050,000
	3	110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works		1	430,000,000	430,500,000	452,025,000
	3	110600 Overhaul and Refurbishment of Construction an	nd Civil Works		100,000,000	105,000,000	452,025,000 110,250,000
-		I 10604 Overhaul of Other Infrastructure and Civil Worl			100,000,000	105,000,000	110,250,000
1	3)	10700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equip	pment	- 1	150,000,000	157,500,000	165,375,000
1	31	110799 Purchase of Vehicles & Other T			150,000,000	157,500,000	165,375,000
1			Gross Expenditure	. KShs.	700,000,000	714,000,000	749,700,000
5317000800 Electrical			NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	700,000,000	714,000,000	749,700,000
A RESIDENCE OF THE PROPERTY OF	asportaion Headannet	10200 Construction of Building	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	700,000,000	714,000,000	749,700,000
-3.00					17,000,000	17,850,000	18,742,500
		10299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			17,000,000	17,850,000	18,742,500
	31	12200 Purchase of Specialised Plant		- 1	43,000,000	45,150,000	
					43,000,000	49,130,000	47,407.5001
		12299 Purchase of Specialised Plant			43,000,000	45,150,000	47,407,500 47,407,500

		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	60,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,000
17000900 Garage/Transportation		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	60,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,000
17001001 Building Works Hendquarters	3110200 Construction of Building			17,000,000	17,850,000	18,742,500
2				15 000 000	17.050.000	10 24 50
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			17,000,000	17,850,000	18,742,500
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipmen	t.		43,000,000	45,150,000	47,407,500
	3110799 Purchase of Vehicles & Other T			43,000,000	45,150,000	47,407,50
	G	ross Expenditure	. KShs.	60,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,00
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	60,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,00
317001000 Building Works		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	60,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,00
317000000 PUBLIC WORKS ,TRANSPORT		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	4,940,771,008	5,152,259,558	5,407,672,53
318000301 Early Childhood Development entres Headquarters	3110200 Construction of Building			100,000,000	126,000,000	132,000,00
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot		- 1	100,000,000	126,000,000	132,000,00
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			30,000,000	52,500,000	55,100,00
			- 1			
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			30,000,000	52,500,000	55,100,00
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipmer	st.		20,000,000	21,000,000	22,100,00
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment			20,000,000	21,000,000	22,100,00
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	150,000,000	199,500,000	209,200,0
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	150,000,000	199,500,000	209,200,0
318000300 Early Childhood Development Centres		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	150,000,000	199,500,000	209,200,0
318000401 Vocational Training Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		-	40,000,000	42,000,000	45,000,0
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			40,000,000	42,000,000	45,000,0
	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipme	nt		10,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,5
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment	68		10,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,5
		Gross Expenditure	Veh	50,000,000	57,750,000	61,537,5
	7	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	50,000,000	57,750,000	61,537,5
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	50,000,000	57,750,000	61.537,5
5318000400 Vocational Training 5318000501 Social Services Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings	NET EXTENDITORE	KJIK.	10,000,000	21,000,000	23,050,0
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			10,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,0
		Corre Presentations	ven	10,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,0
	8	Gross Expenditure			(0) West (0) (2)	000000
	-	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,0
5318000500 Sucial Services	1110000 C	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	21,000,000	22,050,0
5318001301 Culture and Heritage Headquarters			- 1			27,562,
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot	20	- 1	15,000,000	26,250,000	27,562,
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			40,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			40,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	55,000,000	89,259,000	93,712,
		NET EXPENDITURE	KSha.	55,000,000	89,250,000	93,712,
5318001300 Culture and Heritage		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	55,000,000	89,250,000	93,712,
5318001401 Sports Headquarters	3110200 Construction of Building			15,000,000	26,300,000	27,600,
Name of the second	3110202 Non-Residential Buildings (offices, schools, hosp	itals, etc)		15,000,000	26,300,000	27,600,
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			15,000,000	21,000,000	22,100,
	3110302 Refurbishment of Non-Residential Buildings			15,000,000	21,000,000	22,100
	00000000000000000000000000000000000000	Gross Expenditure	KShs.	30,000,000	47,300,000	49,700
	1	NET EXPENDITURE		30,000,000	47,300,000	49,700
5318001400 Sports		NET EXPENDITURE		30,000,000	47,300,000	49,700
5318001601 Children Services Headquarters	3110200 Construction of Building		-	50,000,000	105,000,000	110,000
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			50,000,000	105,000,000	110,000
		Gross Expenditure	KShs	50,000,000	105,000,000	110,000
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	50,000,000	105,000,000	110,000
5318001600 Children Services		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	50,000,000	105,000,000	110,000
3310001000 Canaren Services		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	. 345,000,000	519,800,000	546,200
5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES				1	1	
5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS,	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			10,000,000	10,500,000	11,02

40						
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	10,000,000	10,500,000	11.020
5319000100 Headquarters		NET EXPENDITUR	E KShs.	10,000,000		11,025
5319000301 Tourism Development Departme	-1 3110000 G	NET EXPENDITUR	E KShs.	10,000,000		11,025
Headmarters	or Dunding			15,000,000		11,025
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			15,000,000	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	
1	*	Gross Expenditure	KShs.	15,000,000		16,537
5319000300 Tourism Development Departmen		NET EXPENDITURE		15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537
	~~	NET EXPENDITURE	30 30 30 30	15,000,000	15,750,000	16,537
5319000501 Markets Department headquarter	3110200 Construction of Building				13,730,000	16,537
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot		- 1	265,000,000	278,250,000	292,162
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		- 1	265,000,000	278,250,000	292,162
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			135,000,000	141,750,000	148,837
1	3130100 Acquisition of Land			135,000,000	141,750,000	148,837
1				50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125
	3130199 Acquisition of Land - Other (B			50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,
1		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	450,000,000	472,500,000	496,125,
5319000500 Markets Department	*	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	450,000,000	472,500,000	496,125,
5319000801 Weights & Measures Department	3112200 Purchase of Specialised Plant	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	450,000,000	472,500,000	496,125,
headouarters				50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,
	3112299 Purchase of Specialised Plant		- 1	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,
5319000800 Weights & Measures Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,0
Description of the control of the co	1	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,0
5319001001 Liquor Licensing Department Headquarters	3110200 Construction of Building		-			
The state of the s	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,5
	State of Sta		L	35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,5
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,5
5319001000 Liquor Licensing Department	-	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,5
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	35,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,5
5319000000 TRADE,COMMERCE,TOURISM (COOPERATIVES	R .	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	560,000,000	588,000,000	617,400,0
5320000201 Human Resource Management	2110000					
Meadauarters	3110200 Construction of Building			17,000,000	18,500,000	19,250,0
	3110299 Construction of Buildings - Ot			17,000,000	18,500,000	0007-00-000
	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			30,000,000	31,250,000	19,250,0
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			30,000,000	31,250,000	32,500,0
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Ma	achinery		40,000,000	100	32,500,0
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communications		- 1	40,000,000	42,000,000	44,100,0
		Gross Expenditure	Veh.		42,000,000	44,100,0
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	87,000,000	91,750,000	95,850,00
320000200 Human Resource Management HRM)		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	87,000,000	91,750,000	95,850,0
			NO.	87,000,000	91,750,000	95,850,00
320000401 PSM Administration Headquarters	3111000 Purchase of Office Furniture and General Equipm	ent	<u> </u>	5 000 000		
	3111009 Purchase of other Office Equipment			5,000,000	6,500,000	8,000,00
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Ma			5,000,000	6,500,000	8,000,00
	3111112 Purchase of Software	chinery	- 1	5,000,000	6,500,000	8,000,00
				5,000,000	6,500,000	8,000,00
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	10,000,000	13,000,000	16,000,00
20000400 PSM Administration		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	13,000,000	16,000,00
20000501 Reforms and Performance	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and Mac	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	13,000,000	16,000,00
antracting Headquarters		inmery		20,000,000	21,250,000	22,512,50
	3111112 Purchase of Software			20,000,000	21,250,000	22,512,50
		Gross Expenditure	. KShs.	20,000,000	21,250,000	22,512,500
20000500 Reforms and Performance		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	20,000,000	21,250,000	22,512,500
ntracting		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	20,000,000	21,250,000	22,512,50
20000000 PUBLIC SERVICE ANAGEMENT		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	117,000,000	126,000,000	134,362,50
11000201 Agriculture Department	3110500 Construction and Civil Works					
	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			39,000,000	47,000,000	55,000,000
90	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipme			39,000,000	47,000,000	55,000,000
	3110701 Purchase of Vetuzies and Other Transport Equipme 3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles	ent		5,000,000	000,000,01	15,000,000
2.0	rurchase of Motor Vehicles		1	5,000,000	10,000,000	15,000,000

		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	44,000,000	57,000,000	70,000,000
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	44,000,000	57,000,000	70,000,000
321000200 Agriculture Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	44,000,000	57,000,000	70,000,000
321000301 Livestock Production Department	3110500 Construction and Civil Works		-	35,000,000	40,000,000	50,000,000
leudonarters	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			35,000,000	40,000,000	50,000,000
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipm	neat.		5,000,000	10,000,000	15,000,000
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles	icii	- 1	5,000,000	and the state of t	
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Venicles	Const Farmeditions	Ver-	40,000,000	10,000,000	15,000,000
1	i i	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	40,000,000	50,000,000	65,000,000
321000300 Livestock Production Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	40,000,000	50,000,000	65,000,000
521000000 ENGIOCK Frontection Department		HET EXTENDITORE	14.783.	40,000,000	50,000,000	03,000,000
321000401 Veterinary Services Department	3110500 Construction and Civil Works		-	31,000,000	40,000.000	40,000,000
leadauarters	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			31,000,000	40,000,000	40,000,00
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equipr	ment	- 1	10,000,000	15,000,000	20,000,00
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles			10,000,000	15,000,000	20,000,00
	STORY PROMISE OF MOIOR VEHICLES	Gross Expenditure	Veh	41,000,000	55,000,000	60,000,00
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	41,000,000	55,000,000	60,000,00
5321000400 Veterinary Services Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	41,000,000	55,000,000	60,000,00
7	Section 2007					
5321000501 Fisheries Department Headquarters	3110500 Construction and Civil Works			24,000,000	30,000,000	35,000,00
	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			24,000,000	30,000,000	35,000,00
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	24,000,000	30,000,000	35,000,00
	l .	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	24,000,000	30,000,000	35,000,00
5321000500 Fisheries Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	24,000,000	30,000,000	35,000,00
5321000701 Forestry Department Headquarters	3110500 Construction and Civil Works		Г	5,000,000	7,000,000	10,000,00
	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works		- 1	5,000,000	7,000,000	10,000,00
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	5,000,000	7,000,000	10,000,00
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	5,000,000	7,000,000	10,000.01
5321000700 Forestry Department		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	5,000,000	7,000,000	10,000,00
5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	154,000,000	199,000,000	240,000,0
			-	10.000.000	15000000	
5323900101 Hendquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		- 1	10,000,000	15,000,000	15,000,0
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			10,000,000	15,000,000	15,000,0
		Gross Expenditure	-	10,000,000	15,000,000	15,000,0
5323000100 Headquarters		NET EXPENDITURE NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	15,000,000	15,000,0
5323000000 Headquarters 5323000201 Parks & Open Spaces Section	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings	NET EXPENDITORE	Kons.	4,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,0
Hendounters				1020000000	33,2862,000	
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			4,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,0
	3110500 Construction and Civil Works			66,000,000	40,000,000	44,000,0
	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			66,000,000	40,000,000	44,000,0
		Gross Expenditure		70,000,000	50,000,000	54,000,0
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	70,000,000	50,000,000	54,000,0
5323000200 Parks & Open Spaces Section		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	70,000,000	50,000,000	54,000,0
5323000301 Solid Waste Management Section	3110400 Construction of Roads			120,000,000	50,000,000	
Headaunriers	3110402 Access Roads			120,000,000	50,000,000	
	3110500 Construction and Civil Works			63,500,000	1,083,255,000	1,191,580,5
	3110501 Bridges		- 0	35,000,000	1,000,000,000	11171300
	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			28,500,000	1,083,255,000	1,191,580,
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equ	inment	12	68,000,000	215,000,000	
		присы		0.000	* ***	215,000,
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles			68,000,000	15,000,000	15,000,
	3110705 Purchase of Trucks and Trailers				200,000,000	200,000
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and	Machinery .		208,500,000	148,000,000	151,800,
	3111110 Purchase of Generators			-	000,000,1	1,100,
	3111111 Purchase of ICT networking and Communicat	ions Equipment		-	000,000,01	10,000,
1	3111120 Purch. of Specialised Plant			208,500,000	137,000,000	140,700
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	460,000,000	1,496,255,000	1,558,380,
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	460,000,000	1,496,255,000	1,558,380
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	460,000,000		

PDF C	ompressor Fr	ee Version		
	**			
			39	

.

3

V.

	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and M	achinery		10,000,000	21,500,000	14,500,000
omnliance & Enforcement Headquarters	3111120 Purch, of Specialised Plant, -			10,000,000	21,500,000	14,500,000
		Gross Expenditure	. KShs.	10,000,000	21,500,000	14,500,000
	× ×	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	21,500,000	14,500,000
23000400 Enviromental Monitoring	* *	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	10,000,000	21,500,000	14,500,000
1 10 20 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	3110500 Construction and Civil Works	#2 #8	-	340,000,000	381,580,000	419,738,000
nartment Headquarters	3110599 Other Infrastructure and Civil Works			340,000,000	381,580,000	419,738,000
- 1		a and Danism Brainst S	- 1	10,000,000	30,000,000	50,000,000
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparatio					
	3111401 Pre-feasibility, Feasibility and Appraisal Studies		-	10,000,000	30,000,000	50,000,000
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	350,000,000	411,580,000	469,738,000
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	350,000,000	411,580,000	469,738,000
123000500 Energy & Natural resources epartment		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	350,000,000	411,580,000	469,738,000
23000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY NATURAL RESOURCES		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	900,000,000	1,994,335,000	2,111,618,500
324000201 Urban Renewal Hendquarters	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparati	on and Design, Project S	t	60,000,000	60,000,000	110,250,000
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies	94		60,000,000	60,000,000	110,250,000
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	60,000,000	60,000,000	110,250,000
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	60,000,000	60,000,000	110,250,000
324000200 Urban Renewal		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	60,000,000	60,000,000	110,250,000
324000301 Housing Development Headquarters	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings		-	65,000,000	180,000,000	200,000,000
				65,000,000	180,000,000	200,000,000
	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth		- 1		100,000,000	Zonjoudjim
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Equ	ipment		5,000,000	1	
	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles			5,000,000		72520000
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and	Machinery	- 1	5,000,000	6,250,000	7,500,000
	3111112 Purchase of Software			5,000,000	6,250,000	7,500,000
	3111400 Research, Feasibility Studies, Project Preparat	ion and Design, Project S	- 1	5,000,000	6,250,000	7,500,000
	3111499 Research, Feasibility Studies			5,000,000	6,250,000	7,500.000
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	80,000,000	192,500,000	215,000,000
	1	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	80,000,000	192,500,000	215,000,00
5324000300 Housing Development	1	NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	80,000,000	192,500,000	215.000,000
324000401 Building Services Department	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			10,000,000	15,750,000	16,537,50
Headquarters	3110399 Refurbishment of Buildgs - Oth			10,000,000	15,750,000	16,537.50
	3111100 Purchase of Specialised Plant, Equipment and	Machinery		30,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,50
	3111112 Purchase of Software			30,000,000	36,750,000	38,587,50
		Gross Expenditure	KShs.	40,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,00
		NET EXPENDITURE		40,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,00
5324000400 Building Services Department		NET EXPENDITURE			52,500,000	55,125,00
5324000000 URBAN RENEWAL AND HOUSING		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs.	180,000,000	305,000,000	380,375,00
5325000101 Ward Development Fund	3110300 Refurbishment of Buildings			1,731,000,000	1,817,550,000	2,003,848,87
Headquarters						
	3110301 Refurbishment of Residential Buildings			1,731,000,000	1,817,550,000	2,003,848,8
	3110700 Purchase of Vehicles and Other Transport Ed	quipment		5,000,000	5,000,000	
4	3110701 Purchase of Motor Vehicles		ž	5,000,000	5,000,000	
	88	Gross Expenditure	KShs	1,736,000,000	1,822,550,000	2,003,848,8
		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	1,736,000,000	1,822,550,000	2,003,848,8
5325000100 Ward Development Fund		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	. 1,736,000,000	1,822,550,000	2,003,848,8
5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND		NET EXPENDITURE	KShs	1,736,000,000	1,822,550,000	2,003,848,8
5326000101 Emergency Fund Headquarters	2810200 Civil Contingency Reserves			90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,0
	2810205 Emergency Fund			90,000,000	10,000,000	0,000,01
Env.		Gross Expenditure	KSh:	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,0
77		NET EXPENDITUR	E KSh	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,0
5326000100 Emergency Fund		NET EXPENDITUR	E KSh	s. 90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,0
5326000000 EMERGENCY FUND		NET EXPENDITUR	E KSh	s. 90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,01
	TOTAL NET EXPENDITURE FOR VO	ΓΕ 5310000000 NAIROBI CIT			CONTRACTOR	/Edition toward
			Ksh	s. 11,478,165,008	13,345,703,258	14,251,271,5

Revenue projections	TOT LICE I	2017-10	
		PRO	JECTIONS
REVENUES	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
Equitable Share	14,967	15,715	16,50
CONDITIONAL GRANTS			
Free Maternal Health Care	303	303	30
Compensation For User Fees Forgone	73	73	7:
Road Maintenance Levy	394	394	39-
Danida-Health Sector Support	0	0	
Leasing of Medical Equipment	0	0	
TOTAL EXTERNAL REVENUES	15,736	16,485	17,27
LOCAL SOURCES			
Rates	5,555	5,722	5,893
Parking Fees	3,575	3,682	
Single Business Permits	3,636		
BLDNG PERMITS (1.25 Of Const. Cost)	1,717	1,769	1,825
Billboads & Adverts	1,212	1,248	1,286
RENTS-Other Estates	303	312	32:
Rents-EASTLANDS	303	312	32
Decentralization-Wards	242	249	257
Liquor Licenses	383	394	406
Construction Site Board	202	208	214
Fire Inspection Cert	182	187	198
Regul. Of Bldng/Change/Amalg/Sub	263	271	279
Wakulima Market	145	149	154
Other Markets	145	149	154
Food Handlers Cert	219	226	239
Other Incomes	1,679	1,729	1,781
Projected Cash Balances	412		-,,,,
SUB-TOTAL (LOCAL SOURCES)	20,178	20,354	20,964
POTAL	35,914	36,839	38,235

PDF Compressor Free Version

Vote 5317000000 PUBLIC WORKS ,TRANSPORT & INFRASTRUCTURE

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected 1	Estimates
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0207010 SP 1: General Administration, Planning And Support Services	1,104,000,000	1,172,313,267	1,238,823,431
0207000 P1: General Administration Planning and Support Services	1,104,000,000	1,172,313,267	1,238,823,431
0211015310 sp 5.1 Construction Roads & Drainages & Maintenance	3,725,396,505	3,907,335,260	4,109,782,005
0211005310 P5:Roads,Drainage & Bridges	3,725,396,505	3,907,335,260	4,109,782,005
0212015310 sp 6.1 Transport Facilities & Traffic Management	446,374,503	468,193,228	491,402,891
0212005310 P6:Road Safety Interventions	446,374,503	468,193,228	491,402,891
0213015310 sp 7.1 Public streetlighting Installations & Maintenances	707,000,000	721,350,001	757,417,500
0213025310 sp 7.2 Motor Vehicle,Machinery & Plant Maintenance	60,000,000	63,000,000	66,150,000
0213035310 sp 7.3 Institutional Buildings Maintenance	67,000,000	70,350,000	73,867,500
0213005310 P7: Institutional Buildings & Maintenance	834,000,000	854,700,001	897,435,000
Total Expenditure for Vote 5317000000 PUBLIC WORKS ,TRANSPORT & INFRASTRUCTURE	6,109,771,008	6,402,541,756	6,737,443,327

5317000000 PUBLIC WORKS ,TRANSPORT & INFRASTRUCTURE

PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
Current Expenditure	1,169,000,000	1,250,282,198	1,329,770,789
Compensation to Employees	770,562,500	809,090,624	849,545,157
Use of Goods and Services	359,806,250	400,554,876	436,427,118
Other Recurrent	38,631,250	40,636,698	43,798,514
Capital Expenditure	4,940,771,008	5,152,259,558	5,407,672,538
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	3,890,771,008	4,052,259,558	4,254,922,538
Other Development	1,050,000,000	1,100,000,000	1,152,750,000
Total Expenditure	6,109,771,008	6,402,541,756	6,737,443,327

PART A. Vision

A Nairobi citizenry that enjoys Globally Competitive Education, Training and Social Cultural Services

PART B. Mission

To provide, and coordinate a Globally Competitive Education, Training and Social Cultural Services to empower the Nairobi citizenry both socially and economically to foster an enabling environment for investors, residence and others to invest, live and work

PART C. Performance Overview and Background for Programme(s) Funding

To deliver the highest possible quality of education and social services to the resident. To strengthen institutional capacity to provide quality, effective and efficient services to the public in Education, Library, youth Affairs, Children, Culture, Sports and social Welfare. To provide adequate Educational, Culture, Social and sporting Facilities/Infrastructure to enhanced Service Delivery. To recommend, monitor, and ensure compliance of a framework for the youth, Women and Persons living with disability to access 30% of the county government tenders. To promote Culture, Leisure and sports activities in the county. To promote and manage programs for the youth, Children, Women, and persons living with disability. To equip the Youths with relevant skills, knowledge, and enhance their capacity to engage in meaningful activities To mainstream and sustain Technical and Vocational training issues in relevant policies and policy document.

PART D. Programme Objectives

Programm	e
----------	---

Objective

0508005310 General administration, planning and support services	To Enhance coordination of all the programmes within the Sector
0509005310 P9 Education services	To offer quality education in early childhood Education and vocational training skills in the County.
CCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCCC	To provide social welfare services and disability Mainstreaming, youth development, Gender and community services, promote sports and culture, provide library and information services, rescue and rehabilitate, Orphans and Vulnerable Children, Care for the Abandoned Aged.

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

0508005310 General administration, planning and support services Programme: To Enhance coordination of all the programmes within the Sector Outcome:

0508025310 sp 8.2 General Administration & Support Services Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000100 Education	550 No.employees trained on work environment	Cohesiveness of employees	550	009	650
38	Capacity building on 1,110 officers Improved competency on work on competency	Improved competency on work related issues	150	200	250

Programme: 0509005310 P9 Education services

Outcome:

Increased access, Retention and transition in Education

0509015310 sp 9.1 Quality Assurance and Co-curriculum Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318001200 Advisory	Competent and multiskilled graduands.3000 No.	Standardization of learning	700	800	1000

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme: 0509025310 sp 9.2 Early Childhood Development Centres

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000300 Early Childhood Increased enrollment	Increased enrollment	Updated Pupils attendance	13,850	14,500	150,000
	95 ECD Classes to be provided	legisters	35%	35%	35%
		Rate of completion			à

Sub Programme: 0509035310 sp 9.3 Technical and Vocational Training

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000400 Vocational Training	3000 No. of the trainees graduating in a year Participation of 3000	Number of graduates in different courses Improved physical fitness.	3400 3200	3600 3400	3600 3600
	No. trainees to various games per	Improved ICT literacy Improved public private	2	2	2
	year.	partnership	2	2	2
	Training Centers equipped with	Rate of completion Standardization of learning	30%	20%	30%
	ICT infrastructure.	Improved use of ICT tools for	2	w 74-	2
*	6No. Partners brought on board to research and innovation	research and innovation			
	Conducive learning Environment				
	for trainees. Improved image of the institutions				
	Competent and multiskilled				
	Increased access to online				
	resources to 6No.centers.				

20	
3/20	
20	20
201	
14	
22	
TPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020	
SS	
٥	
S	
9	
兴	
ANG	
RM	
5	
PER	
9	
A	
5	
且	
ō	
ME	
AM	
GR	
280	
F	
PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUT	
MAF	
JMR	
S	
Щ	
AR	
0	L

Programme: 0902005310 Sp 2.1 Social Services

Outcome:

Developed Citizenry and Communities that have the Capacity to handle Social and Economic matters

Sub Programme: 0902015310 General Administration & Support Services

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000500 Social Services	5318000500 Social Services 550 No.employees trained on work environment	Cohesiveness of employees	550	009	650
	Capacity building on 1,110 officers on competency	Improved competency on work related issues	150	200	250

0902025310 Sp.2.2 Gender and Community Empowerment Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000600 Community	Train community group leaders	No. of persons trained	200	300	400
Development	Train vulnerable groups in business skills				
		No. of districts covered	200	009	700

0

participants.

1200No.participants

Improved health amongst the community by increasing the number to 1500No. of the

Changed physical fitness.

400

450

450

5318001400 Sports

Delivery Unit

Key Output (KO)

Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)

Targets 2017/2018

Targets 2018/2019

Targets 2019/2020

5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES

TAK! IT.	
C	
-	
7	
	į
IT	1
AKI II.	
SUMMARY OF	
C	
=	
2	
3	
7	
100	
~	
-<	۱
-	
C	
Т	ĺ
-	
ᄍ	
0	١
~	
- PROGRAMME OUTPUT	,
N	ĺ
D	,
=	
>	
<	
777	
m	
0	
\simeq	
-	
-	
D.	
_	
10	
0,	
D	
5	
=	
PUTS AND	
77	
×	
111	
70	
П	
FO	
Ş	
PERFOR	
FORM	
FORMA	
FORMAN	
FORMAN	
FORMANC	
FORMANCE	
FORMANCE I	
FORMANCE IN	
MANCE IN	
MANCE IN	
MANCE INDI	
MANCE IN	
MANCE INDI	

Sub Programme: 0902035310 Sp2.3 Development and promotion of culture/ heritage Comparison		Monitor progress of community		1		
0902035310 Sp2.3 Development and promotion of culture/ heritage Key Output (KO) Host 16No. Cultural Festivals Engage in16 No. Exchange Programmes. (Local and International) No. of Exchange Programmes undertaken. Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) Targets 2017/2018 2018/2019 4 4 6		e cepe	Monitoring report	800	600	700
Key Output (KO) Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) Targets 2017/2018 Targets 2018/2019 Host 16No. Cultural Festivals Festival Reports, List of organizing Committee Members, Recordings, Awards issued. 4 4 4 Engage in16 No. Exchange Programmes. (Local and International) No. of Exchange Programmes undertaken. 4 4 4		02035310 Sp2.3 Development	and promotion of culture/ he	ritage		
Host 16No. Cultural Festivals Festival Reports, List of organizing Committee Members, Recordings, Awards issued. Engage in16 No. Exchange Programmes. (Local and International) No. of Exchange Programmes undertaken.	Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
ge No. of Exchange Programmes undertaken. 4 4	5318001300 Culture and Heritage	Host 16No. Cultural Festivals	Festival Reports, List of organizing Committee Members, Recordings, Awards	4	4	4
No. of Exchange Programmes 4 undertaken.		Engage in16 No. Exchange Programmes. (Local and	issued.	A		O
		International)	No. of Exchange Programmes undertaken.	•	4	c

D

Winning of all the 18 disciplines

300

300

300

RT E. SUMMARY O	PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020	S AND PERFORMANCE	INDICATORS	FOR 2017/201	8 - 2019/2020
Sub Programme: 0902	0902055310 Sp2.5 Youth Empowerment and Promotion	erment and Promotion			
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000700 Youth Affairs	Increased awareness by the youth and members of the public of the center and its operations	No. of information meetings held Face book page functional and active	20 2000 300 150	0	40 10000 500 400
	Increased awareness by the youth regarding the center and its operations		5 50 2 400	12 150 8 700	18 200 14 1000
	Reduction in number of unemployed youth	No. of IEC materials produced Number of young people trained			
	Reduction in number of unemployed youth	entrepreneurship Number of young people trained in employability skills			
	Increased awareness by the youth on topical issues	Number of young people trained in ICT			
	Increased levels of computer literacy amongst youth	sessions/clinics held No. of youth sensitized .No of		4	
	Increased awareness of youth on reproductive Increased uptake of VCT services amongst youth	tested	*		
	Increased Awareness of reproductive health issues amongst youth				

5318001500

5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES

Sub Programme: 0902065310 Sp 2.6 Social welfare and care for the Aged		

Sub Programme: 0902075310 Sp 2.	To reduce vulnerability of the aged, Children, Youth, Women and the disabled by 1,500 cases To provide basic needs to the aged. The home has a capacity of Seventy Five old citizens	
7 Promotion of	rability of the Youth, Women by 1,500 cases needs to the capacity of citizens	Key Output (KO)
0902075310 Sp 2.7 Promotion of Library and Information Services	Social problems addressed Number of senior citizens accommodated in the home	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
ices	1,000	Targets 2017/2018
	1,500	Targets 2018/2019
	10	Targets 2019/2020

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018
01500 Library Services	01500 Library Services Easier access to reading materials Accession register updated		1100
	To provide 5000 clients with reading materials	Number of reading materials borrowed	1300

1500

1500

1200

1500

Targets 2018/2019

Targets 2019/2020

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme: 0%	0902085310 Sp.2 8 Rescue and Rehabilitation of Children Services	Rehabilitation of Children Ser	rvices		
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318001600 Children Services	To rescue and rehabilitate 2,000 Street Children.	No. of children rescued and rehabilitated	505	500	200
	To create more space for accommodating street children under rehabilitation.	Rate of Completion-by 100%	40	20	20

Programme: 5310 Nairobi Programmes

Outcome:

0508025310 sp 8.2 General Administration & Support Services Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000100 Education	550 No.employees trained on work environment	Cohesiveness of employees	550	009	650
	Capacity building on 1,110 officers Improved competency on work on competency	Improved competency on work related issues	150	200	250

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme:	
0509015310 sp 9.1	
Quality /	
0509015310 sp 9.1 Quality Assurance and Co-curriculum	

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318001200 Advisory	Competent and multiskilled graduands.3000 No.	Standardization of learning	700	800	1000

Sub Programme: 0509025310 sp 9.2 Early Childhood Development Centres

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000300 Early Childhood Increased enrollment	Increased enrollment	Updated Pupils attendance	13,850	14,500	150,000
poverobilierir cerilles	95 ECD Classes to be provided	registers	35%	350/	350/
		Rate of completion	8	6	35%

Sub Programme: 0509035310 sp 9.3 Technical and Vocational Training

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000400 Vocational Training	3000 No. of the trainees graduating in a year Participation of 3000	Number of graduates in different courses Improved physical fitness.	3400 3200	3600 3400	3600 3600
		Improved ICT literacy	2	2	2
	No. trainees to various games per Improved public private	Improved public private			1
	year.	partnership	2	2	2
	6 No. Technical/Vocational	Rate of completion	30%	20%	30%
	Training Centers equipped with	Standardization of learning	700	800	1000
	ICT infrastructure.	Improved use of ICT tools for	2	2	0
	6No. Partners brought on board to research and innovation	research and innovation		ı	1
	improved quality of training				
	Conducive learning Environment				
	for trainees. Improved image of				

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	the institutions Competent and multiskilled graduands.3000 No. Increased access to online resources to 6No.centers.				
Sub Programme: 090%	0902015310 General Administration & Support Services	on & Support Services			
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000500 Social Services	550 No.employees trained on work environment	Cohesiveness of employees	550	009	650
	Capacity building on 1,110 officers on competency	Improved competency on work related issues	150	200	250
Sub Programme: 090	0902025310 Sp.2.2 Gender and Community Empowerment	community Empowerment			
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000600 Community Development	Train community group leaders Train vulnerable groups in	No. of persons trained	200	300	400

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme:					
0902035310 Sp2.3 Development and promotion of culture/ heritage		groups	Monitor progress of community		business skills
and promotion of culture/ h		No. of groups monitored Monitoring report		No. of districts covered	
eritage		500	500		
		600	600		
		700	700		

			and promotion of sport	0902045310 Sp2.4 Development and promotion of cond-	Sub Programme: 0902
6	4	4	No. of Exchange Programmes undertaken.	International)	
			issued.	ge	
4	4		organizing Committee Members, Recordings, Awards		•
		4	Festival Reports, List of	Host 16No. Cultural Festivals	Heritage
Targets 2019/2020	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2017/2018	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Key Output (KO)	Delivery Unit

	100000000000000000000000000000000000000
	10 opz.4
	Development
	and p
	promotion
0,000,00	of sports

	5318001400 Sports	Delivery Unit	;
community by increasing the number to1500No. of the participants.	Improved health amongst the	Key Output (KO)	
changed physical litness.	Changed physical file	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	
400		Targets 2017/2018	
450		Targets 2018/2019	
450	201014040	Targets	

lut

18 - 2019/2020	300	
RS FOR 2017/20	300	
: INDICATOR	300	
UTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020	Winning of all the 18 disciplines	
F PROGRAMME OUTPUTS		
PART E SHIMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUT	TAN E. COMPANY	

Sub Programme: 0902	0902055310 Sp2.5 Youth Empowerment and Promotion	erment and Promotion				_
	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020	
600.00			30	30	40	
5318000700 Youth Affairs	Increased awareness by the youth No. of information meetings need and members of the public of the Face book page functional and active		2000 300		10000	
	center and its operations		150 5	300	18	
	4		50		14	
	Increased awareness by the yourn regarding the center and its		400		1000	
	operations	No. of IEC materials produced		7.		-
	Reduction in number of unemployed youth	Number of young people trained				
	Reduction in number of	Number of young people trained in employability skills				
		No of sensitization forums held	===	-		
	Increased awareness by the youth	youth Number of young people trained in ICT				
		No of health awareness				
	Increased levels of computer	sessions/clinics neid No. of youth sensitized .No of				
		individuals counseled and				
	Increased awareness of youth on	tested				
	reproductive Increased uptake of VCT services					
	amongst youth				21,000 to	
	Increased Awareness of					-

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	reproductive health issues amongst youth

Sub Programme: 0902065310 Sp 2.6 Social welfare and care for the Aged

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318000900 Family Welfare	To reduce vulnerability of the aged, Children, Youth, Women and the disabled by 1,500 cases	Social problems addressed	1,000	1,500	
	To provide basic needs to the aged. The home has a capacity of Seventy Five old citizens	Number of senior citizens accommodated in the home	10	10	10

Sub Programme: 0902075310 Sp 2.7 Promotion of Library and Information Services

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318001500 Library Services Easier access to reading materials Accession register updated	raccess to reading materials		1100	1200	1500
To pro readin	To provide 5000 clients with reading materials	Number of reading materials	1300	1500	1500

103

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

		borrowed			
Sub Programme: 09	0902085310 Sp.2 8 Rescue and Rehabilitation of Children Services	Rehabilitation of Children Ser	rvices		
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5318001600 Children Services	To rescue and rehabilitate 2,000 Street Children.	No. of children rescued and rehabilitated	505	500	200
	To create more space for accommodating street children under rehabilitation.	Rate of Completion-by 100%	40	20	20

PDF Compressor Free Version

Vote 5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0501040 SP. 1.4 Early Child Development and Education	-	-	
0501000 P.1 Primary Education	-	-	
0508010 S.P.8.1 Headquarters Administrative Services	-	-	
0508000 P. 8 General Administration, Planning and Support Services	-	-	,
0509015310 sp 9.1 Quality Assurance and Co-curriculum	5,700,000	6,200,000	6,700,000
0509025310 sp 9.2 Early Childhood Development Centres	188,900,000	263,615,000	277,645,750
0509035310 sp 9.3 Technical and Vocational Training	62,100,000	72,050,000	76,837,500
0509005310 P9 Education services	256,700,000	341,865,000	361,183,250
0510035310 sp 10.3 Development and promotion of sports	-	-	
0510005310 P10 Social services	-	-	
0508025310 sp 8.2 General Administration & Support Services	846,050,000	948,400,000	1,002,370,000
0508005310 General administration, planning and support services	846,050,000	948,400,000	1,002,370,000
0500000 Education	1,102,750,000	1,290,265,000	1,363,553,250
9902085310 Sp.2 8 Rescue and Rehabilitation of Children Services	63,000,000	118,650,000	124,332,500
9902075310 Sp 2.7 Promotion of Library and Information Services	5,600,000	6,500,000	7,400,000
902065310 Sp 2.6 Social welfare and care for the Aged	20,500,000	22,560,000	24,548,000
902055310 Sp2.5 Youth Empowerment and Promotion	16,000,000	27,700,000	32,000,000
902045310 Sp2.4 Development and promotion of sports	92,200,000	125,210,000	131,865,500
902035310 Sp2.3 Development and promotion of ulture/ heritage	72,000,000	113,425,000	119,041,250
902025310 Sp.2.2 Gender and Community impowerment	12,300,000	14,100,000	15,800,000

PDF Compressor Free Version

Vote 5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0902015310 General Administration & Support Services	358,640,000	417,778,250	439,414,203
0902005310 Sp 2.1 Social Services	640,240,000	845,923,250	894,401,453
Total Expenditure for Vote 5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES	1,742,990,000	2,136,188,250	2,257,954,703

PDF Compressor Free Version

5318000000 EDUCATION, YOUTH AFFAIRS, SPORTS, CULTURE & SOCIAL SERVICES PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
Current Expenditure	1,397,990,000	1,616,388,250	1,711,754,703
Compensation to Employees	957,000,000	1,068,435,000	1,128,646,750
Use of Goods and Services	235,890,000	308,388,250	330,854,703
Current Transfers to Govt. Agencies	183,000,000	210,000,000	220,000,000
Other Recurrent	22,100,000	29,565,000	32,253,250
Capital Expenditure	345,000,000	519,800,000	546,200,000
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	345,000,000	519,800,000	546,200,000
Total Expenditure	1,742,990,000	2,136,188,250	2,257,954,703

PART A. Vision

To be a leader in promoting competitive domestic Trade, Industrialization, Co-operative Development and Tourism in Kenya.

PART B. Mission

To facilitate the creation of an enabling environment for vibrant, globally, competitive, sustainable, and innovative commercial, market, tourism and industrial enterprise

PART C. Performance Overview and Background for Programme(s) Funding

Commerce, Tourism and Cooperatives Sector comprises of five programmes namely; General Administration, Planning and Support services, Co-operative Development and Audit Services, Tourism Promotion and Marketing, Trade Development and Market Services and Licensing and Fair Trade Practices. Under the main programmes there are the following subprogrammes; Cooperative Development, Co-operative Audit, Weights and Measures, Betting and Gaming Control, Liquor Licensing & Regulation, Markets and Trade Licensing.

The Sector has a mandate of promoting investment in Nairobi by supporting the MSMEs with capacity building and funding. The scheme in the County is called 'Nairobi City County Special Loans Board' (NCCSLB) and is in dire need of County Grant of up to ksh.100,000,000.00 to assist the MSMEs to not only grow, expand and become credit worthy but more indigenous MSMEs will be able to access the credit facilities where the demand so high.

To maintain the satisfaction of the County's residents, the Sector is in control of the trading spaces and ensuring that all the rules that command fair trade practices and consumer protection are adhered to. There is a scarcity of trading spaces which motivates the Sector to strive creating more with the little funds allocated for development. In addition to rendering services, this Sector is mandated to collect revenue with Trade Licensing and Markets Departments being the major revenue centers.

In the Sector, we have Co-operative development and Audit departments, which are charged with responsibility for creating an enabling environment for the growth of the Co-operative Movement and undertaking Annual Audits of Co-operative Societies. The County has 2,528 registered Co-operative Societies with a total membership of 1,348,217 and share capital/Deposits of Ksh.249,440,937,919. Co-operatives have also created employment of 3,969permanent employees who earn a gross pay amounting to Kshs. 3,188,887,319.

PART D. Programme Objectives

Programme	ramme	Prog
-----------	-------	------

Objective

0301000 P.1 General Administration Planning and Support Services	To provide efficiency in service delivery in constituent departments and public though policies for mobilization allocation, policy development and management of resources.
0310005310 P.10 Co- operative Development and Audit Services	To enforce compliance with the co-operative Act, Sacco Act and other subsidiary legislation, capacity building, Carrying out compliance and systems Audits and promotion of new co-operative societies

Objective **Programme** To add value to the tourism industry by promoting Nairobi as 0311005310 P.11 Tourism the preferred destination for local, regional and international **Promotion and Marketing** tourists 0312005310 P.12 Trade To manage council markets and control trading activities and providing conducive environment for trade and to development and Market Services provide capacity building To promote fair trade practices and consumers protection 0313005310 P.13 Licensing against false trade descriptions, Regulate and control and Fair Trade Practices betting, lotteries and gaming activities in the county,

710

5319000000 TRADE, COMMERCE, TOURISM & COOPERATIVES

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Programme: 0301000 P.1 General Administration Planning and Support Services

Outcome: To provide efficiency in service delivery in constituent departments and public though policies for mobilization

Sub Programme: 0301010 SP1 General Administration Planning and Support Services

		0 5 70	5319000100 Headquarters	Delivery Unit
Performance Contract section	Performance Contract section	Conduct pre-feasibility and feasibility studies and carry out baseline surveys quarterly reports	Administration support to programs	Key Output (KO)
quarterly reports	quarterly reports	quarterly reports, studies and surveys No of reports	Training needs requirement addressed	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
	CI	5 quarterly reports, studies and surveys	50% training assessment requirement	Targets 2017/2018
	U)	6 quarterly reports, studies and surveys	55% training assessment requirement	Targets 2018/2019
	th .	7 quarterly reports, studies and surveys	60% training assessment requirement	Targets 2019/2020

SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020 PART E.

0310005310 P.10 Co-operative Development and Audit Services Programme: To enforce compliance with the co-operative Act, Sacco Act and other subsidiary legislation, capacity building,

0310015310 sp 10.1 Cooperative Development Services Sub Programme:

Outcome:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5319000200 Co-operative Development	Registration of new co-operatives	No of co-operative registered	200	250	300
	Inspection Reports.	No. of Inspection reports	75	80	85
	Kemittance cases addressed. Number of cooperative societies	No. of Remittance cases addressed.	40	45	90
	revived Participants trained	Actual number revived and active	43	46	20
		No. of Participants trained	35200	37500	38000

0310025310 sp 10.2 Cooperative Audit Services Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
AND THE RESIDENCE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PERSON OF THE PER		NATIONAL PROPERTY OF THE PROPE	AND DESCRIPTION OF THE PERSON	Charles and a first owner of the second seco	

111

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

53 19000400 Co-operative Registered audited accounts	Ints No of audited accounts	1100	1300	1500
Revenue generation	registered			
System Audit Reports	Amount of revenue collected	17m	19m	20m
Informed Clients. (New Programme)	No. of Systems Audit Reports done.	19	21	25
9	No. of Consultative Seminars/Workshops Held.	N	2	2
Revenue generation System Audit Reports Informed Clients. (New Programme)	Amount of revenue collected No. of Systems Audit Reports done. No. of Consultative Seminars/Workshops Held.	9 7m	19m 21	

Programme: 0311005310 P.11 Tourism Promotion and Marketing

Outcome: To add value to the tourism industry by promoting Nairobi as the preferred destination for local, regional and

Sub Programme: 0311015310 sp 11.1 Tourism Development

ı			inega.i-				
					poveropinant paparanant		Delivery Unit
Rebranding					Marketing	Tourism product development	Key Output (KO)
	Launch and roll out of live love Nairobi campaign	-creation and maintenance of website	and efficiency service delivery		revenue generation	Introduce a new tourism product 2 Tour buses & 1 2 Tour buses & 1 2 Tour buses	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
			60%	markets	gallery Tourist nights	2 Tour buses & 1	Targets 2017/2018
		٦	markets 70%	Tourist nights	gallery	2 Tour buses & 1	Targets 2018/2019
				80%	&Tourist nights markets 1 gallery	2 Tour buses	Targets 2019/2020

113

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

0312005310 P.12 Trade development and Market Services Programme: To manage council markets and control trading activities and providing conducive environment for trade and

Sub Programme: 0312015310 sp 12.1 Trade Development

Outcome:

	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
		(2: ::.)			
No of traders statistic Building new wholes business hubs Rehabilitation of vari Revenue generation Amount of loan of iss Amount recovered No of interactive foru	ics sale and retail rious markets n ssued ums held	Trade data bank in markets No of new markets build No of markets rehabilitated Amount of revenue Amount dispersed Amount recovered No of interactive forums Training held	Updating data bank 5 12 5500m 5.m 9m	Updating data bank 6 15 600m 5.5m 9.5m	Updating data bank 7 16 700m 6m 10m
No of training held	g held	For MSMS	ဇာ	რ	ю

Sub Programme: 0312025310 sp 12.2 Market Services

Key Output (KO) (KPIs) Targets Targets Targets 2017/2018 2018/2019
--

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

1					
Department	No of traders statistics	Trade data bank in markets	Updating data	ting data	Updating data
	Building new wholesale and retail No of new markets build	No of new markets build	bank	bank	bank
	business hubs		6	7	8
	Rehabilitation of various markets	No of markets rehabilitated	15	16	20
	Revenue generation	Amount of revenue	600 M	700 M	750 M

Programme: 0313005310 P.13 Licensing and Fair Trade Practices

Outcome: To promote fair trade practices and consumers protect

To promote fair trade practices and consumers protection against false trade descriptions, Regulate and

Sub Programme: 0313015310 sp 13.1 Liquor Licensing & Regulation

	n I
Department guidelines & regulation guidelines & regulation Generation of revenue Administration, financial supp services & implementation of liquor Act Premises inspections	Delivery Unit
Policy formulation, inspection guidelines & regulation Generation of revenue Administration, financial support services & implementation of the liquor Act Premises inspections	Key Output (KO)
No. of policies formulated Amount of revenue collected Efficiency in implementation and support No. of inspections done No. of inspections done No. of policies formulated formulated Amount of revenue concepts implements and support No. of inspections	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
blected n ation of ections	Targets 2017/2018
2 500m 100% 4,000	Targets 2018/2019
2 500m 100% 4,000	Targets 2019/2020

774

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme: 0313025310 sp 13.2 Weights & Measures Services

S319000800 Weights & Verification and weighing and Mo. of equipment verified 50,000 60,000 70,000 Measures Department trade trade Carry out inspection of businesses for compliance with weights & measures	Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
No. of inspection carried out 700 800	5319000800 Weights & Measures Department	ation and weighing an	No. of equipment verified	50,000	000'09	70,000
		Carry out inspection of businesses for compliance with weights & measures	No. of inspection carried out	200	800	850

<u>8</u>
Sec
Sing
Lice
rade
13.3
ds 0
0313035310 sp 13.3 Trade Licensing Service
o
Sub Programme
o Proc
Sut

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	l argets 2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
5319000600 Trade Licensing Generation of revenue Inspection of business Verification of provision Verification and weigh measuring equipment trade Revenue Carry out inspection of for compliance with we measures Licenses issued No of lottery Licensing of pool table	Generation of revenue Inspection of business premises Verification and weighing and measuring equipment In use of trade Carry out inspection of businesses Carry out inspection of businesses Incenses issued No of lottery Licensing of pool tables	Amount of revenue collected No. of defaulters complied No. of provisional licenses approved No. of equipment verified Amount of revenue collected No. of inspection carried out No of licenses issued Amount collected Revenue collected	2.4B 10,000 230,000 45,409 11m 600	2.6B 11,000 240,000 50,000 12m 700 - 3.5m	2.8B 12,000 2550,000 60,000 13m 800 - -

715

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Amount collected		
No of licenses issued	<u>.</u>	
mance (KPIs)	Indicators	e Indicators Targets 2017/2018

Programme: 5310 Nairobi Programmes

Outcome:

Sub Programme: 0301010 SP1 General Administration Planning and Support Services

1		
	5319000100 Headquarters	Delivery Unit
Conduct pre-feasibility and feasibility studies and carry out baseline surveys quarterly reports	Administration support to programs	Key Output (KO)
quarterly reports, studies and surveys	Training needs requirement addressed	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
5 quarterly reports, studies and surveys	50% training assessment requirement	Targets 2017/2018
6 quarterly reports, studies and surveys	55% training assessment requirement	Targets 2018/2019
7 quarterly reports, studies and surveys	60% training assessment requirement	Targets 2019/2020

ART E. SUMMARY C	PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020	S AND PERFORMANCE	INDICATORS	FOR 2017/201	8 - 2019/2020
		No of reports			
	Performance Contract section				
		quarterly reports	22	ഹ	വ
	Performance Contract section				

Services	
Development	
Cooperative I	
to 10.1	
Programme: 0310015310 sp 10.1 Cooperative Development Services	
Sub Programme:	
Sub	

quarterly reports

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5319000200 Co-operative Development	Registration of new co-operatives	No of co-operative registered	200	250	300
	Inspection Reports.	No. of Inspection reports	75	80	85
	Remittance cases addressed.	No. of Remittance cases	40	45	20
	Number of cooperative societies revived	addressed.	43	46	90
	Participants trained	Actual number revived and active			
		No. of Participants trained	35200	37500	38000
		÷			

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

					201012020
Sub Programme: 0310	0310025310 sp 10.2 Cooperative Audit Services	Audit Services			
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5319000400 Co-operative	Registered audited accounts	No of audited accounts	1100	1300	1500

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5319000400 Co-operative F	Registered audited accounts	ted accounts	1100	1300	1500
	Revenue generation	registered	H) 6 202 9 CA		
60	System Audit Reports	Amount of revenue collected	17m	19m	20m
0	Informed Clients. (New Programme)	No. of Systems Audit Reports done.	19	21	25
		No. of Consultative Seminars/Workshops Held.	2	N	2
Sub Programme: 03110	Sub Programme: 0311015310 co 11 1 Tourism Double			-	

ramme: 0311015310 sp 11.1 Tourism Development

Development Department	Delivery Unit
Tourism product development Marketing	Key Output (KO)
Introduce a new tourism product in the market In the market -revenue generation Improved image of the County and efficiency service delivery-creation and maintenance of website Launch and roll out of live love Nairobi campaign 2 Tour buses & 1 2 Tour buses & 1 2 Tour buses & 1 2 Tourist nights gallery markets 60% 60% 70% 1	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
2 Tour buses & 1 gallery Tourist nights markets 60%	Targets 2017/2018
2 Tour buses & 1 gallery Tourist nights markets 70%	Targets 2018/2019
2 Tour buses &Tourist nights markets 1 gallery 80%	Targets 2019/2020

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Rebrandina				
			-	77	
Sub Programme: 03	0312015310 sp 12.1 Trade Development	opment			
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5319001200 Trade Development Department	No of traders statistics Building new wholesale and retail business hubs Rehabilitation of various markets Revenue generation Amount of loan of issued Amount recovered No of interactive forums held No of training held	Trade data bank in markets No of new markets build No of markets rehabilitated Amount of revenue Amount dispersed Amount recovered No of interactive forums Training held For MSMS	Updating data bank 5 12 5500m 5.m 9m 3	Updating data bank 6 15 600m 5.5m 9.5m 3	Updating data bank 7 16 700m 6m 10m 3
Sub Programme: 0	0312025310 sp 12.2 Market Services	ices			

$\ddot{\sigma}$	
5	
di	
t Servic	
-	
9	
主	
2	
_	
S	
N	
~	
0312025310 sp 12.2 Market Serv	
S	
9	
à	
5	
2	
\approx	
-	
33	
O	
::	
9	
≘	
⋍	
ū	
0)
့	
ō.	
Sub	
=	
in	ĺ

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
CO4000000000000000000000000000000000000	No of traders statistics	Trade data bank in markets	Updating data	Updating data	Updating data
Donothoont			bank	bank	bank
	Building new wholesale and retail business hubs	retail No of new markets build	9	2	80_
	Rehabilitation of various	No of markets rehabilitated	15	16	20

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme:		
Sub Programme: 0313015310 sp 13.1 Liquor Licensing & Regulation	Series Series and L	markets Revenue generation
ensing & Regulation	Amount of revenue	
	600 M	
	700 M	
	750 M	

)	DΩ	
	5319001000 Liquor Licensing Department	Delivery Unit
	5319001000 Liquor Licensing Policy formulation, inspection guidelines & regulation Generation of revenue Administration, financial support services & implementation of the liquor Act Premises inspections	Key Output (KO)
	No. of policies formulated Amount of revenue collected Efficiency in implementation and support No. of inspections done No. of policies formulated formulated Amount of Amount of revenue control implements and support No. of inspections done	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
	No. of policies 2 500m Amount of 100% 4,000 Efficiency in implementation and support No. of inspections done	Targets 2017/2018
		Targets 2018/2019
	2 500m 100% 4,000	Targets 2019/2020

Sub Programme: 0313025310 sp 13.2 Weights & Measures Services

& Verification and weighing and measuring equipment In use of trade Carry out inspection of businesses for compliance with	Delivery Unit	Kon Ontont (KO)	Key Performance Indicators	Targets	Targets	Targets
Verification and weighing and measuring equipment In use of trade Carry out inspection of businesses for compliance with No. of equipment verified 50,000 60,000 60,000	534000000000000000000000000000000000000	ve) outhur (vo)	(KPIs)	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
No. of inspection carried out 700 800		Verification and weighing and measuring equipment In use of			60,000	70,000
No. of inspection carried out 700 800		паде		= .		
		Carry out inspection of businesses for compliance with		700	99-7-7-3a	850

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	weights & measures				
	0313035310 sn 13.3 Trade Licens	Licensina Services			
Sub Programme.				1	-
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	1 argets 2018/2019	1 argets 2019/2020
5319000600 Trade Licensing Department	Generation of revenue Generation of business premises No. of defaulters com No. of defaulters com Verification and weighing and measuring equipment In use of trade Revenue Carry out inspection of businesses for compliance with weights & Amount collected measures Licensing of pool tables	Amount of revenue collected No. of defaulters complied No. of provisional licenses approved No. of equipment verified Amount of revenue collected No of inspection carried out No of licenses issued Amount collected Revenue collected	2.4B 10,000 230,000 45,409 11m 600 -	2.6B 11,000 240,000 50,000 12m 700 - 3.5m	2.8B 12,000 250,000 60,000 13m 800 - - 4m

Sub Programme: 0313045310 sp 13.4 Betting & Gaming Services

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020	

133

	ART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATOR
	ŗ
l	0
١	M
1	Ā
l	4
1	9
l	7
l	õ
	R
	M
	S
	2
	I
	Š
	Ś
	ź
	9
	贸
	Ö
	8
	Ž
	m
	Z
	ਨੁੱ
3.7	Ā
	R
	ת ת
1	S
-	20
	17/
	\tilde{s}
1	
1	20
410	2019/20
-	Š
•	2

		5319000900 Betting & Gaming Department
Licensing of pool tables	No of lottery	Licenses issued
Revenue collected	Amount collected	No of licenses issued
3.5M		
4M		
4.5M		

PDF Compressor Free Version

PDF Compressor Free Version

Vote 5319000000 TRADE, COMMERCE, TOURISM & COOPERATIVES

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected	Estimates
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0301010 SP1 General Administration Planning and Support Services	394,240,524	413,952,550	434,650,182
0301000 P.1 General Administration Planning and Support Services	394,240,524	413,952,550	434,650,182
0310015310 sp 10.1 Cooperative Development Services	22,351,000	23,468,550	24,641,981
0310025310 sp 10.2 Cooperative Audit Services	13,649,000	14,331,450	15,048,025
0310005310 P.10 Co-operative Development and Audit Services	36,000,000	37,800,000	39,690,006
0311015310 sp 11.1 Tourism Development	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,005
0311005310 P.11 Tourism Promotion and Marketing	50,000,000	52,500,000	55,125,005
0312015310 sp 12.1 Trade Development	16,550,000	17,377,500	18,246,378
0312025310 sp 12.2 Market Services	481,950,000	506,047,500	531,349,878
0312005310 P.12 Trade development and Market Services	498,500,000	523,425,000	549,596,256
0313015310 sp 13.1 Liquor Licensing & Regulation	73,680,000	77,364,000	81,232,203
0313025310 sp 13.2 Weights & Measures Services	74,238,500	77,950,425	81,847,951
0313035310 sp 13.3 Trade Licensing Services	40,514,476	42,367,750	44,381,142
0313045310 sp 13.4 Betting & Gaming Services	10,826,500	11,367,825	11,936,217
0313005310 P.13 Licensing and Fair Trade Practices	199,259,476	209,050,000	219,397,513
Fotal Expenditure for Vote 5319000000 FRADE,COMMERCE,TOURISM & COOPERATIVES	1,178,000,000	1,236,727,550	1,298,458,962

PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected Estimates		
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020	
Current Expenditure	618,000,000	648,727,550	681,058,962	
Compensation to Employees	359,240,524	377,202,550	396,062,678	
Use of Goods and Services	245,151,476	257,236,600	269,993,460	
Other Recurrent	13,608,000	14,288,400	15,002,824	
Capital Expenditure	560,000,000	588,000,000	617,400,000	
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	560,000,000	588,000,000	617,400,000	
Total Expenditure	1,178,000,000	1,236,727,550	1,298,458,962	

PART A. Vision

The city of choice to invest, work and live in

PART B. Mission

To provide affordable, accessible and sustainable quality services, enhancing community participation and creating a secure climate for political, social and economic development through the commitment of a motivated and dedicated team

PART C. Performance Overview and Background for Programme(s) Funding

The County Public Service Board (CPSB) is established under section 57 of the CGA as a body corporate with perpetual succession and seal capable of suing and being sued in its corporate name. It formally began its operations in March, 2013 after the first elections operationalizing the Constitution of Kenya, 2010. The functions of the CPSB are provided for in Section 59 (1) of the CGA as to: 1. Establish and abolish offices in the county public service; 2. Appoint persons to hold or act in offices of the county public service including in the Boards of cities and urban areas within the county and to confirm appointments; 3. Exercise disciplinary control over, and remove, persons holding or acting in those offices as provided for under this Part; 4. Prepare regular reports for submission to the county assembly on the execution of the functions of the Board; 5. Promote in the county public service the values and principles referred to in Articles 10 and 232; 6. Evaluate and report to the county assembly on the extent to which the values and principles referred to in Articles 10 and 232 are complied with in the county public service; 7. Facilitate the development of coherent, integrated human resource planning and budgeting for personnel emoluments in counties; 8. Advise the county government on human resource management and development; 9. Advise county government on implementation and monitoring of the national performance management system in counties; 10. Make recommendations to the Salaries and Remuneration Commission, on behalf of the county government, on the remuneration, pensions and gratuities for county public service employees.

PART D. Programme Objectives

Programme

	Objective
0701000 P1 General Administration Planning and Support Services	To enhance employee satisfaction and improvement of work environment
0710000 P 5: Public Service Transformation	To create highly skilled work force to provide quality services and respond to emerging issues. To develop a positive organizational Culture To nurture and develop career development
0723005310 P 23 Performance Management and Public Service Delivery	To Develop, implement, and monitor performance management system

Objective

SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020 PART E.

Programme:

0701000 P1 General Administration Planning and Support Services

Outcome:

To enhance employee satisfaction and improvement of work environment

Sub Programme:

0701010 SP.1.1 General Administration Planning and Support Services

Targets 2018/2019 100% Targets 2017/2018 Conduct work environment assessment. Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) Level of Satisfaction Conduct work environment Key Output (KO) assessment. **Delivery Unit** 5320000400 PSM Administration

Targets 2019/2020

100%

Programme:

0710000 P 5: Public Service Transformation

Outcome:

To motivate and promote public service productivity

Sub Programme: (0710010 S.P.5.1 Human Resource Management	e Management			
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5320000200 Human	Performance appraisal report	No of staff appraised	13400	13400 staff appraised	13400
Resource Management (HRM)	Payroll processed	Monthly payroll reports by 20th of every month	20th of every month	20th of every	20th of every month
	Pension documents submitted	No of pension reports	208	month	230
	Pension documents submitted	submitted	208	210 documents successful	Over 100% successful
2	Resolution of employee relations	No of pension reports submitted	100%	done 100% resolved	100%
	Human resource policy & procedure manual	No of employee relations	1No	developed	0

1	PA
	PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE
	. SU
	MM.
	ARY
	OF F
	RO
	GRA
	MME
3 10 10	9
	TPU:
	TS A
	ND
	ĔŖ
	ÖRN
The state of the s	AN
-	C =
	DIC
	ATO
	RS
9	ä
***	2017
1	1001
100000000000000000000000000000000000000	အ ၂
01012	740/
2000	200

			Attaches and Interns nurtured		
2000 NO.	went through the Programme	10.110	Affection and attack little in policy		
13,000 NO. 3200 No.	٠,	No. of employees trained/sensitized	sensitized	2	
trained	N0.Employees	7.7	Employees trained and		
13,000 Employees	4,000 NO.		Culture Change Capacity building	Culture Change	Resource Development (HRD)
Targets 2019/2020	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2017/2018	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Key Output (KO)	Delivery Unit
			ce Development	0710020 S.P.5.2 Human Resource Development	Sub Programme: 0710
					1
			No of human resource manual, hand book developed		
			resolved		

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

0723005310 P 23 Performance Management and Public Service Delivery Programme:

To institutionalize accountability framework

Outcome:

0723015310 sp 23.1 Performance Contracting management

Delivery Unit Key Output (KO) (KPIs) 5320000500 Reforms and Performance Target set Performance Contracting Performance Target set Annual performance evaluation report Guideline document Performance Target set Annual report Performance Target set Annual report submance of Guidelines of the sectors by May year No. performance of Gocuments, vetted and signed Annual report submance of Gocuments, vetted and signed and signed and signed	0723015310 sp 23.1 Performance Contracting management			
Guideline document Performance Target set Quarterly performance reports Annual performance evaluation report Guideline document Performance Target set	Key Output (KO) (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
line document mance Target set	set the sectors by May of every year	May 2015 15no Contract document	Policy guidelines circulated 15 Documents were done	Review of pc the guidelines No. performance contract
set	No. performance contract documents, vetted negotiated and signed	60quartely reports	60 Reports done Achieved 1 no. Policy guidelines circulated	documents, vetted negotiated and signed
	No of quarterly reports	1no	15 Documents were done	No of quarterly reports
Policy guidelines ci the sectors by May year No. performance co documents, vetted and signed	Annual report submitted CPSB	May 2015		1no
No. performance or documents, vetted and signed and signed	y guidelines circulated to ectors by May of every	15no Contract document		Review of pc the guidelines No. performance
	No. performance contract documents, vetted negotiated and signed		20	contract documents, vetted negotiated and signed

Delivery Unit

Key Output (KO)

Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)

Targets 2017/2018

Targets 2018/2019

Targets 2019/2020

5320000700 QMS Department

ISO Certification

Consultant procured

board

award contract

Consultant on

ISO Certification

Not certified

179

5320000000 PUBLIC SERVICE MANAGEMENT

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE IN
PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5320000600 Monitoring & Evaluation	RRI waves conducted	No of RRI waves conducted	3No	1 wave RRI done 2NO	NO
	Operational Hudima	No Official Control		5 No. Huduma	
	Operational Fluduilla	No Of Huduma Centers	5NoHuduma		50cases
	Corruption cases handled	Con auci ai	Centers	nalized	S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S
	Distriction for the second	No of corruption cases handled	50cases).	BNO.
	developed	No. of public participation Forum 140NO	140NO	3NO 1 wave RRI done	2NO
		conducted			
	Services delivery surveys conducted	No of surveys conducted	6no		
	RRI waves conducted	No of RRI waves conducted	3No		
		#			
Sub Programme: 07	0723035310 sp 23.3 Quality Management Systems and ISO certification	agement Systems and ISO c	ertification		

AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

COLLOIS AND LEN CHIMANOE INC.	Consultant procured	
PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUT		

Programme:

5310 Nairobi Programmes

Outcome:

0701010 SP.1.1 General Administration Planning and Support Services Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	1 argets 2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
	100				,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
Conduct work	Conduct work environment	Level of Satisfaction	Conduct work	100%	100%
			environment		
Administration			assessment.		

0710010 S.P.5.1 Human Resource Management Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5320000200 Human	Performance appraisal report	No of staff appraised	13400	13400 staff appraised	13400
Resource Management (HRM)	Payroll processed	Monthly payroll reports by 20th of every month	20th of every month	20th of every	20th of every month
	Pension documents submitted	No of pension reports	208	month	230
	Pension documents submitted			210 reports done	Over 100%
	Resolution of employee relations	No of pension reports	208	done	100%
			100%	100% resolved	100
	Human resource policy & procedure manual	No of employee relations	1No	developed	
¥		lesolved			

Delivery Unit

Key Output (KO)

Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)

Targets 2017/2018

Targets 2018/2019

Targets 2019/2020

121

5320000000 PUBLIC SERVICE MANAGEMENT

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	and interns			
4,000 NO. 13 3,000 trai N0.Employees sensitized 13,081 Employees 320 went through the	-No. phases -No. of employees trained/sensitized No. of employees trained/sensitized No. of employees trained/sensitized Policy document report	Culture Change Capacity building Employees trained and sensitized Internship and attachment policy Attaches and Interns nurtured	Culture Change	5320000300 Human Resource Development (HRD)
Targets Targets 2018/2019 2019/2020	Targets 2017/2018	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Key Output (KO)	Delivery Unit
-		ce Development	0710020 S.P.5.2 Human Resource Development	Sub Programme: 071
		No of human resource manual, hand book developed		

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	May 2015 Policy guidelines Review of pc me circulated guidelines	tract 15 Documents	done	17	10 15 Documents No of quarterly vere done reports	May 2015	15no Contract document guidelines	No performance	contract
	Policy guidelines circulated to	year	toettage concernation	No. performance contract documents, vetted negotiated and signed	No of quarterly reports	Annual report submitted CPSB	Policy guidelines circulated to the sectors by May of every vear		
	Guideline document		Quarterly performance reports	Annual performance evaluation di report		Performance Target set	4 4 2		
PARI E. SUMMANI OI LINGGESTIME	_	Performance Contracting							

0723025310 sp 23.2 Governance Monitoring and Evaluation Sub Programme:

Targets 2019/2020	
Targets 2018/2019	
Targets 2017/2018	
Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	
Key Output (KO)	
Delivery Unit	

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme: 0						5320000600 Monitoring & Evaluation
0723035310 sp 23.3 Quality Management Systems and ISO certification	RRI waves conducted	Services delivery surveys conducted	developed	Public participation framework	Operational Huduma Corruption cases handled	
agement Systems and ISO c	No of RRI waves conducted	No of surveys conducted	No. of public participation Forum	No of corruption cases handled	No Of Huduma Centers operational	No of RRI waves conducted
ertification	3No	6no	140NO	50cases	5NoHuduma Centers	3No
	81		3NO 1 wave RRI done	80cases 17NO.	nalized	1 wave RRI done 2NO
			2NO	565NO. 8NO	50cases	2NO

ogramme.
0/23035310
sp 23.3 Quality
Gyranine: 0723035310 sp 23.3 Quality Management Systems and ISO certification
ISO certification

	Department	Delivery Unit
	ISO Certification	Key Output (KO)
Consultant procured	Consultant procured	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
- award contract	Consultant on board	Targets 2017/2018
	ISO Certification Not certified	Targets 2018/2019
	Not certified	Targets 2019/2020

CCL

PDF Compressor Free Version

Vote 5320000000 PUBLIC SERVICE MANAGEMENT

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

iā .	Estimates	Projected 1	Estimates
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0701010 SP.1.1 General Administration Planning and Support Services	1,281,300,239	1,347,865,251	1,417,608,515
0701000 P1 General Administration Planning and Support Services	1,281,300,239	1,347,865,251	1,417,608,515
0710010 S.P.5.1 Human Resource Management	956,600,000	1,005,080,000	1,055,071,500
0710020 S.P.5.2 Human Resource Development	100,399,761	116,014,500	121,815,225
0710000 P 5: Public Service Transformation	1,056,999,761	1,121,094,500	1,176,886,725
0723015310 sp 23.1 Performance Contracting management	23,420,000	24,841,000	26,283,005
0723025310 sp 23.2 Governance Monitoring and Evaluation	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,851
0723035310 sp 23.3 Quality Management Systems and ISO certification	3,140,000	3,297,000	3,461,806
0723005310 P 23 Performance Management and Public Service Delivery	29,700,000	31,435,000	33,206,662
Total Expenditure for Vote 5320000000 PUBLIC SERVICE MANAGEMENT	2,368,000,000	2,500,394,751	2,627,701,902

PDF Compressor Free Version

5320000000 PUBLIC SERVICE MANAGEMENT

PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected E	stimates
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
Current Expenditure	2,251,000,000	2,374,394,751	2,493,339,402
Compensation to Employees	1,208,900,239	1,269,345,251	1,332,812,515
Use of Goods and Services	978,839,761	1,038,626,500	1,090,782,737
Other Recurrent	63,260,000	66,423,000	69,744,150
Capital Expenditure	117,000,000	126,000,000	134,362,500
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	117,000,000	126,000,000	134,362,500
Total Expenditure	2,368,000,000	2,500,394,751	2,627,701,902

5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY

PART A. Vision

A leading agent of food security for all, employment creation, income generation & poverty reduction

PART B. Mission

To improve livelihoods of Nairobi City County community by promoting competitive farming as a business through appropriate policy environment, effective support services & sustainable natural resource management.

PART C. Performance Overview and Background for Programme(s) Funding

The overall goal of the sector is to attain food security and safety for all, employment creation, income generation, poverty reduction and ensure sustainable agricultural land use

PART D. Programme Objectives

Programme

Objective

Programme	Objective
0106000 P 6 General Administration Planning and Support Services	To enhance effective service delivery
0108000 P2: Crop Development and Management	To ensure sustainable development of urban agriculture for food security and economic development".
0111000 P5: Fisheries Development and Management	"To provide for the exploitation, utilization, management, development and conservation of fisheries resources, and to undertake research in fresh water fisheries"
0112000 P 6: Livestock Resources Management and Development	"To Promote, regulate and facilitate livestock production for socio-economic development and industrialization"
0116005310 P.10:Animal Health, Safety and Quality Assurance	"To promote animal healthcare and welfare, food safety and quality control of their products"
0117005310 P.11:Aforestation	"To protect and sustainably manage forest and Natural resources for improved quality of life"

5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

0106000 P 6 General Administration Planning and Support Services Programme:

Outcome:

0106010 SP.6.1 Administration, Planning & Support Services Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5321000100 Headquarters	Staff remunerated Staff trained Staff sensitized Monitoring & evaluation visits conducted Professional group meetings held Improved work environment Management meetings held NITF held Banners & posters developed & printed Computer accessories purchased Staff uniform purchased Office equipment purchased Office equipment purchased Utility Bills paid Sector Service Charter revised	No of staff remunerated No. of staff trained No. of staff sensitized on National values & cross cutting issues No of monitoring & evaluation visits No of professional group meetings No. of equipment bought(Computers & Printers) No. of staff meetings held No. of staff meetings held No. of banners & posters developed & printed No. of banners & purchased No. of uniforms purchased No. of uniforms purchased No. of furniture purchased (Office tables, Chairs, steel cabinets) No. of utility bills (Water & electricity) No. of service charters revised	292 50 117 4 0 10 Assorted 0 5 0 5 0	300 80 250 4 10 10 300 24 1	310 250 4 2 12 10 Assorted 310 2 1

128

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

				D 20
				5321000200 Agriculture Department
warket illioi mauon disseminated	Market surveys conducted Farmers and agro input dealers recruited, prepared and judged for competition	diseases/pests conducted Army worm traps serviced World food day organized Agribusiness plans developed Agro processing technologies	Information desks established Farm visits Professional group meetings held Management meetings held Crop demonstrations established Sensitizations on food safety held Green houses established Water harvesting tanks installed Multistorey gardens constructed	Extension materials developed Extension materials distributed Field days/exhibitions held Farmer group trainings conducted Staff trained Stakeholder for a meetings held Crop demonstration plots established in NITF Staff tours conducted Monitoring and evaluation visits made
Number of multistorey gardens constructed Number of trainings on crop diseases/pests conducted Number of army worm traps serviced Percentage completion of planned		agement rm crop established itizations on	p demonstration led in NITF iff tours organized initoring and its made ormation desks ormation desks ormation desks	p extension sloped ension materials d days/exhibitions mer group ucted ff trained keholder for a
		100 45 2 2 10 10	12 200 18 17 17 17 5000	2500 15 165 4 4 85 200
		100 45 2 2 10 70	4500 112 200 26 34 34 1500	3 25000 17 2500 10 17 85 85
		100 45 3 10 10	4500 4 112 200 26 34 34 2000	3 2500 17 260 10 17 85 2 17

5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

initiatives for the World Food	Day	Number of agribusiness plans	developed	Number of agro processing	technologies promoted	Number of market surveys on	crop prices conducted	Number of farmers and agro	input dealers recruited,	prepared and judged for farm	competition	% of market information	disseminated	
100		_				_								

Programme: 0108000 P2: Crop Development and Management

Outcome:

0108055310 SP5 Crop Production, Marketing & Research Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5321000200 Agriculture Department	Extension materials developed Extension materials distributed Field days/exhibitions held Farmer group trainings conducted distributed Staff trained Staff trained Crop demonstration plots Crop demonstration plots Crop demonstration plots Extension of trainings or t	crop extension eveloped extension materials field days/exhibitions farmer group onducted staff trained stakeholder for a leld crop demonstration	2 2500 15 165 5 5 85 2 1 15 1 4	3 2500 17 250 10 17 2 2 2 2 4 4500	3 2500 17 260 10 17 85 2 2 2 2 4500

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

		Agro processing technolog promoted Market surveys conducted Farmers and agro input de recruited, prepared and juc competition Market information dissem	Water harvesting tanks in: Multistorey gardens const Farmer trainings on crop diseases/pests conducted Army worm traps serviced World food day organized Agribusiness plans develo	Farm visits Professional group meetings Management meetings held Crop demonstrations establi Sensitizations on food safety
		Agro processing technologies promoted Market surveys conducted Farmers and agro input dealers recruited, prepared and judged for competition Market information disseminated	Water harvesting tanks installed Multistorey gardens constructed Farmer trainings on crop diseases/pests conducted Army worm traps serviced World food day organized Agribusiness plans developed	Farm visits Professional group meetings held Management meetings held Crop demonstrations established Sensitizations on food safety held Green houses established
developed Number of agribusiness plans developed Number of agro processing technologies promoted Number of market surveys on crop prices conducted Number of farmers and agro input dealers recruited, prepared and judged for farm competition	constructed Number of trainings on crop diseases/pests conducted Number of army worm traps serviced Percentage completion of planned initiatives for the World Food Day	n n	Number of farm visits done Number of Professional group meetings held Number of management meetings held Number of on farm crop Number of on farm crop	ished in NITF staff tours organized monitoring and isits made nformation desks
		50	17 17 100 45 25	12 200 18 17
		70	1500 17 4 4 100 45	12 200 26 34
		80 80	2000 17 4 100 45	12 200 26 34

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

•		
% of market information	disseminated	
0	9	

Programme:

0111000 P5: Fisheries Development and Management

Outcome:

0111020 SP 5.2 Aquaculture Development Marketing & Research Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5321000500 Fisheries Department	Promotion of fish safety by undertaking fish safety sensitizations	Number of fish ponds constructed Number of fish ponds rehabilitated Number of pelletizer machines installed Number of fish demonstration farms established Number of fingerlings supplied to targeted institutions Number of ponds stocked with certified fingerlings Weight of fish feeds supplied to targeted learning institutions Number of ornamental fish produced Number of sensitizations of fish safety in the Sub-Counties conducted Number of fish dealers trained on post harvest losses technology Number of hygiene inspections and spot checks carried out	25 10 37,500 25 34 Tonnes 10,000 10,000 17 390 100 % 15 1,800 45 1,800	84 26 0 0 10,500 21 75 550 100 % 12 4 25 17 105 3	27 0 0 11,000 22 75 600 100 % 12 17 600 110 17

Programme:

0112000 P 6: Livestock Resources Management and Development

Outcome:

5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Percentage of fish dealers licensed Number of fingerlings stocked in dams and rivers Percentage development of a promotion programme for recreational fisheries Number of tree seedlings planted Number of water samples analyzed Number of fish feed samples analyzed Number of field days and exhibitions carried out Number of farm visits conducted Number of fish farmers/dealers trained Number of information sourcing visits carried out Number of stakeholder group meetings held Number of fish extension materials developed Number of feasibility studies on fish farming conducted Number of information brochures developed
17 17 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3
3

142

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

0112065310 Promotion of Dairy Production, Extension & Research Sub Programme:

Targets 2019/2020	
Tar 2019	5 6 6 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7
Targets 2018/2019	5 2 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5
Targets 2017/2018	5 6 0 0 0 147 14 7 1000 3,300
Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	No. of milk dispensers, chillers, pasteurisers installed and stocked and stocked No. of rabbit hatches constructed and No. of zero grazing and Biogas units constructed No. of zero grazing and Biogas units constructed No. of technical trainings No. of Supervision backstopping, No. of Supervision backstopping, No. of farms visited No. of farmer groups' Trained and demonstrations carried out No. of field days and exhibitions held No. of farmer/staff educational tours conducted No. of Livestock Extension materials distributed
Key Output (KO)	Consumption of hygienic milk Improved farm incomes and access to white meat Improved farm incomes and access to white meat Improved waste management leading to low GHGs emissions Increased knowledge and skills Model zero grazing units and biogas plants constructed Sustainable livestock production systems Increased farm productivity Enhanced farmer technical skills Enhanced skills and knowledge Enhanced knowledge systems
Delivery Unit	5321000300 Livestock Production Department

0116005310 P.10:Animal Health, Safety and Quality Assurance

Outcome:

Programme:

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme: 0116015310 sp 10.1 Animal Research, Diseases, Pest Control & Quality Assuarance

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5321000400 Veterinary Services Department		Number of animals vaccinated Number of quarantines notices issued	17,000	25,000 2	30,000
		Number of disease surveillance		12	12
		Number of disease surveillance missions done	ò	000	24
		Number of abattoirs licensed	10 23	000	650,000
		Number of animals inspected		12	120
		Number of meat carriers	400		100
		licensed	10		12
		Number of surveillance missions	85		900
		done	10		35
		Number of flayers licensed	600	0	1350
		Number of tannaries licensed	30	4	4
		Number of dispatch notes	1000	ω	ω
		Issued	4	25	30
		Number of curing premises	ıω	4	4
		Ni mbos of T	. 0	4	4
		Number of Farm visits	4	2	2
		Number of field days and	4 .	2	2
		exhibitions		_	
		Number of information sourcing		12	12
		VISILS	<u>د</u>	4	4
		Number of extension staff	. 0	_	
		limbor of stoke bed 5			
		mosting hold			7500
		Number of supervision and back		120	12
		_	13000		7500
			č	100%	100%
		Number of information desks	6000		12
		_	100%		0
		extensiomn materials	24	24	24
		developed	0		

_	
~	
N	
_	
N	
20	
_	
)	
N	
-00	
J.	
_	
0	
~	
. 4	
~	
0	
0	
• •	
~	
-	
\circ	
\sim	
ш.	
ທ	
N	
-	
\circ	
er	
.:	
C	
-	
0	
STREET, STREET	
1	
-	
ш	
13	
V	
7	
<	
2	
00	
labor.	
0	
_	
Ц.	
0	
in the	
Ш	
0	
-	
_	
-	
-	
3	
-	
CO	
-	
_	
0	
\supset	
7	
O	
Ш	
Times.	
2	
-	
2	
-	
4	
C	
4 175	
Ü	
-	į
U	
CV	
Index	•
-	,
C	,
U.	
OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020	þ
OF P	
OF P	
Y OF P	
Y OF P	
RY OF P	
ARY OF P	
ARY OF P	
MARY OF P	
MARY OF P	
UMARY OF P	
MMARY OF P	
IMMARY OF P	
HIMMARY OF P	
SHIMMARYO	

Number of nairobi trade fair ixhibitions attended Number of farmers groups trainings done Number of professional group meetings attended Number of world rabieis and scientific conferences attended Number of staff/farmer tours made Number of staff/farmer tours made Number of baiting campaigns done Number of baiting campaigns done Number of dogs inpounded Number of sensitization workshops held Number of sensitization workshops held Number of staff training manuals developed Number of inspections for animal welfare compliance done		8.
Number of nairobi trade fair ixhibitions attended Number of farmers groups trainings done Number of professional group meetings attended Number of world rabieis and scientific conferences attended Number of staff/farmer tours made Number of baiting campaigns done Number of dogs licensed Number of baiting campaigns done Number of staff fraining workshops held Number of staff training manuals developed Number of inspections for animal welfare compliance don	23	Φ
	Number of nairobi trade fair xhibitions attended Number of farmers groups trainings done Number of professional group meetings attended Number of world rabieis and scientific conferences attended Number of staff/farmer tours made Number of dogs licensed Number of dogs impounded Number of dogs waccinated Number of dogs vaccinated	Number of sensitization workshops held Number of staff training manuals developed Number of inspections for animal welfare compliance don

Programme: 0117005310 P.11:Aforestation

Outcome:

Sub Programme: 0117015310 sp 11.1 Forestry Services

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
					7
5321000700 Forestry	Mapping out areas for tree	Numbers of sites identified	9 8750	13 35000	35000
Department	planting Tree condings planted	Number of tree seedings	200	12	14
	River banks rehabilitated	Number of Kilometres of river	0	100%	100%

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

International World Forest day celebrated Climate Change mitigation/adaptation technologies promoted Water harvesting structure established Promote organic farming bank rehabilitated Percentage completion of planned initiatives for the World Food Day Number Climate Change mitigation/adaptation technologies promoted Number of water harvesting structures established Number of initiatives conducted to promote organic farming				Promote org	established	Water harve	promoted	mitigation/ac	Climate Change	celebrated	Internationa
bilitated e completion of itiatives for the World 2 2 3 3 4 2 2 3 3 4 2 3 3 1 1 2 2 3 4 2 2 3 4 2 2 3 4 2 2 3 4 2 3 4 4 5 6 6 7 8 8 9 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1								daptation technologies			International World Forest day
	to promote organic farming	Number of initiatives conducted	structures established	Number of water harvesting	technologies promoted	mitigation/adaptation	Number Climate Change	Food Day	itiatives for the World		
		70 200									

Programme:

5310 Nairobi Programmes

Outcome:

Sub Programme: 0106010 SP.6.1 Administration, Planning & Support Services

532	
5321000100 Headquarters	Delivery Unit
Staff remunerated Staff trained Staff sensitized Monitoring & evaluation visits conducted Professional group meetings held Improved work environment Management meetings held NITF held Banners & posters developed & printed Computer accessories purchased Staff uniform purchased Office equipment purchased	Key Output (KO)
No of staff remunerated No. of staff trained No. of staff sensitized on National values & cross cutting issues No of monitoring & evaluation visits No of professional group meetings No. of equipment bought(Computers & Printers) No. of staff meetings held No of NITF No. of banners & posters developed & printed	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
292 50 117 4 7 10 8 12 10 10 Assorted 0	Targets 2017/2018
300 80 250 2 12 12 10 10 Assorted 300	Targets 2018/2019
310 100 250 4 2 2 1 1 10 10 Assorted 310 2	Targets 2019/2020

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

1 1	3 2500 17 10 17 4500 26 34 45 100 80 80
T 27 T	3 2500 17 250 10 17 85 2 2 4 4 1500 17 4 4 1500 17 4 4 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17
0	2500 165 165 165 5 1 1 17 17 17 100 100 100 100 100 100 10
No. of accessories purchased No. of uniforms purchased No. of desktop computers & Laptop purchased No. of printers purchased No. of furniture purchased (Office tables, Chairs, steel cabinets) No. of utility bills (Water & electricity) No. of service charters revised	Number of crop extension materials developed Number of extension materials distributed Number of field days/exhibitions held Number of farmer group trainings conducted Number of staff trained Number of staff trained Number of staff trained Number of staff tours organized Number of staff tours organized Number of monitoring and evaluation visits made Number of farm visits done Number of farm visits done Number of farm sits done Number of management
Office equipment purchased Utility Bills paid Sector Service Charter revised	Extension materials developed Extension materials distributed Field days/exhibitions held Farmer group trainings conducted Staff trained Staff trained Staff tours conducted Monitoring and evaluation visits made Information desks established Farm visits Professional group meetings held Management meetings held Management meetings held Crop demonstrations established Sensitizations on food safety held Green houses established Water harvesting tanks installed Multistorey gardens constructed Farmer trainings on crop diseases/pests conducted Army worm traps serviced World food day organized Agribusiness plans developed Agribusiness plans developed Agro processing technologies promoted
	5321000200 Agriculture Department

117

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Drogramma	
חיום מיוים מ	Market surveys conducted Farmers and agro input dealers recruited, prepared and judged for competition Market information disseminated
	Number of green houses established Number of green houses installed Number of multistorey gardens constructed Number of trainings on crop diseases/pests conducted Number of army worm traps serviced Percentage completion of planned initiatives for the World Food Day Number of agribusiness plans developed Number of market surveys on crop prices conducted Number of farmers and agro input dealers recruited, prepared and judged for farm competition % of market information disseminated

Sub Programme: 0108055310 SP5 Crop Production, Marketing & Research

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5321000200 Agriculture Department	Extension materials developed Extension materials distributed Field days/exhibitions held Farmer group trainings conducted Staff trained Stakeholder for a meetings held Number of held	crop extension leveloped extension materials field days/exhibitions	2 2500 15 165 4	3 2500 17 250 10 10	3 2500 17 260 10

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

85 2 17	2 4500	25	200	34	34	2000	1/	100	45		0 4	9	80																			
85 2 47	1/ 2 4500	4 4 5	200	26	34	1500	17	000	45	2	1 <	10	70	,		SC-21																
85 2 46	15 1 3200	4 4 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	200	18	17	2000	17	4	100	2 1	7.7	10	50	}																		
Number of farmer group trainings conducted	Number of staff trained Number of stakeholder for a	meeungs neid Number of crop demonstration	Number of staff tours organized	Number of monitoring and	evaluation visits made Number of information desks	established	Number of farm visits done	Number of Professional group	meetings held	Number of mariagement	meetings neid	Number of on farm crop	Number of sensitizations on	food safety held	Number of green houses	Name of growing	established	Number of green flouses	Installed	Number of mainstorey gardens	Nimbor of trainings on crop	dispasses/heets conducted	Number of army worm traps	serviced	Percentage completion of	planned	initiatives for the World Food	Day	Number of agribusiness plans	developed	technologies promoted	200000000000000000000000000000000000000
Crop demonstration plots established in NITF	Staff tours conducted Monitoring and evaluation visits	made Information desks established	Farm visits Professional group meetings held	Management meetings held	Crop demonstrations established	Green houses established	Water harvesting tanks installed	Multistorey gardens constructed	Farmer trainings on crop	diseases/pests conducted	Army worm traps serviced	World food day organized	Agribusiness plans developed	Agro processing technologies	Markot engage conducted	Market surveys conducted	Farmers and agro input dealers	recruited, prepared and judged for	competition	Market information disseminated												

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	ח	7 10	
Department	Delivery Unit	Sub Programme:	
		0111	
undertaking fish safety by undertaking fish safety sensitizations	Key Output (KO)	0111020 SP 5.2 Aquaculture Development Marketing & Research	
Number of fish ponds constructed Number of fish ponds rehabilitated Number of pelletizer machines installed Number of fish demonstration farms established Number of fingerlings supplied to targeted institutions Number of ponds stocked with certified fingerlings Weight of fish feeds supplied to targeted learning institutions Number of ornamental fish produced Number of sensitizations of fish safety in the Sub-Counties conducted Number of fish dealers trained on post harvest losses technology Number of hygiene inspections and spot checks carried out	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	elopment Marketing & Rese	Number of market surveys on crop prices conducted Number of farmers and agro input dealers recruited, prepared and judged for farm competition % of market information disseminated
25 10 3 37,500 25 34 Tonnes 10,000 18 17 390 100 %	Targets 2017/2018	arch	
84 26 0 0 10,500 11,500 1100% 12 12 12 12 17 17 105 105	Targets 2018/2019		
88 27 0 0 11,000 22 75 600 100 %	Targets 2019/2020		

4	
_	
V	
~	
. 4	
3	
٠,	
_	
0	
N	
•	
8	
_	
-	
_	
S	
-	
-	
0	
N	
• •	
N	
O	
II.	
and the	
m	
==	
Y	
0	
Y	
-	
-	
-	
C	
_	
0	
Mary 1	
4	
-	
113	
-	
O	
-	
_	
d	
_	
2	
~	
4	
0	
\sim	
ш.,	
α	
111	
щ	
0	
333	
-	
d	•
	•
co	1
)
~	
	۰
-	•
-	١
C	,
-	
Ш	1
2	
100	:
⋖	
-	ì
14	
GRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020)
×	(
C	,
0	ø
1	-
Q.	
ш	-
-	•
-	•
	_
-	,
D	۲
_	ŕ
-	4
4	S
155	=
5	Þ
	5
-	
*	J
2.0	n
v	7
9	מ
11	0
L	0
L	0
I L	0
F	1 L
FIT	70
P TO YOU	10 L
FOAG	7

		11	7.7
	Percentage of fish dealers 17	1/	<u> </u>
		2	7
			~
	Number of fingerlings stocked in 2	2)
	dams and rivers		
	Percentage development of a		
	promotion programme for		
	recreational fisheries		
	Number of tree seedlings		
	planted		
	Number of water samples		
	analyzed		
	Number of fish feed samples		
	analyzed		
	Nimber of farmer groups		
	Indiniber of demonstrations held		
	Italined and delilonstrations need		
	Number of field days and		
	exhibitions carried out		
	Number of farm visits conducted		
	Number of fish farmers/dealers		
	trained		
	Number of information sourcing		
	visits carried out		
	Number of stakeholder group		
	meetings held		
	Number of fish extension		
	materials developed		
	Number of monitoring and		
	evaluation visits made		
	Number of feasibility studies on		
8	fish farming conducted		
	Number of information		
	brochures developed		niethe.

0112065310 Promotion of Dairy Production, Extension & Research Sub Programme:

Targets Targets 2018/2019 2019/2020
Targets Ta
Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
Key Output (KO)
Delivery Unit

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme:	Production Department	5321000300 Livestock
0116015310 sp 10.1 Animal Research, Diseases, Pest Control & Ovality Assumption	Improved farm incomes and access to white meat Improved farm incomes and access to white meat Improved waste management leading to low GHGs emissions Increased knowledge and skills Model zero grazing units and biogas plants constructed Sustainable livestock production systems Increased farm productivity Enhanced farmer technical skills Enhanced skills and knowledge Enhanced skills and knowledge Enhanced skills and knowledge Enhanced knowledge systems	Concumption of business will
search. Diseases, Pest Contro	No. of milk dispensers, chillers, pasteurisers installed No. of Poultry units constructed and stocked No. of rabbit hatches constructed and No. of zero grazing and Biogas units constructed No. of technical trainings No. of Supervision backstopping, .No. of Monitoring and Evaluations No. of farms visited No. of farmer groups' Trained and demonstrations carried out No. of field days and exhibitions held No. of Stakeholder Forums held No. of farmer/staff educational tours conducted No. of Livestock Extension materials distributed No. of information sourcing visits carried	
& Ouglity Assu	3,300 147 2 1000	
	5 6 6 7 2 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
	5 6 6 7 2 2 2 2 14 6 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 15 7 16 7 16 7 16 7 16 7 16 7 16 7 16	

Allillal Research, Diseases, Pest Control & Quality Assuarance

1-		(0.0	1
		saz 1000400 Veterinary services Department	Delivery Unit
			Key Output (KO)
missions done	Number of permits issued Number of disease surveillance	Number of animals vaccinated Number of quarantines notices issued	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
10		17,000	Targets 2017/2018
600,000	12 24	25,000 2	Targets 2018/2019
650,000	12 24	30,000 2	Targets 2019/2020
	10 600,000	12 24 600,000	17,000 25,000 2 12 10 600,000

5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY

8 - 2019/2020	2170 3270 3370 350 350 350 4 4 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	
FOR 2017/201	550 120 120 350 350 350 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 12	
INDICATORS	\$ 23 \$ 4 400 \$ 24 4 7 7 7 8 8 5 8 8 5 8 8 6 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	
SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020	Number of abattoirs licensed Number of animals inspected Number of meat carriers licensed Number of surveillance missions done Number of flayers licensed Number of flayers licensed Number of dispatch notes issued Number of curing premises licensed Number of rarm visits Number of information sourcing visits Number of stakehoders fora meeting held Number of supervision and back stopping done Number of supervision and back stopping done Number of mairobi trade fair ixhibitions attended Number of nairobi trade fair ixhibitions attended Number of farmers groups trainings done Number of farmers groups trainings done Number of supervisional group meetings attended Number of superfifarmer tours made Number of staff/farmer tours	
OGRAMME OUTPUTS		
PART E.		

1 53

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

2		_	planned initiatives for the World Food Day Number Climate Change mitigation/adaptation technologies promoted Number of water harvesting	ition technologies structure farming	
13 35000 14 100%	13 35000 12 100% 5	9 8750 0 0 0		Mapping out areas for tree planting Tree seedlings planted River banks rehabilitated International World Forest day celebrated Climate Change	Department
Targets 2019/2020	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2017/2018	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Key Output (KO)	Delivery Unit
	-		rvices	0117015310 sp 11.1 Forestry Services	Sub Programme: 011
			Number of staff training manuals developed Number of inspections for animal welfare compliance done		
,			Number of dogs impounded Number of dogs vaccinated %of animals impounded Number of sensitization		



Vote 5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected I	Estimates
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0101010 SP. 1.1 Development Planning and Land Reforms	-	-	- 2
0101000 P. 1 Land Policy and Planning	_	_	19
0106010 SP.6.1 Administration, Planning & Support Services	325,000,000	351,505,862	388,456,449
0106000 P 6 General Administration Planning and Support Services	325,000,000	351,505,862	388,456,449
0108055310 SP5 Crop Production, Marketing & Research	47,000,000	57,962,265	69,258,494
0108000 P2: Crop Development and Management	47,000,000	57,962,265	69,258,494
0111020 SP 5.2 Aquaculture Development Marketing & Research	36,000,000	49,790,359	56,769,396
0111000 P5: Fisheries Development and Management	36,000,000	49,790,359	56,769,396
0112065310 Promotion of Dairy Production,Extension & Research	52,000,000	62,430,000	78,778,900
0112000 P 6: Livestock Resources Management and Development	52,000,000	62,430,000	78,778,900
0116015310 sp 10.1 Animal Research, Diseases, Pest Control & Quality Assuarance	54,000,000	73,634,103	84,208,004
1116005310 P.10:Animal Health, Safety and Quality Assurance	54,000,000	73,634,103	84,208,004
117015310 sp 11.1 Forestry Services	15,000,000	23,510,588	28,161,646
117005310 P.11:Aforestation	15,000,000	23,510,588	28,161,646
100000 Agriculture, Rural & Urban Development	529,000,000	618,833,177	705,632,889
Total Expenditure for Vote 5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, TISHERIES & FORESTRY	529,000,000	618,833,177	705,632,889

5321000000 AGRICULTURE, LIVESTOCK DEVELOPMENT, FISHERIES & FORESTRY PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected Es	stimates
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
Current Expenditure	375,000,000	419,833,177	465,632,889
Compensation to Employees	308,000,000	324,631,635	357,094,799
Use of Goods and Services	59,260,965	83,799,732	95,996,099
Other Recurrent	7,739,035	11,401,810	12,541,991
Capital Expenditure	154,000,000	199,000,000	240,000,000
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	154,000,000	199,000,000	240,000,000
Total Expenditure	529,000,000	618,833,177	705,632,889

5323000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES

PART A. Vision

To be a global leader in provision of equitable and sustainable environment, water and energy services

PART B. Mission

To proactively provide efficient and effective, environment, energy and water services to all the residents and visitors of Nairobi."

PART C. Performance Overview and Background for Programme(s) Funding

The Sector, Environment, Energy and Water, is responsible for the development and management of Environment, Energy and Water resources in a sustainable manner for the benefit of the people of Nairobi. The sector has three directorates whose specific mandate based on the Constitution of Kenya is provided in the following sections.

PART D. Programme Objectives

Programme Objective

1001005310 P1 General Administration & Support Services	To provide efficiency in service delivery in constituent departments through policies for mobilization, allocation and management of resources
1002005310 P2 Environment Management and Protection.	To provide efficient and effective environmental management services
1004005310 P4 Water Resources Management	To improve access to water, sanitation and energy services in the Nairobi City County

5323000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES

SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020 PART E.

1001005310 P1 General Administration & Support Services Programme:

Waste collection tonnage Outcome:

Targets 2018/2019 To sensitize employees 100% of Targets 2017/2018 To sensitize employees 100% of Key Performance Indicators 1001015310 Sp1 General Administration & Support Services Enhanced service delivery Employees to be aware about Key Output (KO) effects of HIV/AIDS. 5323000100 Headquarters **Delivery Unit** Sub Programme:

2019/2020

To sensitize

employees 100% of

> 1002005310 P2 Environment Management and Protection. Programme:

Number of pollution cases attended to. Outcome: 1002035310 sp 2.3 Solid waste management Sub Brogramme:

sub riogianne.	200000000000000000000000000000000000000)			
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5323000300 Solid Waste Management Section	Waste collection tonnage Improved Final disposal	Quantities of waste delivered No. of refuse trucks available -Length of improved access (km) Size of the improved disposal cells Number of NCC owned heavy plant and machinery Identification of potential sites for final disposal Number of clean ups	547,500 tonnes (Dispose 1,500 per day ger day 85 NCC owned refuse trucks 1.7 km of feeder access into disposal cells feeder access 6 heavy plant and 150 sq. meters machine 100 tonnes (Dispose 1800 per day 125 NCC owne refuse trucks 1.7 km of feeder access 1.7 km access into access	and Time	730,000 tonnes (2000 tonnes per day) 150 NCC owned refuse trucks Maintenance of both main 1.2 km access& 1.7 km feeder access 200 sq.meters 10 heavy plant and machine

7.

Outcome:

5323000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

240 Number 1potential site 1potential site 280 Number 280 Number 280	Number	Z40 Numb
--	--------	----------

Sub Programme: 1002045310 sp 2.4 Beautification, Recreation and Greening Services

recreational parks	recreational parks recreational parks	1 new recreational parks	1 new recreational parks	Number of new recreational parks established	
90 Gardens	rdens	70 Gardens	Number of new spaces put under improved landscape	Improved landscapes.	Spaces Section
Targets 2019/2020	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2017/2018	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Key Output (KO)	Delivery Unit

Sub Programme: 1002055310 sp 2.5 Environment planning Management Services

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5323000400 Enviromental Monitoring Compliance & Enforcement	No. of pollution cases controlled No. of Audio meters purchased and utilized	20 cases 3 of Audio meters purchased	40 cases 30 of Audio meters purchased	45 cases 45 of Audio meters purchased	50 cases 60 of Audio meters purchased

Programme: 1004005310 P4 Water Resources Management

Clean and Safe Nairobi Rivers

Sub Programme: 1004055310 sp 4.5 Energy & Natural resources

	Delivery Unit
	Key Output (KO)
	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
	Targets 2017/2018
	Targets 2018/2019
10.00	Targets 2019/2020

5323000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

1 1 100%	
100%	
1 1 100%	
No. of projects No of plans approved %	
eloped &	
5323000500 Energy & Natural Waste- Energy initiative resources department approved county Energy Plan implementations.	

Programme:

Outcome:

5310 Nairobi Programmes

1001015310 Sp1 General Administration & Support Services Sub Programme:

	(d) (d) (d) (d) (d)			The second secon	
					,
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	1 argets 2018/2019	1 argets 2019/2020
					1
5323000100 Headquarters	Employees to be aware about	Enhanced service delivery	To sensitize 100% of	To sensitize 100% of	10 sensitize 100% of
	effects of HIV/AIDS.		employees	employees	employees

1002035310 sp 2.3 Solid waste management Sub Programme:

					,
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5323000300 Solid Waste Management Section	Waste collection tonnage Improved Final disposal	Quantities of waste delivered No. of refuse trucks available -Length of improved access (km) Size of the improved disposal cells Number of NCC owned heavy plant and machinery Identification of potential sites for final disposal Number of clean ups	547,500 tonnes (Dispose 1,500 per day per day 85 NCC owned refuse trucks 1.7 km of feeder access into access into disposal cells feeder access 6 heavy plant and 150 sq. meters machine 1potential site 1potential site 1240 Number 1500 tonnes 1250 connes 126 sq. meters 8 heavy plant and 126 sq. meters 1270 Number 1280 Number 1280 Number 1280 Number 1280 Number 1280 Number 1480 Number 1500 tonnes 1280 Number 1280 Noternital site	657,000 tonnes (2000 tonnes per per day) 125 NCC owned refuse trucks Maintenance of both main 1.2 km access& 1.7 km access& 1.7 km feeder access 150 sq.meters 8 heavy plant and machine 1potential site	730,000 tonnes per day) 150 NCC owned refuse trucks Maintenance of both main 1.2 km access& 1.7 km feeder access 10 heavy plant and machine and machine 1 footential site

5323000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

				260 Number	280 Number
	2045310 sp 2 / Booutification				
our riogramme: 100	1002045310 sp 2.4 Beautification, Recreation and Greening Services	, Recreation and Greening S	ervices		
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5323000200 Parks & Open Spaces Section	Improved landscapes.	Number of new spaces put under improved landscape	70 Gardens	rdens	90 Gardens
		1 new recreational parks	1 new	recreational parks recreational parks	recreational and

Number of new recreational parks established 1 new recreational parks established 1 new recreational parks recreational parks 1 new recreational parks 1 new recreational parks 1 new recreational parks 1 new recreational parks	Sub Programme:	
1 new recreational parks	1002055310 sp 2.5 Environment	new recreational parks
1 new recreational parks	planning Management Serv	, c
1 new recreational parks		1 new recreational parks
1 new recreational parks		1 new recreational parks
		1 new recreational parks

			TOUCOUNT IN TOUR TOUR TOUR TOUR TOUR TOUR TOUR TOUR	7
•	THE PROPERTY OF A LOCAL	VICTOR VOICES	TO DO CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPER	

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5323000400 Enviromental Monitoring Compliance & Enforcement	No. of pollution cases controlled No. of Audio meters purchased and utilized	20 cases 3 of Audio meters purchased	40 cases 30 of Audio meters purchased	45 cases 45 of Audio meters purchased	50 cases 60 of Audio meters purchased
Sub Programme: 100	1004055310 sn 4 5 Energy & Natural recommend	Turo Popolitico			

- ec	
-	
- 2	
•	
_	
-	
Signific	
_	
-	
- 51	
_	
_	
- C	
-	
- C	
-	
-	
-	
-	
(1	
-	
(1	
_	
Cı	
_	
-	
_	
en	
0,	
77	
0	
4	
1	
•	
CI	
C	
G	
0	
П	
F	
5 En	
5 Ene	
5 Ene	
5 Ener	
5 Energ	
5 Energ	
5 Energy	
5 Energy	
5 Energy	
5 Energy 8	
5 Energy &	
5 Energy &	
5 Energy & N	
5 Energy & N	
5 Energy & Na	֡֡֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜
5 Energy & Na	
5 Energy & Nat	
5 Energy & Natu	
5 Energy & Natur	
b Energy & Natura	
b Energy & Natura	
b Energy & Natural	
5 Energy & Natural	
5 Energy & Natural r	
5 Energy & Natural re	
100403310 sp 4.5 Energy & Natural re	
5 Energy & Natural res	
5 Energy & Natural res	
b Energy & Natural resc	
5 Energy & Natural resor	
b Energy & Natural resou	
5 Energy & Natural resour	
5 Energy & Natural resource	
5 Energy & Natural resources	
5 Energy & Natural resources	
5 Energy & Natural resources	

7	OI
resources department	Delivery Unit Key Output (Ko
eloped & lemented	9
	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
100%	Targets 2017/2018
100%	Targets 2018/2019
100%	Targets 2019/2020

Vote 5323000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected 1	Estimates
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
1002035310 sp 2.3 Solid waste management	1,265,756,000	2,602,255,000	2,701,180,500
1002045310 sp 2.4 Beautification, Recreation and Greening Services	127,000,000	141,462,947	154,159,241
1002055310 sp 2.5 Environment planning Management Services	23,244,000	45,200,000	39,760,000
1002005310 P2 Environment Management and Protection.	1,416,000,000	2,788,917,947	2,895,099,741
1004055310 sp 4.5 Energy & Natural resources	365,000,000	438,332,600	498,713,360
1004005310 P4 Water Resources Management	365,000,000	438,332,600	498,713,360
1001015310 Sp1 General Administration & Support Services	504,432,883	647,280,163	710,508,179
1001005310 P1 General Administration & Support Services	504,432,883	647,280,163	710,508,179
Total Expenditure for Vote 5323000000 ENVIROMENT,WATER,ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES	2,285,432,883	3,874,530,710	4,104,321,280

5323000000 ENVIROMENT, WATER, ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES

PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected Estimates		
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020	
Current Expenditure	1,385,432,883	1,880,195,710	1,992,702,780	
Compensation to Employees	507,432,883	698,080,183	766,888,201	
Use of Goods and Services	852,025,000	1,136,476,474	1,176,734,121	
Other Recurrent	25,975,000	45,639,053	49,080,458	
Capital Expenditure	900,000,000	1,994,335,000	2,111,618,500	
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	900,000,000	1,994,335,000	2,111,618,500	
Total Expenditure	2,285,432,883	3,874,530,710	4,104,321,280	

PART A. Vision

A leader and valued community partner in building sustainable and resilient neighborhood.

PART B. Mission

To create and sustain opportunities for decent affordable housing, high standard public buildings, infrastructure, and urban environment to impact on sustainability and resilience of neighborhoods.

PART C. Performance Overview and Background for Programme(s) Funding

Undertake holistic and comprehensive urban renewal; to reverse and prevent urban degeneration at the local places; to deliver new urban housing, services & infrastructure; to revitalize, redevelop and regenerate declining/declined urban localities like old NCCG housing estates, dilapidated strategic public facilities and services.

PART D. Programme Objectives

Programme Objective

0102000 P.2 Housing Development and Human Settlement	Redevelop and regenerate East lands and selected old city county estates towards provision of decent affordable and adequate housing to Nairobi residents
0106000 P 6 General Administration Planning and Support Services	Improve working conditions for enhanced service delivery.
0113005310 P.7: Building Services	Conduct Building Research in areas of construction materials and latest construction technology and Establish Building Information Systems.

SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020 PART E.

0102000 P.2 Housing Development and Human Settlement Programme: 1.affordable houses and slum upgrading(habitable houses)

Outcome:

0102045310 SP4 Urban Renewal Sub Programme:

0	,				•
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5324000200 Urban Renewal	Urban renewal policy and legislation	No. of consultancy firms procured	4	4	4
	Urban Renewal Project Research &development	No. of public participation forums held MOUs, tenant inventories/	15	7	30
		profiles, agreements, minutes, reports, attendance registers, media adverts, plans,	9	0	0
		policy/legislation documents Itemised Transaction Advisory and consultancy services	ତ ତ	00_	0.0
		offered Documentation work done			0
		Benchmarking reports			

0102055310 SP5 Management of Rental Housing Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
				1	Od Pataton
5324000300 Housing	•Repair & maintenance of County No of units repaired	No of units repaired	24 Estates	24 Estates	24 Estates 2.000
Development	rental houses		3,600 evictions	3,600 evictions	3,600 evictions
	Rental Cards	No of cards printed and issued	3	e_	
	Recovered Rental Arrears				

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

			Housing and estate management Amount of Arrears Kshs. policies Recovered No. of units evicted
	•	Number of Policies formulated and approved	Amount of Arrears Kshs. Recovered No. of units evicted
3			

Programme: Outcome: 0106000 P 6 General Administration Planning and Support Services 1.conducive work environment

Sub Programme: 0106010 SP.6.1 Administration, Planning & Support Services

1	
3324000 TOO Administration	
Renovated & refurbished of offices Established offices Motor vehicles Purchase of office furniture & fittings Purchase of exchange and other communication Equipment. Maintenance of office furniture & fittings Well maintained ICT equipment Purchase of Stationery	Key Output (KO)
Number of offices renovated/refurbished Number of offices Established Number of motor vehicles procured Procure furniture and fittings Exchange and communication equipment Maintenance of office furniture Computers and network maintenance No. of stationery protective clothes Cleaning materials Computers and printers	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
5 8 8 8 8 8 8 7 8 8 8 8 7 8 8 7 8 8 7 8 8 7 8	Targets 2017/2018
10 8 4 Pick Ups 1 Nissan Ur-van 1 Lorry 7 Saloon Cars 15 35 15 15 8 235 180 650 25	Targets 2018/2019
10 10 10 10 8 238 238 750	Targets 2019/2020

ソソト

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

of Protective Clothing of Cleaning materials s and printers procured		
of Protective Clothing of Cleaning materials s and printers procured		
C	Purchase of Protective Clothing Purchase of Cleaning materials Computers and printers procured	

Programme:

0113005310 P.7: Building Services

Outcome:

1.well-designed buildings

0113015310 sp 7.1 Building services research and information Sub Programme:

odb i ogramme:					
Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5324000400 Building	Architectural Designs,	Site analysis reports	55	75	80
Services Department	Cost estimates, bills of quantities, contract administration. Engineering Designs, contract administration.	Schematic drawings Site supervision notes Cost estimates BOQs	65	20	75
	Relevant research on building	Payment Certificates	65	80	88
,	construction materials, technology Electrical Engineering drawings and work procedures in Nairobi.	Electrical Engineering drawings Mechanical Engineering	55	65	75
	County building services information Center.	drawings Structural engineering drawings.	80	85	06
		Research reports Information Center.			
			80 20 1	85 25 0	30 0

127

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Programme:

5310 Nairobi Programmes

Outcome:

Sub Programme:

0102045310 SP4 Urban Renewal

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5324000200 Urban Renewal	wal Urban renewal policy and legislation	No. of consultancy firms procured	4	4	4
	Urban Renewal Project Research &development	No. of public participation forums held	15	7	30
	Section Section India	profiles, agreements, minutes,			
		reports ,attendance registers,	0		
		policy/legislation documents	on c		C
		Itemised Transaction Advisory	o	0 (
		and consultancy services offered			
		Documentation work done			c
		Benchmarking reports			
	0102055310 SP5 Management of Rental Housing	f Rental Housing			
Sub Programme:	0102055310 SP5 Management of	D	ntal Housing	ntal Housing	ntal Housing

5310 SP5 Management of Kental Housing

	Development	Delivery Unit
Rental Cards Recovered Rental Arrears	•Repair & maintenance of County No of units repaired rental houses	Key Output (KO)
No of cards printed and issued		Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)
evictions		Targets 2017/2018
victions	24 Estates 12,000	Targets 2018/2019
3,600 evictions	24 Estates 2.000	Targets 2019/2020

1775	1
0	١
Ö	١
8	Į
00	
0	
PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019	
2	
-2	
8	
Ξ	
\approx	
=	
_	
ò	
2	
~	
<u></u>	
Ö	
ш.	
S	
00	
0	
\succeq	
1	
73	
\subseteq	
Z	
-	
ш	
O	
=	
-	
=	
2	
DE.	
0	
L	
œ	
ш	
0_	
JTPUTS AND PEI	
느	
_	
4	
PUTS	
-	
0	
Ė	
\overline{a}	
_	
ш	
5	ŀ
-	
5	
2	
LE	
C)
	١
ñ	
7	•
bala	•
ш	
C)
-	•
6	,
ш	,
<	
2	
5	5
1200	5
68	í
0	•
BABTE SHIMMARY OF PROGRAMME OU	
Ц	4
-	-
0	Ć
<	1
0	i
-	

	Pa	
Amount of Arrears Kshs. Recovered No. of units evicted	Number of Policies formulated and approved	
Housing and estate management Amount of Arrears Kshs. Recovered Policies No. of units evicted	×	

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	1 argets 2018/2019	1 argets 2019/2020
5324000100 Administration	Renovated & refurbished of	Number of offices	5	10	10
	offices Established offices Motor vehicles	Number of offices Established Number of motor vehicles	9	4 Pick Ups 1 Nissan Ur-van	ro.
	Purchase of office furniture &	procured Procure furniture and fittings	25 8	1 Lorry 7 Saloon Cars	200
	Purchase of exchange and other	Exchange and communication	8 230	15 35	238
	communication Equipment.	Maintenance of office furniture Computers and network	80 500	15 8 23E	65 750 15
	Maintenance of office furniture & fittings	maintenance No. of stationery protective clothes	ON .	180 650 25	!
	Well maintained ICT equipment Purchase of Stationery	Computers and printers			
	Purchase of Protective Clothing Purchase of Cleaning materials Computers and printers procured				

170

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Sub Programme: 0113015310 sp 7.1 Building services research and information

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
Services Department	Architectural Designs,	Site analysis reports	55	75	80
	Cost estimates, bills of quantities, contract administration. Engineering Designs, contract administration.	Schematic drawings Site supervision notes Cost estimates BOQs	65	70	75
	99	Payment Certificates Electrical Engineering drawings	65	80	88
	and work procedures in Nairobi. County building services information Center.	Mechanical Engineering drawings Structural engineering drawings.		65	75
		Research reports Information Center.	80	85	90
			80 20 1	85 25 0	90 30

Vote 5324000000 URBAN RENEWAL AND HOUSING

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected I	Estimates
Programme Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0102045310 SP4 Urban Renewal	75,000,000	75,750,000	126,787,500
0102055310 SP5 Management of Rental Housing	100,000,000	214,550,000	238,152,500
0102000 P.2 Housing Development and Human Settlement	175,000,000	290,300,000	364,940,000
0103020 SP. 3.2 Building Standards and Research	-	-	-
0103000 P 3 Government Buildings		_	_
0106010 SP.6.1 Administration, Planning & Support Services	85,000,000	97,809,000	153,662,877
0106000 P 6 General Administration Planning and Support Services	85,000,000	97,809,000	153,662,877
0113015310 sp 7.1 Building services research and information	60,000,000	73,500,000	77,173,750
0113005310 P.7: Building Services	60,000,000	73,500,000	77,173,750
0100000 Agriculture, Rural & Urban Development	320,000,000	461,609,000	595,776,627
0207010 SP 1: General Administration, Planning And Support Services	-	-	-
0207000 P1: General Administration Planning and Support Services			
Total Expenditure for Vote 5324000000 URBAN RENEWAL AND HOUSING	320,000,000	461,609,000	595,776,627

5324000000 URBAN RENEWAL AND HOUSING

PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected Es	stimates
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
Current Expenditure	140,000,000	156,609,000	215,401,627
Compensation to Employees	71,000,000	70,184,000	124,446,627
Use of Goods and Services	56,200,000	59,860,000	63,061,750
Other Recurrent	12,800,000	26,565,000	27,893,250
Capital Expenditure	180,000,000	305,000,000	380,375,000
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	180,000,000	305,000,000	380,375,000
Total Expenditure	320,000,000	461,609,000	595,776,627

5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND

PART A. Vision

To provide quality development infrastructure that is equitable, sustainable and environmentally friendly to residents of Nairobi City County

PART B. Mission

To be a world class body in the efficient and effective management of development funds in Nairobi City County.

PART C. Performance Overview and Background for Programme(s) Funding

Poverty eradication through establishing sources of revenue such as installation of market shades funded by the Ward Development Promoting living standard of county residents through improved infrastructure as well as maintenance of institutional buildings for school children. Extending service delivery at the ward level by involving participation of residents in the Ward Development projects To design, develop and maintain roads to standards that will enhance efficient transportation of people, goods and services. To develop and maintain street and security lighting infrastructure to enhance security and safety. To design, develop and maintain institutional facilities to enhance service delivery. To provide project planning and design services to projects funded by Ward Development Fund (WDF)

PART D. Programme Objectives

Programme	Objective
0214005310 P8:Ward Development	To provide project planning and design services to projects funded by Ward Development Fund (WDF)

5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

Programme: 0214005310 P8:Ward Development

To provide project planning and design services to projects funded by Ward Development Fund.

Sub Programme: 0214015310 sp 8.1 Ward Development & Administration

Outcome:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5325000100 Ward Development Fund	Management of the sector through No of Staff Trained giving managerial & administrative leadership.		130	150	160
	Identifications and implementation No. of projects implemented of projects	No. of projects implemented under this policy	2968	3292	3460
	Constructions and rehabilitations of buildings Blocks	No.of building blocks constructed and rehabilitated	35	40	45
	Constructions and rehabilitations of roads and drainages.	No.kilometers of roads and drainage rehabilitated	335	360	373
	Public and street lighting installations	No.of public and street lighting installed.	2715	2851	2995

777

No.of market shades and water goints constructed and market shades and water points No.of market shades and water points No.of market shades and water points	PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020
40	TORS FOR 2017/20
45	018 - 2019/2020

5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND

SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020 PART E.

Programme:

5310 Nairobi Programmes

Outcome:

Sub Programme:

Delivery Unit	Key Output (KO)	Key Performance Indicators (KPIs)	Targets 2017/2018	Targets 2018/2019	Targets 2019/2020
5325000100 Ward Development Fund	Management of the sector through No of Staff Trained giving managerial & administrative leadership.		130	150	160
	Identifications and implementation No. of projects implemented of projects under this policy		2968	3292	3460
	Constructions and rehabilitations of buildings Blocks	No.of building blocks constructed and rehabilitated	35	. 40	45
	Constructions and rehabilitations of roads and drainages.	No.kilometers of roads and drainage rehabilitated	335	360	373
	Public and street lighting installations	No.of public and street lighting installed.	2715	2851	2995

344

777

PART E. SUMMARY OF PROGRAMME OUTPUTS AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Cor
	Construction & rehabilitation of market shades and water points
	xtion hade
	& reh
	nabilii d wat
	lation ter po
	of
	ret po
	No.of market shades and water points constructed and rehabilitated
	ıarke onst tated
	t sha
	des a
	- ind w
	ater
	30
	40
,	
	45

Vote 5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected Estimates	
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0214015310 sp 8.1 Ward Development & Administration	1,790,000,000	1,879,250,000	2,063,383,877
0214005310 P8:Ward Development	1,790,000,000	1,879,250,000	2,063,383,877
Total Expenditure for Vote 5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND	1,790,000,000	1,879,250,000	2,063,383,877

5325000000 WARD DEVELOPMENT FUND

PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected Estimates		
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020	
Current Expenditure	54,000,000	56,700,000	59,535,002	
Compensation to Employees	9,406,000	9,876,300	10,370,115	
Use of Goods and Services	38,739,000	40,675,950	42,709,749	
Other Recurrent	5,855,000	6,147,750	6,455,138	
Capital Expenditure	1,736,000,000	1,822,550,000	2,003,848,875	
Acquisition of Non-Financial Assets	1,736,000,000	1,822,550,000	2,003,848,875	
Total Expenditure	1,790,000,000	1,879,250,000	2,063,383,877	

Vote 5326000000 EMERGENCY FUND

PART F: Summary of Expenditure by Programmes, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates	Projected Estimates	
Programme	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020
0718015310 Sp1 General Administration & Support Services	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000
0718005310 General Administrative Services	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000
Total Expenditure for Vote 5326000000 EMERGENCY FUND	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000

5326000000 EMERGENCY FUND

PART G: Summary of Expenditure by Vote and Economic Classification, 2017/2018 - 2019/2020

	Estimates Project		ed Estimates	
Economic Classification	2017/2018	2018/2019	2019/2020	
Capital Expenditure	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000	
Other Development	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000	
Total Expenditure	90,000,000	10,000,000	10,000,000	